P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

No Supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.

General Exchange Tariff Adoption Notice Original Sheet 1

#### ADOPTION NOTICE

Southwestern Bell Telephone, L.P. hereby adopts, ratifies, and makes its own, in every respect as if the same had been originally filed by it, all schedules, rules, notices, concurrences, schedule agreements, divisions, authorities or other instruments whatsoever filed with the Public Service Commission, State of Missouri, by Southwestern Bell Telephone Company prior to December 30, 2001, the beginning of Southwestern Bell Telephone, L.P.'s possession. By this notice, Southwestern Bell Telephone, L.P. also adopts and ratifies all supplements or amendments to any of the above schedules, etc., which Southwestern Bell Telephone Company has heretofore filed with said Commission.

## CANCELLED

FEB 1 6 2003 Public Service Commission

Issued: December 27, 2001

Effective: January 20, 201

By: JAN NEWTON, President-Missouri Division Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

02-185

JAN 0 9 2002

General Exchange Tariff Application of Tariff 1<sup>st</sup> Revised Sheet 1 Replacing Original Sheet 1

Missouri Public Service Commission

**RECD DEC 27 2001** 

#### (AT)

(AT)

(AT)

#### SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE, L.P. d/b/a

#### SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY

#### SCHEDULE OF RATES

#### FOR

#### **TELEPHONE SERVICE**

Applying to its authorized territories within the State of Missouri.

This Tariff supersedes Southwestern Bell Telephone Company's General Exchange Tariff, P.S.C. Mo.-No. 22 in its entirety.

Southwestern Bell Telephone, L.P., d/b/a Southwestern Bell Telephone Company hereby adopts this tariff.

## CANCELLED

JAN 1 6 2003

MISSOURI

Bervice Commission

Missouri Public

FILED JAN 09 2002

Servide Commission

Issued: December 27, 2001

Effectives annumers, low of the

By: JAN NEWTON, President-Missouri Division Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri JAN 0 9 2002

#### General Exchange Tariff Application of Tariff Original Sheet 1

DEC 2 1

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY

SCHEDULE OF RATES

FOR

#### TELEPHONE SERVICE

Applying to its authorized territories within the State of Missouri.

This Tariff supersedes Southwestern Bell Telephone Company's General Exchange Tariff, P.S.C. Mo.-No. 22 in its entirety.



Issued: DEC 29 1983

Effective: JAN 0 1 1904

By R. D. BARRON, Vice President, Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

### P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

General Exchange Tariff Application of Tariff Original Sheet 2

### EXPLANATION OF SYMBOLS

- (DR) Indicates discontinued rate
- (AT) Indicates addition to text
- (RT) Indicates removal of text
- (CR) Indicates change in rate
- (CP) Indicates change in practice
- (CT) Indicates change in text
- (NR) Indicates new rate
- (C) Indicates a correction
- (MT) Indicates moved text
- (FC) Indicates a change in format lettering or numbering

Issued: December 29, 1983



## TABLE OF CONTENTS

## **SECTION**

- 1 ANNOUNCEMENT SYSTEMS
- 2 OBSOLETE CENTREX SERVICE
- 3 CONFERENCE TELEPHONE SERVICE LOCAL
- 4 CONNECTIONS OF TERMINAL EQUIPMENT AND COMMUNICATION SYSTEMS
- 5 CONSTRUCTION CHARGES
- 6 DIRECTORY SERVICES
- 7 DISCOUNTS
- 8 EXPLANATION OF TERMS
- 9 FOREIGN SERVING OFFICE AND FOREIGN EXCHANGE
- 10 HOTEL AND MOTEL RESERVATION SERVICE AT MUNICIPAL AIRPORT TERMINALS
- 11 MESSAGE RATE SERVICE
- 12 MILEAGE
- 13 MISCELLANEOUS SERVICE OFFERINGS
- 14 CONVENTION CENTER SERVICE
- 15 OTHER DIRECTORY ASSISTANCE SERVICES
  - 16 RESTORATION OF SERVICE
  - 17 RULES AND REGULATIONS APPLYING TO ALL CUSTOMERS' CONTRACTS
  - 18 VACANT
  - 19SERVICE CONNECTION CHARGES

Issued: June 19, 2002

Effective: July 19, 2002

Filed

MO PSC

By JAN NEWTON, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone, L.P., d/b/a Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

(CT)

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 3rd Revised Sheet 1 Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 1

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

#### **SECTION**

- 1 ANNOUNCEMENT SYSTEMS
- 2 OBSOLETE CENTREX SERVICE
- 3 CONFERENCE TELEPHONE SERVICE LOCAL
- 4 CONNECTIONS OF TERMINAL EQUIPMENT AND COMMUNICATION SYSTEMS
- 5 CONSTRUCTION CHARGES
- 6 DIRECTORY SERVICES
- 7 DISCOUNTS
- 8 EXPLANATION OF TERMS
- 9 FOREIGN SERVING OFFICE AND FOREIGN EXCHANGE
- 10 HOTEL AND MOTEL RESERVATION SERVICE AT MUNICIPAL AIRPORT TERMINALS
- 11 MESSAGE RATE SERVICE
- 12 MILEAGE

(CT)

- 13 MISCELLANEOUS SERVICE OFFERINGS
- 14 CONVENTION CENTER SERVICE
- 15 NATIONWIDE LISTING SERVICE
  - 16 RESTORATION OF SERVICE
  - 17 RULES AND REGULATIONS APPLYING TO ALL CUSTOMERS' CONTRACTS
  - 18 VACANT
  - 19 SERVICE CONNECTION CHARGES

99-191

Issued: **OCT 3 0 1998** 

Effective: NOV 2 9 1998

CAMORILED

JUL 1 9 2002

Paulo Sarvice Commission

n. L. IS

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 2nd Revised Sheet 1 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 1

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

#### <u>SECTION</u>

- 1 ANNOUNCEMENT SYSTEMS
- 2 OBSOLETE CENTREX SERVICE
- 3 CONFERENCE TELEPHONE SERVICE LOCAL
- 4 CONNECTIONS OF TERMINAL EQUIPMENT AND COMMUNICATION SYSTEMS
- 5 CONSTRUCTION CHARGES
- 6 DIRECTORY SERVICES
- 7 DISCOUNTS
- 8 EXPLANATION OF TERMS
- 9 FOREIGN SERVING OFFICE AND FOREIGN EXCHANGE
- 10 HOTEL AND MOTEL RESERVATION SERVICE AT MUNICIPAL AIRPORT TERMINALS
- 11 MESSAGE RATE SERVICE
- 12 MILEAGE
- 13 MISCELLANEOUS SERVICE OFFERINGS
- 14 CONVENTION CENTER SERVICE
- 15 VACANT
  - 16 RESTORATION OF SERVICE
  - 17 RULES AND REGULATIONS APPLYING TO ALL CUSTOMERS' CONTRACTS
  - 18 VACANT

(CT)

19 SERVICE CONNECTION CHARGES

Issued: SEP 0 5 1997

Effective:

**#** 

OCT 07 1997

CANCELLED

NOV 2 9 1998

Public Service Commission MISSOURI

By Brd RS#1

By KAREN E. JENNINGS, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.

SECTION

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 1st Revised Sheet 1 Replacing Original Sheet 1

24 3

1.1

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

- 1 ANNOUNCEMENT SYSTEMS
- 2 **OBSOLETE CENTREX SERVICE** (AT)
  - 3 CONFERENCE TELEPHONE SERVICE - LOCAL
  - 4 CONNECTIONS OF TERMINAL EQUIPMENT AND COMMUNICATION SYSTEMS
  - 5 CONSTRUCTION CHARGES
  - DIRECTORY SERVICES 6
  - 7 DISCOUNTS
  - 8 **EXPLANATION OF TERMS**
  - 9 FOREIGN SERVING OFFICE AND FOREIGN EXCHANGE
  - 10 HOTEL AND MOTEL RESERVATION SERVICE AT MUNICIPAL AIRPORT TERMINALS
  - 11 MESSAGE RATE SERVICE
  - 12 MILEAGE
  - 13 MISCELLANEOUS SERVICE OFFERINGS
  - 14 CONVENTION CENTER SERVICE
  - 15 PUBLIC TELEPHONES
  - 16 **RESTORATION OF SERVICE** 
    - 17 RULES AND REGULATIONS APPLYING TO ALL CUSTOMERS' CONTRACTS
    - 18 SEMI-PUBLIC TELEPHONE SERVICE
    - 19 SERVICE CONNECTION CHARGES

CANCELLED OCT -7 1997 minission

ublic Se

きじり とうき

A. H. & S. The

the state that

Issued:

5

Effective: AUG 2 3 1993

JUL 1 9 1993 3000 L 0 1000 By A. D. ROBERTSON, Assistant Vice President-External Affairs Southwestern Bell Telephone Company ST. Louis, Missouri

P.S.C. MoNo. 3	5.C. MoNo.	32
----------------	------------	----

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents Original Sheet 1

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

しにごう SECTION 1 ANNOUNCEMENT SYSTEMS 2 CENTREX SERVICE 3 CONFERENCE TELEPHONE SERVICE - LOCAL 4 CONNECTIONS OF TERMINAL EQUIPMENT AND COMMUNICATION SYSTEMS 5 CONSTRUCTION CHARGES CANCELLED 6 DIRECTORY SERVICES AUG 231993 7 DISCOUNTS 007771581072 EXPLANATION OF TERMS 8 FOREIGN SERVING OFFICE AND FOREIGN EXCHANGE 9 · 140 HOTEL AND MOTEL RESERVATION SERVICE AT MUNICIPAL 10 AIRPORT TERMINALS MESSAGE RATE SERVICE 11 12 MILEAGE MISCELLANEOUS SERVICE OFFERINGS - To' . brine 13 14 CONVENTION CENTER SERVICE PUBLIC TELEPHONES 15 is indus Trache & Trata Ciago 16 RESTORATION OF SERVICE RULES AND REGULATIONS APPLYING TO ALL CUSTOMERS' 17 CONTRACTS SEMI-PUBLIC TELEPHONE SERVICE 18 19 SERVICE CONNECTION CHARGES 83 - 253 DEC 29 1983 Effective: JAN 0 1 1984 Issued:

By R. D. BARRON, Vice President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 19th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 18<sup>th</sup> Revised Sheet 2

CANCELLED

FEB 2.8 2005

20thRS2

rublic Service Commission

MISSOURI

Missouri Public Sorvice Commission

REGID NOV 22 2000

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

**SECTION** 

- 20 SERVICE LINE SERVICE
- 21 RESERVED
- 22 SUSPENSION OF SERVICE
- 23 TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE
- 24 TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE
- PLEXAR-I 25
- 26 VACANT
- 27 PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE
- 28 EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911)
- 29 **OBSOLETE CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILITY PLAN**
- 30 EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE
- WIRELESS 911 SERVICE 31
- VACANT 32
- PLEXAR<sup>®</sup>-CUSTOM SERVICE 33
- 34 PAYPHONE EXCHANGE ACCESS SERVICE
- 35 (CT)
  - PUBLIC TELEPHONE CARD READER SERVICE 36
  - 37 SHARED TENANT SERVICE (STS) ARRANGEMENTS
  - 38 DIGITAL PBX SERVICE

VACANT

- 39 VACANT
- 40 VACANT
- 41 VACANT
- 42 EXCHANGE INTERCONNECTION SERVICE

Registered Trademark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company

Issued: November 27, 2000

Effective: Decembris 2 2000 Public Service Commission

¢<sup>ř</sup>

ŀ

By JAN NEWTON, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

FILED DEC 27 2000

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 18th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 17th Revised Sheet 2

CANCELLFD

DEC 2 7 2000

SSOURI

rice Continuesion

Public

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

### SECTION

- 20 SERVICE LINE SERVICE
- 21 RESERVED
- 22 SUSPENSION OF SERVICE
- 23 TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE
- 24 TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE
- 25 PLEXAR-I
- VACANT 26
- 27 PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE
- 28 EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911)
- 29 **OBSOLETE CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILITY PLAN**
- 30 EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE
- (CT) 31 WIRELESS 911 SERVICE
  - 32 VACANT
  - PLEXAR®-CUSTOM SERVICE 33
  - 34 PAYPHONE EXCHANGE ACCESS SERVICE
  - 35 **OBSOLETE PLEXAR-II**
  - 36 PUBLIC TELEPHONE CARD READER SERVICE
  - SHARED TENANT SERVICE (STS) ARRANGEMENTS 37
  - DIGITAL PBX SERVICE 38
  - 39 VACANT
  - 40 VACANT
  - VACANT 41
  - 42 EXCHANGE INTERCONNECTION SERVICE

\* Registered Trademark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company

Issued: FEBRUARY 1, 2000

Effective: W

By JAN NEWTON, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

MAR 17 2000

P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff. General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 17th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 16th Revised Sheet 2

### TABLE OF CONTENTS

## SECTION

- 20 SERVICE LINE SERVICE
- 21 RESERVED
- 22 SUSPENSION OF SERVICE
- 23 TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE
- 24 TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE
- 25 PLEXAR-I
- 26 VACANT
- 27 PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE
- 28 EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911)
- 29 OBSOLETE CENTREX SERVICE RATE STABILITY PLAN
- 30 EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE
- 31 VACANT
- 32 VACANT
- 33 PLEXAR<sup>®</sup>-CUSTOM SERVICE
- (CT) 34 PAYPHONE EXCHANGE ACCESS SERVICE
  - 35 OBSOLETE PLEXAR-II
  - 36 PUBLIC TELEPHONE CARD READER SERVICE
  - 37 SHARED TENANT SERVICE (STS) ARRANGEMENTS
  - 38 DIGITAL PBX SERVICE
  - 39 VACANT
  - 40 VACANT
  - 41 VACANT
  - 42 EXCHANGE INTERCONNECTION SERVICE

(AT) <sup>®</sup> Registered Trademark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company

Issued: DEC 3 1 1998

Effective: FEB 0 1 1999

By

CANCELLED

MAR 1 7 2000

**Public Service Commission** 

MISSOURI

5151

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 16th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 15th Revised Sheet 2

- Ne ka si ta

CANCELLED

FEB 0 1 1999

By MURS 2 Lolic Service Commission MISSOURI

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

#### **SECTION**

- 20 SERVICE LINE SERVICE
- 21 RESERVED
- 22 SUSPENSION OF SERVICE
- 23 TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE
- 24 TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE

17

50

- 25 · PLEXAR-I
- 26 VACANT
- 27 PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE
- 28 EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911)
- 29 OBSOLETE CENTREX SERVICE RATE STABILITY PLAN
- 30 EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE
- 31 VACANT
- 32 VACANT
- (AT) 33 PLEXAR<sup>®</sup>-CUSTOM SERVICE
  - 34 CUSTOMER-OWNED PAY TELEPHONE SERVICE
  - 35 OBSOLETE PLEXAR-II
  - 36 PUBLIC TELEPHONE CARD READER SERVICE
  - 37 SHARED TENANT SERVICE (STS) ARRANGEMENTS
  - 38 DIGITAL PBX SERVICE
  - 39 VACANT
  - 40 VACANT
  - 41 VACANT
  - 42 EXCHANGE INTERCONNECTION SERVICE

(AT) \* Registered Trademark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company

Issued: NOV 2 4 1997

Effective: DEC 2 4 1997

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 15th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 14th Revised Sheet 2

\_\_\_\_\_ in \_\_\_\_ in \_\_\_\_

TABLE OF CONTENTS

		TABLE OF CONTENTS
	SECTION	tan ar baran ba Ar an ar a
	20	SERVICE LINE SERVICE
	21	RESERVED
	22	SUSPENSION OF SERVICE
	23	TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE
•	24	TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE
	25	PLEXAR-I
	26	CUSTOM CALLING SERVICES
	27	PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE
	28	EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911)
(TA)	29	OBSOLETE CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILITY PLAN CANCELLED
	30	EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE
(CT)	31	VACANT DEC 2 1997
	32	
(RT)	33	VACANT PLEXAR-CUSTOM SERVICE Public Service Commission MISSOURI
	34	CUSTOMER-OWNED PAY TELEPHONE SERVICE
(AT)	35	OBSOLETE PLEXAR-II
· · ·	36	PUBLIC TELEPHONE CARD READER SERVICE
	37	SHARED TENANT SERVICE (STS) ARRANGEMENTS
	38	DIGITAL PBX SERVICE
	39	CALL CONTROL OPTIONS
	40	PERSONALIZED RING
	41	COMCALL
	42	EXCHANGE INTERCONNECTION SERVICE
Issued:	<b>JUL 1 9 1993</b> By A. D. ROBERTSON	Effective: <b>AUG 2 3 1993</b> N, Assistant Vice President-External Affairs hwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

1446

÷

P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff. General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 14th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 13th Revised Sheet 2

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION	
20	SERVICE LINE SERVICE AUG 14 1991
21	RESERVED
22	SUSPENSION OF SERVICE Public Service Commission
23	TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE
24	TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE
25	PLEXAR-I
26	CUSTOM CALLING SERVICES
27	PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE
28	EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911)
<sup>29</sup> <sub>30</sub> CANCELLED	CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILITY PLAN
	EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE
31 AUG 23 1953	OBSOLETE SWITCHING SYSTEMS
32 BY 15 11 (1.5)	VACANT
33	ESSX-400 SERVICE AND PLEXAR-CUSTOM SERVICE
34	CUSTOMER-OWNED PAY TELEPHONE SERVICE
35	PLEXAR-II
36	PUBLIC TELEPHONE CARD READER SERVICE
37	SHARED TENANT SERVICE (STS) ARRANGEMENTS
38	DIGITAL PBX SERVICE
(C) 39	CALL CONTROL OPTIONS
40	PERSONALIZED RING
41	COMCALL
(C) <u>42</u>	EXCHANGE INTERCONNECTION SERVICE
Issued: AUG 1 9 1991	Effective: SEP 1 8 1991
Southwester	, President-Missouri Division rn Bell Telephone Company . Louis, Missouri

Fublic Service Commission

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 13th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 12th Revised Sheet 2

કા 🛛 🔸

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION 20 SERVICE LINE SERVICE 21 RESERVED 22 SUSPENSION OF SERVICE 23 TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE 24 TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE 25 PLEXAR-I 26 CUSTOM CALLING SERVICES 27 PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE 28 EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911) 29 **CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILITY PLAN** 30 EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE CANCELLED 31 **OBSOLETE SWITCHING SYSTEMS** SEP 1 8 1991 32 VACANT BY Juit 33 ESSX-400 SERVICE AND PLEXAR-CUSTOM SERVICE **Public Service Commission** CUSTOMER-OWNED PAY TELEPHONE SERVICE MISSOURI 34 35 PLEXAR-II 36 PUBLIC TELEPHONE CARD READER SERVICE 37 SHARED TENANT SERVICE (STS) ARRANGEMENTS 38 DIGITAL PBX SERVICE

Issued: NOV 2 7 1990

(CT)

Effective: DEC 0 1 1990

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 12th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 11th Revised Sheet 2

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION 20 SERVICE LINE SERVICE 21 RESERVED 22 SUSPENSION OF SERVICE 23 TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE 24 TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE 25 PLEXAR-I 26 CUSTOM CALLING SERVICES 27 PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE 28 EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911) 29 CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILITY PLAN 30 EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE 31 **OBSOLETE SWITCHING SYSTEMS** 32 RADIO COMMON CARRIERS 33 ESSX-400 SERVICE AND PLEXAR-CUSTOM SERVICE 34 CUSTOMER-OWNED PAY TELEPHONE SERVICE 35 PLEXAR-II 36 VACANT 37 SHARED TENANT SERVICE (STS) ARRANGEMENTS CANCELLED 38 DIGITAL PBX SERVICE DEC 1, 1990 BY 13th R.S. tto 39 CALL CONTROL OPTIONS PERSONALIZED RING  $^{\mbox{SM}}$  and  $\mbox{comcall}^{\mbox{SM}}$ Public Service Commission (AT) 40 MISSOURI SM Service Mark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company Issued: Effective: OCT 1 2 ISSU NOV 1 2 1990 By R. D. Barron, President-Missouri Division Southwestern Bell Telephone Company · .

St. Louis, Missouri

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 11th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 10th Revised Sheet 2

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

MAX - 0 1965 SECTION 20 SERVICE LINE SERVICE A second second Public Carvica Commission RESERVED 21 ۰. 22 SUSPENSION OF SERVICE TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE 23 24 TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE 25 PLEXAR-I CUSTOM CALLING SERVICES 26 27 PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE 28 EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911) 29 CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILITY PLAN 30 EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE 31 **OBSOLETE SWITCHING SYSTEMS** 32 RADIO COMMON CARRIERS 33 ESSX-400 SERVICE AND PLEXAR-CUSTOM SERVICE 34 CUSTOMER-OWNED PAY TELEPHONE SERVICE 35 PLEXAR-II 36 VACANT 37 SHARED TENANT SERVICE (STS) ARRANGEMENTS 38 DIGITAL PBX SERVICE CANCELLED (AT) 39 CALL CONTROL OPTIONS NOV 1 2 1990 BY 12 R.S. # J Public Service Commission MISSOURI 100 10 1000 Issued: MAY 1 9 1989 Effective: 5 JUL 201989 By R. D. Barron, President-Missouri Division D. Barron, Frestuent-Hissouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company 89-257 89-256 St. Louis, Missouri Public Barvias Commission

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 10th Revised Sheet 2 **Replacing 9th Revised Sheet 2** 

۰.

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

1 1 1 2 1 1 1 1 3

11, 3 2 4 1380 SECTION 20 SERVICE LINE SERVICE Public Service Commission 21 RESERVED 22 SUSPENSION OF SERVICE 23 TELEPHONE ANSVERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE 24 TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE 25 PLEXAR-I 26 CUSTOM CALLING SERVICES 27 PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE 28 EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911) 29 CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILITY PLAN 30 EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE VIRE 31 OBSOLETE SWITHCING SYSTEMS 32 RADIO COMMON CARRIERS 33 ESSX-400 SERVICE AND PLEXAR-CUSTOM SERVICE CANCELLED 34 PRIVATE COIN SERVICE 川川 20 1989 BY 11年 P.S. 井 三-35 PLEXAR-II 36 VACANT SHARED TENANT SERVICE (STS) ARRANGEMENTS Public Service Commission 37 0017 1388

Public Sorten Columission

Issued: AUG 2 4 1988

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 9th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 8th Revised Sheet 2

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

CECTION			RECEIVED
SECTION 20	SERVICE LINE SERVICE		MAY 1 3 1986
20	RESERVED		MISSOURI
		Public	Service Commission
22	SUSPENSION OF SERVICE		
23	TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIA	AL SERVI	CE
24	TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE		
25	PLEXAR-I		
26	CUSTOM CALLING SERVICES		
27	PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE		
28	EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBE	ER SERVI	CE (E911)
29	CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILITY I	PLAN	
30	EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE		CANCELLED
31	OBSOLETE SWITCHING SYSTEMS		OCT 7 1988
32	RADIO COMMON CARRIERS	E Zublia	V Inthe Contraction
33	ESSX-400 SERVICE AND PLEXAR-CUSTO	M SERVIC	Service Commission
34	CUSTOMER-OWNED PAY TELEPHONE SERVE	ICE	
35	PLEXAR-II		
36	PUBLIC TELEPHONE CARD READER SERV	ICE	
37	SHARED TENANT SERVICE (STS) ARRANG	GEMENTS	
			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
			.JUN 15 1988
			tovice Commission
			-

Issued:

(CT)

d: MAY 1 3 1988

Effective: JUN 1 5 1988

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 8th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 7th Revised Sheet 2

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

2012 - A. C. 201

SECTION	
20	SERVICE LINE SERVICE
21	RESERVED
22	SUSPENSION OF SERVICE
23	TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE
24	TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE
25	PLEXAR-I
26	CUSTOM CALLING SERVICES
27	PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE
28	EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911)
29	CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILITY PLAN
30	EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE CANCELLED
31	OBSOLETE SWITCHING SYSTEMS UNN 15 1988
32	RADIO COMMON CARRIERS
33	ESSX-400 SERVICE AND PLEXAR-CUSTON PSERVICE Commission MISSOURI
34	PRIVATE COIN SERVICE
35	PLEXAR-II
36	PUBLIC TELEPHONE CARD READER SERVICE
37	SHARED TENANT SERVICE (STS) ARRANGEMENTS

NUS 17 1928

Issued:

(AT)

ued: MAR ] ( 1555

Effective: APR 17 1988

\_---

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 7th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 6th Revised Sheet 2

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION FER 1 0 1988 20 SERVICE LINE SERVICE . . . . . . . . 21 Section Constant - Section instanton RESERVED SUSPENSION OF SERVICE 22 23 TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE 24 TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE 25 PLEXAR-I 26 CUSTOM CALLING SERVICES 27 PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE 28 EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911) CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILITY PLAN 29 CANCELLED EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE 30 JUN 15 1988 BY <u>84 RS#2</u> 31 **OBSOLETE SWITHCING SYSTEMS** 32 RADIO COMMON CARRIERS Public Service Commission ESSX-400 SERVICE AND PLEXAR-CUSTOM SERVICE URI 33 34 PRIVATE COIN SERVICE 35 PLEXAR-II 36 PUBLIC TELEPHONE CARD READER SERVICE 37 SHARED TENANT SERVICE (STS) ARRANGEMENTS

FEB 17 1988 **88-8** Public Sc

Issued: February 10, 1988

(AT)

Effective: February 17, 1988

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 7th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 6th Revised Sheet 2

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION CIET 8 1987 Public Science Commission 20 SERVICE LINE SERVICE 21 RESERVED 22 SUSPENSION OF SERVICE 23 TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE 24 TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE (CT) 25 PLEXAR-I 26 CUSTOM CALLING SERVICES 27 PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE 28 EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911) 29 CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILITY PLAN 30 EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE 31 **OBSOLETE SWITHCING SYSTEMS** 32 RADIO COMMON CARRIERS (CT) 33 ESSX-400 SERVICE AND PLEXAR-CUSTOM SERVICE CANCELLED 34 PRIVATE COIN SERVICE APR 17 1988 BY 8 R.S. H.Z 35 RESERVED SHARED TENANT SERVICE (STS) ARRANGEMENTS MISSOURI 36 (C) 37 FOV 25 1587 1 NOV 25. 1987 Issued: OCT Effective: 9 1987

SECTION

20

21

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 6th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 5th Revised dheet 2

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

(CT)

(C)

MOV 21 1986

22 SUSPENSION OF SERVICE

RESERVED

- 23 TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE
- 24 TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE

SERVICE LINE SERVICE

- 25 ESSX-30
- 26 CUSTOM CALLING SERVICES
- 27 PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE
- 28 EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911)
- 29 CENTREX SERVICE RATE STABILITY PLAN

30 EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE

- 31 OBSOLETE SWITCHING SYSTEMS
- 32 RADIO COMMON CARRIERS
- 33 ESSX-400 SERVICE AND ESSX-CUSTOM SERVICE
  - 34 PRIVATE COIN SERVICE
  - 35 RESERVED

36 PUBLIC TELEPHONE CARD READER SERVICE

CANCELLED NOV 25 1987 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

1 - AB7

Issued: DEC 01 1986

Effective: JAN 01 1987

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 5th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 4th Revised Sheet 2

### TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION 20 SERVICE LINE SERVICE 画祖 20年后 21 EXTENSION SERVICE 22 SUSPENSION OF SERVICE 23 TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE 24 TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE 25 ESSX-30 26 CUSTOM CALLING SERVICES 27 PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE 28 EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911) 29 CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILITY PLAN 30 EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE 31 **OBSOLETE SWITCHING SYSTEMS** 32 RADIO COMMON CARRIERS ESSX - 400 + Custom Service 33 RESERVED 34 PRIVATE COIN SERVICE 35 RESERVED (CT) 36 PUBLIC TELEPHONE CARD READER SERVICE GAN 2 1987 STS 37 GM PUBLIC SE MAY 2 9 1986 :29.683 Issued: MAR 20 1986 Effective: ສີ່ງ ສິ່ງເກີດ ພິສກາເຮອ Commission By R. D. BARRON, President-Missouri Division Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

SECTION

20

21

(AT)

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 4th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 3rd Revised Sheet 2

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

REGEIVED

<u>NPR 5 : 5</u>

Public Service Countriss

SERVICE LINE SERVICE EXTENSION SERVICE

- 22 SUSPENSION OF SERVICE
- 23 TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE
- 24 TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE
- 25 ESSX-30
- 26 CUSTOM CALLING SERVICES
- 27 PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE
- 28 EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911)
- 29 CENTREX SERVICE RATE STABILITY PLAN
- 30 EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE

31 OBSOLETE SWITCHING SYSTEMS

- 32 RADIO COMMON CARRIERS
- 33 ESSX-400 SERVICE AND ESSX-CUSTOM SERVICE
  - 34 PRIVATE COIN SERVICE
  - 35 RESERVED

36

CREDIT CARD CALLER\* SERVICE



MAY 2 9 1986

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF MISSOURI

\*Service Mark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company

Issued:	MAY	1 1985 🕠	Effective: MAY	7 1985	に川上尾向
		By R. D. BARRO	DN, President-Missouri Di tern Bell Telephone Compa t. Louis, Missouri	vision.	MAY - 7 1935
		Southwest	tern Bell Telephone Compa		85-

(NR)

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 3rd Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 2

TABLE OF CONTENTS SECTION MAR 28 185 20 SERVICE LINE SERVICE 21 EXTENSION SERVICE See Song Constanting Constant diagrams Constant Constant of Science and Science 22 SUSPENSION OF SERVICE 23 TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE 24 TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE 25 ESSX-30 26 CUSTOM CALLING SERVICES PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE 27 28 EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911) CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILITY PLAN 29 EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE 30 GANGELLED MAY = 7 1985 31 **OBSOLETE SWITCHING SYSTEMS** 32 RADIO COMMON CARRIERS 33 ESSX-400 SERVICE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 34 PRIVATE COIN SERVICE 35 RESERVED 36 CREDIT CARD CALLER\* SERVICE

\*Service Mark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company

					States of the second
Issued:	MAR 2 8 1980	Effective:	APR	1 1985	
	Southwest	DN, President-Missou Cern Bell Telephone C. Louis, Missouri		<u>ع</u> ک	APR - 1 1985 35-167 - 168 Service Commission

SECTION

20

21

22

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 2nd Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 2

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

REGEIVED

FED - 0 (20)

1880 16. the South Com

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE 23

TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE 24

25 ESSX-30

26 CUSTCM CALLING SERVICES

PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE 27

SERVICE LINE SERVICE

SUSPENSION OF SERVICE

EXTENSION SERVICE

28 EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911)

CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILITY PLAN 29 GANBELLED APR-1 1985

EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE 30

31 OBSOLETE SWITCHING SYSTEMS

RADIO COMMON CARRIERS 32

33 RESERVED

PRIVATE COIN SERVICE 34

RESERVED 35

CREDIT CARD CALLER<sup>\*</sup> SERVICE 36

FILED MAR 1.5 1935 \* Service Mark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company. Public Service Commission MAR 15 1985 Issued: FEB 1 1 1985 Effective: By R. D. BARRON, President-Missouri Division

Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 1st Revised Sheet 2 Replacing Original Sheet 2

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

REGEIVED

SECTION		
20	SERVICE LINE SERVICE	1 m/ - · · /
21	EXTENSION SERVICE	در ۳۵ (۲۰۰۰) در این میکرد در در این در ا
22	SUSPENSION OF SERVICE	liunia Centra Jommission
23	TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRET	CARIAL SERVICE
24	TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE	
25	ESSX-30	
26	CUSTOM CALLING SERVICES	
27	PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVIC	CE
28	EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY N	NUMBER SERVICE (E911)
29	CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILI	ITY PLAN
30	EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE	
31	OBSOLETE SWITCHING SYSTEMS	
32	RADIO COMMON CARRIERS	
33	RESERVED	
34	PRIVATE COIN SERVICE	

GANGELLED

MAR 1 5 1985 PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION BY OF MISSOURI



TABLE OF CONTENTS

No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.

SECTION

20

21

22

23

24

32

Table of Contents Original Sheet 2 BECEIVED DEC 2 ) [] )

General Exchange Tariff

MISSOURI Public Service Commission TELEPHONE ANSWERING AND SECRETARIAL SERVICE TOUCH-TONE CALLING SERVICE

25 ESSX-30

26 CUSTOM CALLING SERVICES

27 PUBLIC RESPONSE CALLING SERVICE

SERVICE LINE SERVICE

SUSPENSION OF SERVICE

EXTENSION SERVICE

28 EXPANDED UNIVERSAL EMERGENCY NUMBER SERVICE (E911)

BAMPR

B.

PLIBLIC SERV

29 CENTREX SERVICE - RATE STABILITY PLAN

30 EMBEDDED COMPLEX INSIDE WIRE

31 OBSOLETE SWITCHING SYSTEMS

RADIO COMMON CARRIERS

同儿民间 JAH - 1 1974 83-253 Public Service Commission

Effective: JAN 0 1 1984

LE

1:304

or MISSUURI

Ev R. D. BARRON, Vice President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

P.S.C. Mo.- No. 35

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 4th Revised Sheet 3 Replacing 3rd Revised Sheet 3

Missouri Public

RFCD FEB 2 0 2002

Service Commission

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

#### **SECTION**

- 43 VACANT
- 44 EASYOPTIONS<sup>®</sup> PACKAGES
- 45 PLEXAR-II SERVICE
- 46 EMERGENCY SERVICES NETWORK
- 47 EASYOPTIONS<sup>®</sup> SERVICES
- 48 LOCAL PLUS®
- 49 AREAWIDE NETWORKING
- 50 ADVANCED INTELLIGENT NETWORK
- 51 INTELLINUMBER<sup>SM</sup> SERVICE
- 52 PLEXAR<sup>®</sup> EXPRESS
- 53 PAYMENT PLANS
- (AT) 54 SOUHWESTERN BELL COMPLETELINK
- (AT) 55 SOUTHWESTERN BELL SIMPLELINK

CANCELLED

FEB 2 8 2005 SURES bill Service Commission MISSOURI

Missouri Public

1

FILED MAR 22 2002

Service Commission

<sup>SM</sup> Service Mark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company
<sup>®</sup> Registered Trademark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company

Issued: February 20, 2002

Effective: March 22, 2002

By JAN NEWTON, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, L.P., d/b/a Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 3rd Revised Sheet 3 Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 3

Niesozi Public

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

## **SECTION**

- 43 VACANT
- 44 EASYOPTIONS<sup>®</sup> PACKAGES
- 45 PLEXAR-II SERVICE
- 46 EMERGENCY SERVICES NETWORK
- 47 EASYOPTIONS® SERVICES
- 48 LOCAL PLUS®
  - 49 AREAWIDE NETWORKING
  - 50 ADVANCED INTELLIGENT NETWORK
  - 51 INTELLINUMBER<sup>SM</sup> SERVICE
  - 52 PLEXAR<sup>®</sup> EXPRESS
  - 53 PAYMENT PLANS

## CANCELLED

MAR 2 2 2002 RS R3 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

99-N. 4.

<sup>SM</sup> Service Mark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company
<sup>®</sup> Registered Trademark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company

Issued:

(CT)

OCT 3 0 1998

Effective:

NOV 2 9 1998

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 2nd Revised Sheet 3 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 3

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

### SECTION

- 43 VACANT
- 44 EASYOPTIONS<sup>®</sup> PACKAGES
- 45 PLEXAR-II SERVICE
- 46 EMERGENCY SERVICES NETWORK
- 47 EASYOPTIONS® SERVICES
- 48 VOICE DIAL
- 49 AREAWIDE NETWORKING
- 50 ADVANCED INTELLIGENT NETWORK
- 51 INTELLINUMBER<sup>SM</sup> SERVICE
- 52 PLEXAR<sup>®</sup> EXPRESS
- 53 PAYMENT PLANS

## 21.2.2.0.4.0.3.2

D.C. PUBLIC SEELICE COMM

# CANCELLED

NOV 2 9 1998 By Grand RS #3 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

SEP 04 1998

(AT)

(AT)

(AT)

<sup>SM</sup> Service Mark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company
<sup>®</sup> Registered Trademark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company

MISSOURI Emile Service Commission

Issued: JUL 1 3 1998

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri SEP 1 3 1998 Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

Effective:

TABLE OF CONTENTS

No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff. General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents 1st Revised Sheet 3 Replacing Original Sheet 3

HOV 21 1997

CUERCE COLLECTION OF COLLE

(CT) 43 VACANT

(CT)

(AT)

(AT)

**SECTION** 

- 44 EASYOPTIONS<sup>®</sup> PACKAGES
  - 45 PLEXAR-II SERVICE
  - 46 EMERGENCY SERVICES NETWORK
    - 47 EASYOPTIONS<sup>®</sup> SERVICES
    - 48 VOICE DIAL
    - 49 AREAWIDE NETWORKING
    - 50 ADVANCED INTELLIGENT NETWORK
    - 51 INTELLINUMBER<sup>SM</sup> SERVICE

## CANCELLED

SEP 0 4 1998 By 2ARS#3 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

ŧ

DEC 24 1957

Missouid Fublic Porvice Commission

<sup>®</sup> Registered Trademark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company

Issued: NOV 2 4 1997

Effective: DEC 2 4 1997

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

General Exchange Tariff Table of Contents Original Sheet 3

TABLE OF CONTENTS

received

JUL 16 1993

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

(AT) (AT)

CALLER ID SERVICE

BIZSAVER

45 46

SECTION

43

44

3

Issued:

PLEXAR-II SERVICE EMERGRACY SERVICES NETWORK

## CANCELLED

DEC 2 4 1997

By <u>1st R. 5.#3</u> Public Service Commission MISSOURI

FILED

AUG 23 1993

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM

JUL 1 9 1993 By A. D. ROBERTSON, Assistant Vice President-External Affairs Southwestern Bell Telephone Company ST. Louis, Missouri

	P.S.C. MONO. 3	55		
	No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.	General Exchange Tariff INDEX 5th Revised Sheet 1 Replacing 4th Revised Sheet 1		
		Section	Sheet	
(RT)	Abandonment of Telephone Service Abuse of Service	17 17	17 17	
(111)	Advance Payments and Deposits	17	4	
(CT)	Alternate Listings	6	6	
	Announcement Systems	1		
	- General Information	1	1	
	- Public Announcement Service	1	2	
	- Rates	1	5	
	- Regulations Apartment Door Answering Service	1 13	2 46	
	Application for Service	13	40	
	Application of Business and Residence Rates	17	2	
	Area Wide Networking	49	1	
	Automatic Call Distributors (ACD-ESS)	13	2	
(RT)				
(RT)				
(CT)	Automatic Identified Outward Dialing	13	56	
	Auto Redial	47	4	
	D L CT CC <sup>SM</sup>		2	
(AT)	BASICS <sup>sm</sup>	44	8	
	Bill Plus	13	105.01	
	Busy Out Arrangement BizSaver <sup>sm</sup>	13	49	
(AT)	BizSaver	44	1	
	Call Forwarding	47	3	
	Call Forwarding-Busy Line	47	5	
	Call Forwarding-Don't Answer	47	5	
	Call Forwarding-Busy Line/Don't Answer	47	6	
	Call Trace	47	4	
(AT)	Call Transfer Disconnect	47	11.01	
	Call Blocker	47	4	
	Call Return	47	3	
(CT)	Call Waiting	47	3	
(AT)	Call Waiting with Caller ID	47	3	
	Call Waiting with Caller ID Options	47	3	
	Caller ID	47	9	
	-Calling Name - Calling Number	47 47	9 9	
	Caller ID Value Package	47 44	3	
(AT)	Caller ID Value Package Plus	44	5	
(111)		17	22	

(AT) Caller ID Value Package Plus Cancellation of Applications for Service

> Feb. 26, 1999 Issued:

Effective: Mar. 29, 1999

17

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

# Filed MO PSC

22
, ·

٩.

.

No supplement to this tariff will be issued		Ge	meral Exchange Tariff INDEX
except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.	R	eplacin	4th Revised Sheet 1 g 2nd Revised Sheet 1
		Section	RECEIVISHeet
Abandonment of Telephone Service		17	NOV 21 1997 17
Abuse of Service		17	17
Access Line Retention Program		17	13
Advance Payments and Deposits		5,17 P	HELIC GENVICE CAME
Alternate Listings		6	7
Announcement Systems		1	
- General Information		1	1
- Public Announcement Service		1	
- Rates		1	5
- Regulations		1	2
Apartment Door Answering Service		13	46
Application for Service		17	1
Application of Business and Residence Ra	ites	17	2
AreaWide Networking		49	-
Automatic Call Distributors		13	*
- Electronic Call Distributor-16 (ECD	<b>h</b> 16)	13	2
- ESS (No. 1 Electronic Switching Sy		13	2
Automatic Identified Outward Dialing	stem)	22	
Auto Redial			86
Auto Rediai		47	4
Bill Plus	•	13	105.01
Busy Out Arrangement		13	49
Call Forwarding		47	3
Call Forwarding-Busy Line		47	5
Call Forwarding-Don't Answer		47	5
Call Forwarding-Busy Line/Don't Answer		47	6
Call Trace		47	4
Call Blocker		47	4
Call Return		47	3
Call Waiting		47	9
C C	CANCELLED		-
Cancellation of Applications for Service		17	22
	MAR 2 9 1999		
	EL PS#1		FILED
	Ey endro Collinusion		
	MAR 2 9 1999 EySch Rott   Public Service Continuesion MISSOURI		DEC 24 1997
			MICCOUDI
		Pi	MISSOURI ublic Service Commission
Issued: NOV 2 4 1997	Effective:	DEC	C 2 4 1997
	HILL-ARDOIN, President-Miss stern Bell Telephone Company	ouri	

St. Louis, Missouri

P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35 General Exchange Tariff No supplement to this INDEX tariff will be issued 3rd Revised Sheet 1 except for the purpose Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 1 of canceling this tariff. Section Sheet 17 17 Abandonment of Telephone Service RECEIVED 17 17 Abuse of Service 17 13 Access Line Retention Program JUL 16 1993 17 4 Advance Payments and Deposits 7 Alternate Listings 6 MISSOURI 1 Announcement Systems -General Information 1 1 **Public Service Commission** 1 -Public Announcement Service 5 1 -Rates 2 1 -Regulations 13 46 Apartment Door Answering Service Application for Service 17 1 Application of Business and Residence Rates 2 17 (R,T) (RT) 13 Automatic Call Distributors 2 -Electronic Call Distributor-16 (ECD-16) 13 -ESS (No. 1 Electronic Switching System) 13 2 Automatic Identified Outward Dialing 2.2 86 ì Bill Plus 13 105.01 RT) (RT) CANCELLED 13 49 Busy Out Arrangement Call Control Options DEC 2 4 1997 - Call Trace 39 2 - Call Blocker 39 2 By \$4 P5 #1 3 - Call Return 39 Public Service Commission 3 39 - Call Cue 3 MISSOURI 39 - Priority Call (RT) RT) 22 Cancellation of Applications for Service 17 (MT)  $(R_T)$ FILED (RT) AUG 23 1993

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: 1 9 1993

Effective: AUG. 2 3 1993

By A. D. ROBERTSON, Assistant Vice President-External Affairs Southwestern Bell Telephone Company S. Louis, Missouri

	P.S.C. MoNo. 35		
		l Exchan	ge Tariff
	ariff will be issued		INDEX
			d Sheet 1
C	of canceling this tariff. Replacing 1s	st Revise	d Sheet 1
		<u>[]</u>	
		Section	
,	Abandonment of Telephone Service	AUG17 3	1992 17
	Abuse of Service	-17	1332 17
	Annual Line Determine Deserve	MAZCI	1531 13
	Advance Payments and Deposits	iento C	UNU 13
	Alternate Listings	6	JUN 18870
	Announcement Systems	1	
•	-General Information	1	1
	-Public Announcement Service	1	-
	-Rates	1	5
	-Regulations	1	2
1	Apartment Door Answering Service	13	46
	Application for Service	17	-
		17	1 2
	Application of Business and Residence Rates	17	Z
F	Attendant Conference Arrangement	~	
	-Centrex C.O.	2	24
1	Attendent Desition	29	21
f	Attendant Position	•	
	-Centrex C.O.	2	24
4		29	21
E	Automatic Call Distributors	13	•
	-Electronic Call Distributor-16 (ECD-16)	13	2
	-ESS (No. 1 Electronic Switching System)	13	2
ł	Automatic Identified Outward Dialing	22	86
) F	Bill Plus	13	105.0
ł	Busy Indication Lamps		
-	-Centrex, With CANCELLED	2	67
I	Busy Out Arrangement CANUELLED	13	49
(	Call Control Options AUG 2 1993		
	- Call Trace BY <u>3 R.S.</u>	39	2
	- LAFT NINCKEF	30	2
	- Call Return Public Service Commission	1 <u>39</u>	3
	- Call Cue	39	3
	- Priority Call	39	3
		•••	-
	Call Forwarding, Busy Line, C.O.	2	31
(	Call Forwarding, Busy Line, C.U.	31	22
	Call Forwarding, Don't Answer, C.O.	2	31
	Call Forwarding, Don't Answer, C.U.	31	22
	Cancellation of Applications for Service	17 ~~	22
	Centrex Service	-:  F	LED <sup>22</sup>
	-Centrex Premises Vehicle Service		
	-Rates	STP	4 1000 8
	Service for Colleges and Universition	21	= 1297 0
	-Optional Features	). PU310 S	ERVICE CO22M
ĩ	Issued: AUG 0 4 1992 Bffective: SEP 0		

stern Bell Telephone Company S. Louis, Missouri

No supplement to this General Exchange Tariff tariff will be issued INDEX except for the purpose 1st Revised Sheet 1 of canceling this tariff. Replacing Original Sheet 1 Section Sheet REGEIVED Abandonment of Telephone Service 17 Abuse of Service 17 17 MAY 179 1989 Access Line Retention Program 13 Advance Payments and Deposits 4 Alternate Listings MIS\$OURI 7 Announcement Systems Public Servise Commission -General Information -Public Announcement Service 1 -Rates 5 1 -Regulations 1 2 Apartment Door Answering Service 13 46 Application for Service 17 1 Application of Business and Residence Rates 17 2 Attendant Conference Arrangement -Centrex C.O. 2 24 29 21 Attendant Position -Centrex C.O. 2 24 29 21 Automatic Call Distributors 13 -Electronic Call Distributor-16 (ECD-16) 13 2 -ESS (No. 1 Electronic Switching System) 13 2 Automatic Identified Outward Dialing 22 86 Busy Indication Lamps -Centrex, With 2 67 CANCELLED Busy Out Arrangement 13 49 (NR) Call Control Options SEP 4 - Call Trace 39 2 Public Service Commission - Call Blocker 39 2 - Call Return 39 3 - Call Cue 39 3 - Priority Call 39 3 Call Forwarding, Busy Line, C.O. 2 31 Call Forwarding, Busy Line, C.U. 31 22 Call Forwarding, Don't Answer, C.O. Call Forwarding, Don't Answer, C.U. 2 31 22 Cancellation of Applications for Service 22 Centrex Service JUL 20 1989 -Centrex Premises Vehicle Service 256 89-**57**31 -Rates Public Service Commission -Service for Colleges and Universities -Optional Features 31 22 MAY 19 1989 Effective: Issued: JUL 2 0 1989 By R. D. BARRON, President-Missouri Division

Southwestern Bell Telephone Company

St. Louis, Missouri.

P.S.C. MoNo. 35	REGE	
No supplement to this tariff will be issued	General-Excha	-
except for the purpose	n neto i-t	IN INI-Shee
of canceling this tariff.	1 DFG-3	ig1 (Shee
		0040
	16	Souri
	PusilierSonvic	e Coshee
Abandonment of Telephone Service	17	17
Abuse of Service	17	17
Advance Payments and Deposits	17	4
Alternate Listings	6	7
Announcement Systems -General Information	1	1
-General Information -Public Announcement Service	т 1	+
-Rates	1	5
-Regulations	1	2
Apartment Door Answering Service	13	46
Application for Service	17	1
Application of Business and Residence Rates	17	2
Attendant Conference Arrangement		
-Centrex C.O.	2	24
·	29	21
Attendant Position	_	
-Centrex C.O.	2	24
	29	21
Automatic Call Distributors	13	2
-Electronic Call Distributor-16 (ECD-16)	13 13	2 · 2
-ESS (No. 1 Electronic Switching System) Automatic Identified Outward Dialing	22	· 2 86
Automatic identified outward braining	13	نۍ زک
Busy Indication Lamps		
-Centrex, With	2	67
Busy Out Arrangement	13	49
Call Forwarding, Busy Line, C.O.	2	31
Call Forwarding, Busy Line, C.U. CANU	ELLED 31	22
Call Forwarding, Don't Answer, C.O.	2	31
Call Forwarding, Don't Answer, C.U. JUL	20 1989 31	22 22
Cancellation of Applications for Service By	RS#L 17	22
-Centrex Premises Vehicle Service		
-Rates	SOURI 31	8
-Service for Colleges and Universities	31	10
-Optional Features	31	22
	; FNL	民回
•	}	4 100 1
	v 0	1 1934
	83-	253
	Public Service	: Commiss
	مسینے دی میں اور	
		and the second difference of the second differ

	Section	Sheet
Centrex Service Obsolete C.O. Offering	2	1
Change Charges Clergy Discounts	19 7	1
ComCall	47	8
Commercial Power, Use of CompleteLink Concentrator-Identifier Equipment Conference/Alerting System Conference Calling	17 54 23 13	16 1 6 72
- Centrex, With Conference Telephone Service-Local Connection of Terminal Equipment and	2 3	31 1
Communications Systems - Attested Equipment Connected Prior to July 1, 1980 - General Provisions - Recording Two-Way Telephone Conversations	4 4 4	4 20 1 3
<ul> <li>Conforming Answering Devices Connected Prior to July 1, 1979</li> <li>Connection of Registered Equipment</li> </ul>	4	22
<ul> <li>Premises Wiring Associated With Registered Communications Systems</li> <li>Connection of Grandfathered Terminal Equipment and Grandfathered Communications Systems</li> </ul>	4	9
<ul> <li>Grandfathered Terminal Equipment</li> <li>Grandfathered Communications Systems</li> <li>Connections Through Connecting Arrangements</li> <li>Data Access Arrangements</li> <li>Voice Terminal Equipment</li> </ul>	4 4 4 4 4	10 10 12 16 17
<ul> <li>Connecting Arrangements</li> <li>Connection With Telephotograph Equipment</li> <li>Connection With Electrocardiogram Equipment</li> <li>Connection With U.S. Government</li> </ul>	4 4 4 4	23 40 42 44
<ul> <li>Connection With Power, Pipeline and Railroad</li> <li>Connection With U.S. Army, Navy and Air Force</li> <li>Connection With Hazardous Locations</li> <li>Connection With Mobile Systems With PBX Stations</li> <li>Connection of Communications Systems Not Subject to</li> </ul>	4 4 4 4	44 47 48 48
the FCC's Rules and Regulations - Connections of Customer-Provided Test Equipment - Minimum Protection Criteria for Electrical Connections	4 4	34 50
Consolidated Billing	13	106

Issued: February 20, 2002

Effective: March 22, 2002

Filed

MO PSC

By JAN NEWTON, President-Missouri

Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, L.P., d/b/a Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

CANCELLED - Missouri Public Service Commission - 02/16/2003 - IN-2003-0247

(AT)

ta	lo supplement to this uriff will be issued	12 5 <b>7 7</b> 2	General Excl	hange Tariff INDEX ised Sheet 2
	xcept for the purpose f canceling this tariff. MAR	1 1999	Replacing 1st Rev	
•	MÜ. FUULIUS		Section	<u>Sheet</u>
	Centrex Service			
(AT) (RT)	- Obsolete C.O. Offering		2	1
(MT)	Change Charges		19	
1		I torne.	7	1
(RT)	Clergy Discounts CANCEL	LED	,	•
(CT)	ComCall		47	8
(RT)	MAR 2 2	2009		-
( )			17	16
(MT)(CT)	Concentration Identifier Equinment By 3 / D.	5 4	23	6
(AT)		pmmission	1 13	72
(MT)	Conference Calling MISSOU	HI		
	- Centrex, With		2	31
	Conference Telephone Service-Local		3	1
	Connection of Terminal Equipment and			
	Communications Systems		4	
	- Attested Equipment Connected Prior to July 1, 1980		4	20
	- General Provisions		4	1
	- Recording Two-Way Telephone Conversations		4	3
	- Conforming Answering Devices Connected Prior			
	to July 1, 1979		4	22
•	- Connection of Registered Equipment			
ł	- Premises Wiring Associated With Registered			
(CT)	Communications Systems		4	9
	- Connection of Grandfathered Terminal Equipment and			
	Grandfathered Communications Systems			
	- Grandfathered Terminal Equipment		4	10
	- Grandfathered Communications Systems		4	10
	- Connections Through Connecting Arrangements		4	12
(CT)	- Data Access Arrangements		4	16
(CT)	- Voice Terminal Equipment		4	17
	- Connecting Arrangements		4	23
	- Connection With Telephotograph Equipment		4	40
	- Connection With Electrocardiogram Equipment - Connection With U.S. Government		4	42
			4	44
	- Connection With U.S. Armst Name and Air Former		4	44
	- Connection With U.S. Army, Navy and Air Force - Connection With Hazardous Locations		4	47 48
			4	48
	- Connection With Mobile Systems With PBX Stations		4	40
	<ul> <li>Connection of Communications Systems Not Subject to the FCC's Rules and Regulations</li> </ul>		4	34
	- Connections of Customer-Provided Test Equipment		7 1	50
	- Minimum Protection Criteria for Electrical Connections		4	19
(MT)	Consolidated Billing		•	
()				(
i 🚺 i	Issued: Eff	ective:	MAR 2 9	1999.
-	FEB 2 6 1999		PURBSOU	MTTURHC MARKAR
	By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, Pre		souri	
	Southwestern Bell Telephone	Company		29 1999
	St Louis Missouri			くやく じごごつ

St. Louis, Missouri

-

-- - -

FILED MAR 2 9 1999



No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.		al Sheet 2
	Section S	
Centrex Service-(Continued) -Centrex C.O. Service	Public Servic	o Commission
-Rates		
-Stations/Extensions	2	9
-Attendant Positions -Optional Features -Facility Terminations -Termination Charges -Centrex C.U Optional Features -Additional Attendants Position -Attendant Camp-On -Attendant Conference -Busy Indication Lamp -Cable Turning Section	29 2	3 62
	29	8
-Optional Features CANUEL-	2	31
	29	28
-Facility Terminations AUG 2-1995 # 2	2	17
How AR.S.	29	15
-Termination Charges BY	්ටති 2	21
-Centrex C.U Optional Features		
-Additional Attendants Position "UDNO Service	31	22
-Attendant Camp-On	31	22
-Attendant Conference	31	22
-Busy Indication Lamp	31	22
-Cable Turning Section	31	22
-Call Forwarding Services		
-Code Call Access	31	22
	31	22
-Conference Calling Station Arrangement	31	22
-Dictation Access Arrangement	31	25
-Emergency Reporting Dial PBX Station Line	31	25
-Group Listening Key	31	25
-Key Set, Add-On Conference	31	25
-Message Waiting Light Service	31	25
-Paging Access Arrangement	31	25
-Speed Calling	31	25
-Station Direct Station Selection	31	25
-Supervisory Cabinet	31	25
-Centrex C.O Optional Features		
-Additional Listed Number Group	2	24
	29	21
-Attendant Conference	· 2	24
· · ·	29	21
-Attendant Control of Facilities	2	24
·	29	21



Issued:

÷

ì

DEC 2 9 1983

Effective: JAN 0 1 1984

			Section	Sheet
(M	T)	Construction Charges	5	
	-)	- Extensions of Permanent Distributing Plan for Company	-	
		Main Station Service and PBX Trunks, Rules for	5	1
		- Mobile Home or Trailer Park Additions, Extensions for	5	3
		- Pole Line Extensions, New	5	1
÷		- Pole Line Extensions, Existing	5	2
Ň		- Private Property, Extensions on	5	2
3		- Installation of Telephone Lines Within Subdivision	5	9
P.4		- Movable Premises, Service Provided to	5	8
Ż		- Plant on Private Property Used in Providing PBX		
- 0		Station, Extension or Tie Line Service Either		
		Within the Base Rate Area or Outside the Base Rate		
		Area, Rules for	5	4
7		- Regulations, General	5	5
-		- Special Construction	5	5
		- Temporary Service	5	6
2		Convention Center Service	14	1
		Customer Billing Reports	13	108
5	(RT)			
20		Customer Service, Use of	17	9
		Defacement of Premises, Company Liability	17	20
2		Definitions	8	
		Departmentalized Customer Billing Reports	13	111
-	(CT)	Deposits	17	6
	(RT)			
		Direct Electrical Connections	4	34
2		Direct Inward Dialing	13	53
		Direct Sale Plan	13	59
	(CT)	Directory Assistance Service	6	12
5		Directory Distribution	17	18
A		Directory Listings	6	1
ן כ		Directory Services	6	1
	(CT)	- Nonpublished Exchange Service	6	10.04
		- Primary Listings	6	3
		- Regular Extra Listings	6	5
		- Regulations, General	6	1
		- Rotary Number Group	6	9
		- Special Reversed Charge Long Distance Message	~	~
(M	T)(CT)	) Telecommunications Listings	6	9

#### Issued: Feb. 26, 1999

RT)

i

-----

General Exchange Tariff INDEX 1st Revised Sheet 3 Replacing Original Sheet 3

RECEIVED

JUL 16 1993

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

# CANCELLED

MAR 2 9 1999 By Snd PC# 3 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

## FILED

AUG 23 1993

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE CORM.

Issued:

· ;

R'T ነ

JUL 1 9 1993 By A. D. ROBERTSON, Assistant Vice President-External Affairs Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri . . . . -

	No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.	General Excha Origin DEC 2	UV LINDEX al Sheet 3
		DEC 2 Sect 16/18S Public Service 2 29 2 29 2 29 2 29 2	0 1083 OURS <sub>heet</sub>
	-Dial Call Waiting -Dial Through Attendant	29 2 29 2 29 29	64 32 29 32 29
Þ	-Dictation Access Arrangement -Directed Call Pickup -Distinctive Ringing -Electronic Tandem Switching (ETS)	2 29 2 29 2 2 29 29 29	32 29 32 29 32 29 32 29 35 32
		~ -/	J 24



Issued:

1

ł

į

#### DEC 2 9 1983

Effective: JAN 0 1 1984

ł

ļ

1

ł

General Exchange Tariff INDEX 6th Revised Sheet 4

MAR 1 1999 6th Revised Sheet 4 1999 Sth Revised Sheet 4

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM

<u>Sheet</u>

(MT)	- Special Types of Extra Listings	6	6
i	- Alternate Listings	6	6
	- Extra Lines	6	7
	- Extra Listings	6	6
54	- Foreign Listings	6	8
	- Secretarial Listings	6	8
8	- Special School Listing Guide	6	9
1-2	Directory Ownership	17	18
- IN-2003-0247	Disaster Routing Service <sup>sm</sup>	50	1
(TA)	Discounts	7	1
N(MT)	- Discounted Service Other Than Official Service	7	1
(AT)	- Missouri School Discount	7	2
(MT)	- Official Service	7	1
(MT)	Door Answering Arrangement	13	46
ioi i	• •		
(AT)	EASY OPTIONS® Packages	44	1
E (AT)	EASYOPTIONS® Services	47	1
200	Electrocardiogram and Electroencephalogram, Connections With	4	42
	Embedded Complex Inside Wire	30	1-2
<u>Zio</u>	Emergency Reporting System	13	69
Sel	Employee Discounted Service	7	1
. <u>e</u>	Errors, Company Liability	17	20
q	Exchange Interconnection Service	42	1
<u>с</u>	Expanded Universal Emergency Number Service (E911)	28	1
<b>N</b>	Explanation of Terms	8	1
iss	Extra Lines Listings	6	7
- Missouri Public Service Commission - (LA)	Extra Listings	6	5
OANCELLED (ML)	Foreign Central Office, Foreign Exchange	9	1
Щ I	- Rates	9	1
N I	- Regulations, General	9	1
<mark>5</mark> (MT)	Foreign Listings	6	8

)	Issued:	FEB 2 6 1999	Effective:	MARi 2 9 1999 Service Commission
		By PRISCILLA	HILL-ARDOIN, President-Misso	Service Commission
			tern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri	FILED MAR 2 9 1999

Change Charges
Clergy Discounts
Coin Telephone Equipment
ComCall
Command Conference System
Commercial Power, Use of

(CT)

General Exchange Tariff INDEX Sth Revised Sheet 4 Replacing <u>Ath Revised Sheet</u> <u>Section</u> 19 M<sup>7</sup><sub>18</sub> PUCUC SERVICE Comment 41 8 13 63 17 16

CANCELLED

MAR 2 9 1999 Byloth PSH 4 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

FILED

DEC 24 1997

MISSOURI Public Service Commission



Issued: NOV 2 4 1997

Effective: DEC 2 4 1997

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

General Exchange Tariff INDEX 4th Revised Sheet 4 Replacing 3rd Revised Sheet 4

Section Sheet

### RECEIVED

#### JUL 16 1993

#### MISSOURI Public Service Commission

(KI)			
	Change Charges	19 7	1
(RT)	Clergy Discounts	/	<b>1</b>
(RT)	•		i
	Coin Telephone Equipment	18	3
	ComCall	41	1
	Command Conference System	13	63
	Commercial Power, Use of	17	16

#### CANCELLED

DEC 2 ± 1997 By <u>54h RS #4</u> Public Service Commission' MISSOURI

FILED

AUG 23 1993

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMME

Issued: JUL 1 9 1993

4

No supplement to this

tariff will be issued

T)

except for the purpose

of canceling this tariff.

Effective: AUG 2 3 1950 1 3 1000

By A. D. ROBERTSON, Assistant Vice President-External Affairs Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

. . . . . .

. . . . .

General Exchange Tariff INDEX 3rd Revised Sheet 4 Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 4

-----

Section Sheet

	Centrex Service-(Continued) -Centrex C.O Optional Features-(Continued)	RECEIVED	
	-Flexible Incoming Call Restriction	AUG 12 1991	55 53
	-Outgoing Trunk Queuing	MISSOURI	56 54
	-Paging Access Arrangement	Public Service2Commission	237
	-Preferential Hunt	29 2	55 57
	-Selected Customer Control of Facilities	29 2	55 57
	-Speed Calling	29 2	55 57
	-Split Service Offering	29 2	55 57
	-Station Dial Code Screening	29 2	55 59
	-Station Message Detail Recording	29 2	58 61
	-Station Toll Diversion/Restriction	29 2	60 63
		29	60
	-Touch-Tone Calling	2 29	63 60
	-Uniform Call Distribution	2 29	63 60
	-Centrex C.O Rate Stability Plan Change Charges	29 19	1
	Clergy Discounts Code Call Access Arrangement	7	1
	-Centrex, With	LED 2	31 29
$(\alpha)$	Coin Telephone Equipment	1393 18	3
(C)	Command Conference System Commercial Power, Use of BY 4401	LED 2 1993 18 15.4 41 13 Commission 17	1 63 16
	(Public Service	,00	



Issued: AUG 1 9 1991

E

Bffective: SEP 1 8 1991

FILED

By R. D. BARRON, President-Missouri Division Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

Public Service Commission

SEP 1 8 1991

- - --

No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.

----

General Exchange Tariff INDEX 2nd Revised Sheet 4 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 4

	Section RECEIV	Sheet
Centrex Service-(Continued)	NEVEIN	- ka/
-Centrex C.O Optional Features-(Continued)		00
-Flexible Incoming Call Restriction	<b>OCZ 1</b> 1 19	
	29	53
-Outgoing Trunk Queuing	A4252GUI	
Pi	ublic S&Pvice Co	mm54sicr
-Paging Access Arrangement	2	57
	29	55
-Preferential Hunt	2	57
	29	55
-Selected Customer Control of Facilities	2	57
	29	55
-Speed Calling	2 29	57
-Split Service Offering	29	55 57
-spire service oriering	29	55
-Station Dial Code Screening	29	59
•		58
-Station Message Detail Recording CANCELLE	$D \frac{27}{2}$	50 61
	29	60
-Station Toll Diversion/Restriction SEP 1 0 1991	2	63
2Mpc#	IL 29	60
-Touch-Tone Calling By - 1.3.	<b>T</b>	63
Public Service Comm	ission 29	60
-Uniform Call Distribution MISSOURI	2	63
	29	60
-Centrex C.O Rate Stability Plan	29	1
Change Charges	19	-
Clergy Discounts	7	1
Code Call Access Arrangement		
-Centrex, With	2	31
	29	29
Coin Telephone Equipment	18	3
AT) ComCall <sup>SM</sup>	40	4
Command Conference System	13	63
Commercial Power, Use of	17	16



ł

ļ

SM Service Mark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company

)	Issued:	007 1 2 /990	Effective:	NOV 1 2 1990	FILED
		By R. D. BARRON	, President-M	issouri Divisior	NOV 1 2 1990
			rn Bell Telep . Louis, Misso		Public Service Commission

I

Rep (Continued) tion	1st Rev placing Orig Section DEC 2	change Tariff INDEX vised Sheet 4 ginal Sheet 4 DENVED Sheet C 1 9 1986 WISSUUK 53 ENVICE COBBUISSI 54 57
(Continued)	1st Rev placing Orig Section DEC 29 Public Se 29 2	INDEX vised Sheet 4 ginal Sheet 4 EUVED Sheet C 1 9 1986 MISSUUK 55 envice Companission 54 57
(Continued)	placing Orig Section DE( 29 Public Sc 29 29 2	sinal Sheet 4 EIVED Sheet C 1 9 1986 MISSUUK 55 Strice Companissi 54 57
(Continued)	DEC 29 Public Sc 29 29 29 29 29 29 2	C 1 9 1986 MISSUUK 5 Prvice Companission 54 57
	<sup>2</sup> 29 Publiz Sc 29 2	C 1 9 1986 MISSUUK 55 ervice Companissi 54 57
	<sup>2</sup> 29 Publiz Sc 29 2	C 1 9 1986 MISSUUK 55 ervice Companissi 54 57
	<sup>2</sup> 29 Publiz Sc 29 2	C 1 9 1986 MISSUUK 55 ervice Companissi 54 57
	<sup>2</sup> 29 Publiz Sc 29 2	HISSUUK Strice Comenissi 54 57
	<sup>2</sup> 29 Publiz Sc 29 2	HISSUUK Strice Comenissi 54 57
	<sup>2</sup> 29 Publiz Sc 29 2	HISSUUK Strice Comenissi 54 57
tion	Publie So	ervice Compinissi 54 57
	Publie So	ervice Compinissi 54 57
	<u> </u>	54 57
	<u> </u>	54 57
	29	
		55
	2	57
	29	55
acilíties	2	57
		55
		57
		55
		57
		55
		59
		58
ng		61
		60
tion		63
		60
		63
		60
		63
		60
Plan		1
		_
	7	1
	•	<u>~-</u>
		31
		29
-		3
-ILED		63
ANCELL	1/	16
CPAR		
12 2 1350 LL	C	
NILL MOD S. #17	n	Ran PC
av2 (1 commiss		廖玉 提 掘 】
Doc VICE LURI	l.	
Sublic Schiggour		IAN 30 1987
in Muc-	J	1981
	10000	~
	Pudice (	Service Commiss
Effective:		
	Effective: JAN 3 0 1987	Plan 29 Plan 29 Plan 29 Plan 29 Plan 29 Plan 29 19 7 2 2 29 18 13 17 NNV 5 2 1990 NNV 5 2 1990 Public Service Commission Public Service Commission Public Service Commission

Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

. \_\_\_\_ . \_\_.



Centrex Service-(Continued) -Centrex C.O. - Optional Features-(Continued) -Flexible Incoming Call Restriction

-Outgoing Trunk Oueuing

-Paging Access Arrangement

-Preferential Hunt

-Selected Customer Control of Facilities

-Speed Calling

-Split Service Offering

-Station Dial Code Screening

-Station Message Detail Recording

-Station Toll Diversion/Restriction

-Touch-Tone Calling

-Uniform Call Distribution

-Centrex C.O. - Rate Stability Plan Change Charges Clergy Discounts Code Call Access Arrangement -Centrex, With

Coin Telephone Equipment Command Conference System Commercial Power, Use of

GAR BELLED JAN 3 0 1987 SERVICE COM OF MISSOURI

FILED JAN - 1 1934 83 - 253 Public Service Commission

Issued:

DEC 2 9 1983

Effective: JAN 0 1 1984

General Exchange Tariff INDEX 3rd Revised Sheet 5 Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 5

		Section	Sheet
(MT)	Group Alerting and Dispatching Systems	13	63
4	- Conference/Alerting System	13	72
8 (C.		13	67
Š Š	- Emergency Reporting System	13	69
-20	- Large System	13	64
Z	- Regulations, General	13	63
33 -	- Small System	13	67
- Missouri Public Service Commission - 02/16/2003 - IN-2003-0247) (U) (V)	Group Alerting and Public Emergency Reporting System	13	68
2/16	Heavy Radar Internal Communications System	13	62
0	Hotel and Motel Reservation Service at Municipal Airport Terminals	10	1
ioi	- Rates	10	2
miss	- Regulations, General	10	1
E O	Impairment of Telephone Service	17	17
e e	Indemnification, Company Liability	17	21
zi	Inside Wire		
Sel	- Complex, Embedded	30	1
io.	Institution Program for Premises Wiring	4	2
d (A	) Intelligent Redirect <sup>sm</sup>	50	7
E (A	T) Intellinumber <sup>sm</sup>	51	1
SOL	Interconnections (See Connections of Terminal Equipment and		
Vis	Communications Systems)	4	1
-	Interruptions of Service, Company Liability	17	20
CANCELLED (C. C. C. C.	) Large Group Alerting System	13	65
Ü	Liability of the Telephone Company	17	20
<b>V</b> (C.	) Lines of Other Companies, Use of	17	12
C)	Listings, Directory	6	1
(MT)	Local Conference Telephone Service	3	1
· · · ·	T) Local Plus®	48	
(MT)(C')	Γ) Maintenance and Repairs, Rules and Regulations	17	16
	Message Rate Service	11	
	- Regulations	11	1
I	Mileage	12	1
(MT)	- Urban Mileage	12	1

Issued: Feb. 26, 1999

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri



	No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose		eral Exchange 2nd Revised	INDEX Sheet 5
	of canceling this tariff.	Replacing	1st Revised	Sheet 5
		RECEIVED	Section	<u>Sheet</u>
RT)	Concentrator-Identifier Equipment	JUL 16 1993	23	7
(RT)	Conference Telephone Service-Local	MISSOURI Public Service Com	<b>nission</b> 3	1
	Connection of Terminal Equipment and Communications Systems	•	4	
	-Attested Equipment Connected Prior to	Julv 1, 1980	4	20
	-General Provisions		4	1
	-Recording Two-Way Telephone Convers	ations	4	3
	-Conforming Answering Devices Connected	Prior		
	to July 1, 1979		4	22
	-Connection of Registered Equipment		4	6
	-Premises Wiring Associated With Reg	istered		~
	Communications Systems		4	8
	-Connection of Grandfathered Terminal E	quipment and		
	Grandfathered Communications Systems		6	10
	-Grandfathered Terminal Equipment	~	4	$\frac{10}{10}$
	-Grandfathered Communications System -Connections Through Connecting Arra		4	10
	-Data Access Arrangements	ngements	4	12
	-Voice Terminal Equipment		4	15
	-Connecting Arrangements		4	23
	-Connection With Telephotograph Equipme	nt	4	40
	-Connection With Electrocardiogram Equi		4	42
	-Connection With U.S. Government	<b>E -</b>	4	44
	-Connection With Power, Pipeline and Ra	ilroad	4	44
	-Connection With U.S. Army, Navy and Ai		4	47
	-Connection With Hazardous Locations		4	48
	-Connection With Mobile Systems With PB	X Stations	4	48
	Connection of Communications Systems N			
	the FCC's Rules and Regulations		4	34
	-Connections of Customer-Provided Test	Equipment	4	50
	-Minimum Protection Criteria for Electr	ical Connections	4	19
	Consolidated Billing		13	106
~	CAN	ICELLED		



FILED

AUG 23 1993

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMPA

-..

By A. D. ROBERTSON, Assistant Vice President-External Affairs Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

Issued:

	No supplement to this	General	Exchange	Tariff INDEX
	tariff will be issued	1.5.4	Revised	
	except for the purpose	Replacing C		
	of canceling this tariff.	vehracing (	/LISINAL	Sheet J
		P <mark>S</mark>		Sheet
_	Concentrator-Identifier Equipment		23	7
	Conference Calling	NO	IV <u>3</u> 198	39
	-Centrex, With	-	2	31
		S.	1929OUR	29
	Conference Telephone Service-Local	Public Sei		
	Connection of Terminal Equipment and			mission
	Communications Systems		4	• •
	-Attested Equipment Connected Prior to July 1, 1980		4	20
	-General Provisions		4	1
	-Recording Two-Way Telephone Conversations		4	3
	-Conforming Answering Devices Connected Prior			
	to July 1, 1979		4	22
	-Connection of Registered Equipment		4	6
	-Premises Wiring Associated With Registered			-
	Communications Systems		4	8
	-Connection of Grandfathered Terminal Equipment and			
	Grandfathered Communications Systems			10
	-Grandfathered Terminal Equipment		4	
	-Grandfathered Communications Systems		4	10
	-Connections Through Connecting Arrangements		4	12
	-Data Access Arrangements		4 4	15
•	-Voice Terminal Equipment		•	18
	-Connecting Arrangements		4	23
	-Connection With Telephotograph Equipment		4	40
	-Connection With Electrocardiogram Equipment		4 4	42 44
	-Connection With U.S. Government		4	44 44
	-Connection With Power, Pipeline and Railroad		4	44
	-Connection With U.S. Army, Navy and Air Force -Connection With Hazardous Locations		4	47
			4	40 48
	-Connection With Mobile Systems With PBX Stations		4	40
	-Connection of Communications Systems Not Subject to	)	4	34
	the FCC's Rules and Regulations		4	50
	-Connections of Customer-Provided Test Equipment -Minimum Protection Criteria for Electrical Connecti		4	19
ረለጥኑ		lous	13	106
	Consolidated Billing		13	100

CANCELLED

AUG 2 1993 # BY 2 ~ R.S. 5

FILED

DEC 4 1989

Public Service Commission

Public Service Commission

Issued: November 3, 1989

Effective: December 4, 1989

General Exchange Tariff

DE 6r 2ginal 3sheet |5

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

Concentrator-Identifier Equipment	23	7
Conference Calling		
-Centrex, With	2	31
	29	29
Conference Telephone Service-Local	3	1
Connection of Terminal Equipment and		
Communications Systems	4	
-Attested Equipment Connected Prior to July 1, 1980	4	20
-General Provisions	4	1
-Recording Two-Way Telephone Conversations	4	~ 3
-Conforming Answering Devices Connected Prior		
to July 1, 1979	4	22
-Connection of Registered Equipment	4	6
-Premises Wiring Associated With Registered		
Communications Systems	4	8
-Connection of Grandfathered Terminal Equipment and		
Grandfathered Communications Systems		
-Grandfathered Terminal Equipment	4	10
-Grandfathered Communications Systems	4	10
-Connections Through Connecting Arrangements	4	12
-Data Access Arrangements	4	15
-Voice Terminal Equipment	4	18
-Connecting Arrangements	4	23
-Connection With Telephotograph Equipment	4	40
-Connection With Electrocardiogram Equipment	4	42
-Connection With U.S. Government	4	44
-Connection With Power, Pipeline and Railroad	4	44
-Connection With U.S. Army, Navy and Air Force	4	47
-Connection With Bazardous Locations	4	48
-Connection With Mobile Systems With PBX Stations	4	48
-Connection of Communications Systems Not Subject to	7	40
the FCC's Rules and Regulations	4	34
-Connections of Customer-Provided Test Equipment	4	50
-Minimum Protection Criteria for Electrical Connections	4	19
-Finimum frotection official for Electrical Connections	<b>T</b>	19

CANCELLED FILED NEC 4 1988 JAN - 1 1984 BY 124 R.S#5 Public Commission 83-253 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Issued:

DEC 2.9 1983

Effective: JAN 0 1 1984

ta ex	o supplement to this riff will be issued accept for the purpose canceling this tariff.	General Exchange Tari INDE 10th Revised Sheet Replacing 9th Revised Sheet		
		Section	Sheet	
(MT) (RT)	Miscellaneous Services	13		
(RT)	- Busy-Out Arrangement	13	49	
	<ul> <li>Direct Inward Dialing Service</li> <li>Direct Sale Plan</li> <li>General Regulations</li> <li>Group Alerting</li> </ul>	13 13 13 13	53 59 1 63	
(RT)	<ul> <li>Group Alerting</li> <li>Message Register Equipment</li> </ul>	13	76	
	<ul> <li>Night Number Terminal Arrangement</li> <li>900 Call Restriction</li> <li>Special Billing Service Numbers</li> </ul>	13 13 13	89 105 87	
 (MT)	<ul><li>Toll Diversion - Battery Reversal</li><li>Toll Restriction</li></ul>	13 13	88 104	
(AT) (MT)	Nationwide Listing Service Night Number Terminal Arrangement	15		
(CT)	- Miscellaneous Equipment 900 Call Restriction	13 13 6	89 105 10.04	
(CT) (CT)	Nonpublished Exchange Service Obligations of Customers	17	10.04	
	- Alterations - Commercial Power, Use of	17 17	16 16	
(CT) (CT)	<ul> <li>Maintenance and Repairs</li> <li>Rearrangements and Installation of Equipment</li> </ul>	17 17	16 16	
	Official Service, Discount on	7	1	
(CT) (CT)	Overtime Work Ownership	17 17	16.01 16.01	
(MT)(CT) (AT)	Paralleling Service Payments for Service Payphone Exchange Access Service	17 17 34	10 12.01 1	

(MT)(CT) Personalized Ring

47

7

P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

	P	.S.C. MoNo. 35		
	No supplement to this		Gene	eral Exchange Tariff
	tariff will be issued			INDEX
	except for the purpose			9th Revised Sheet 6
	of canceling this tariff.		Replacing	8th Revised Sheet 6
<b>F</b>				
			Section	NOV 21 1997
				NOV 2 1 <b>1997</b>
	Construction Charges		5	
	- Extensions of Permanent Distributing Pla	- •	MA D	PUPLIC SERVICE COM
	Main Station Service and PBX Trunks,	Rules for	5	NERIO OFUMOE POME
	- Mobile Home or Trailer Park Additior	ns, Extensions for	5	3
	- Pole Line Extensions, New		5	1
	- Pole Line Extensions, Existing		5	2
	- Private Property, Extensions on		5	2
-	- Installation of Telephone Lines Within St	ubdivision	5	2 2 9
	- Movable Premises, Service Provided to		5	8
	- Plant on Private Property Used in Providi	ng PBX		
	Station, Extension or Tie Line Service I	+		
	Within the Base Rate Area or Outside th			
	Area, Rules for		5	4
	- Regulations, General		5	5
	- Special Construction		5	5
	- Temporary Service		5	6
	Convention Center Service		14	1
	Customer Billing Reports		13	108
_(RT)			15	
	Customer-Owned Pay Telephone Service		34	1
	Customer Service, Use of		17	9
	-			
	Defacement of Premises, Company Liability		17	20
-	Definitions		8	
	Departmentalized Customer Billing Reports		13	111
	Deposits		17	5
	Dictation Recording Equipment, Connection	s With	4	31
	Direct Electrical Connections		4	34
	Direct Inward Dialing		13	53
	Direct Sale Plan		13	59
-	Directory Assistance Service		6	11
	Directory Distribution	EN	17	18
-	Directory Listings	ANGELLED	6	1
	-	CANCELLED MAR B 9 1999		
		- B B 1999		
		MAR Soft O		
		MAR BOAL ON THISSION	•	FILED



DEC 24 1997

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

Public

Issued: NOV 2 4 1997

Effective:

DEC 2 4 1997

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

No supplement to this General Exchange Tariff tariff will be issued INDEX 8th Revised Sheet 6 except for the purpose of canceling this tariff. Replacing 7th Revised Sheet 6 Section Sheet RECEIVED 5 Construction Charges -Extensions of Permanent Distributing Plan for JUL 16 1993 Company Main Station Service and PBX Trunks, 5 Rules for 1 -Mobile Home or Trailer Park Additions, ExtensionsSour 5 3 1 -Pole Line Extensions, New Public Service Commission 2 -Pole Line Extensions, Existing 5 2 -Private Property, Extensions on 5 9 -Installation of Telephone Lines Within Subdivision 5 8 -Movable Premises, Services Provided to -Plant on Private Property Used in Providing PBX Station, Extension or Tie Line Service Either Within the Base Rate Area or Outside the Base Rate 5 Area, Rules for 4 5 5 -Regulations, General 5 5 -Special Construction -Temporary Service 5 6 Convention Center Service 14 1 Customer Billing Reports 108 13 Custom Calling Services 26 1 Customer-Owned Pay Telephone Service 1 34 9 Customer Service, Use of 17 Defacement of Premises, Company Liability 17 20 Definitions 8 Departmentalized Customer Billing Reports 13 111 17 Deposits 5 (RT) (RT) Dictation Recording Equipment, Connections With 31 4 Direct Electrical Connections 34 4 Direct Inward Dialing 53 13 CANCELLED Direct Sale Plan 13 59 Directory Assistance Service 6 11 Directory Distribution 17 18 Directory Listings DEC 2 4 1997 1 6 By 941RS#6 Public Service Commission HILFD MISSOURI AUG 23 1993 MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM Issued: ective: JUL 1 9 1993 AUG 2 3 1993 By A. D. ROBERTSON, Assistant Vice President-External Affairs Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

	P.S.C. MoNo. 35			1
	No supplement to this tariff will be issued	General	Exchange	Tariff INDEX
	except for the purpose	7th	Revised	
1	of canceling this tariff.	Replacing 6th		-
		<u>s</u>	ection	Sheet
	Construction Charges -Extensions of Permanent Distributing Plan for		ŔECE	IVED
	Company Main Station Service and PBX Trunks, Rules for		MAY 15	5 1990 <sub>1</sub>
	-Mobile Home or Trailer Park Additions, Extens:	ions for	5	3
	-Pole Line Extensions, New		9AISSC	JURI 1
	-Pole Line Extensions, Existing	Publi	c Service	Commission
	-Private Property, Extensions on	, 22.	5	2
	-Installation of Telephone Lines Within Subdivision	on	5	9
	-Movable Premises, Services Provided to		5	8
	-Plant on Private Property Used in Providing PBX			
	Station, Extension or Tie Line Service Either			
	Within the Base Rate Area or Outside the Base R	ate		
	Area, Rules for		5	4
	-Regulations, General		5	5
	-Special Construction		5	5
	-Temporary Service		5	6
	Convention Center Service		14	1
	Customer Billing Reports		13	108
	Custom Calling Services		26	1
	Customer-Owned Pay Telephone Service		34	1
)	Customer Service, Use of		17	9
	Defacement of Premises, Company Liability		17	20
/ A TT \	Definitions		8	
(AT)	Departmentalized Customer Billing Reports		13	111
	Deposits		17	5
	Dictation Access Arrangement			22
	-Centrex, With		2	32

-Centrex, With Dictation Recording Equipment, Connections With Direct Electrical Connections Direct Inward Dialing Direct Sale Plan Directory Assistance Service Directory Distribution Directory Listings

Y

AUG 2:1993 BY 874 R.S. 6 Public Service Commission FILED

CANCELLED

JUN 18 1990

31

34

53

59

11

18

1

4

4

13

13

6

17

Public Service Commission

Issued: MAY 1 8 1990

Effective: JUN 1 8 1990

	No supplement to this	Gener	al Exchan	-
	tariff will be issued			INDEX
	except for the purpose		5th Revise	
	of canceling this tariff.	Replacing 5	oth Revise	d Sheet 6
			Section	Sheet
			RECE	IVED
	Construction Charges		5	
	-Extensions of Permanent Distributing Plan for		MAR 2	9 1990
	Company Main Station Service and PBX Trunks,			
	Rules for	<b>.</b>	ผีแรรเ	
	-Mobile Home or Trailer Park Additions, Extens: -Pole Line Extensions, New	LONS LOT	Nic Service	Commission
	-Pole Line Extensions, New -Pole Line Extensions, Existing	I UN	5	2
	-Private Property, Extensions on		5	2
_	-Installation of Telephone Lines Within Subdivision	n	5	9
	-Movable Premises, Services Provided to	<i>7</i> 11	5	8
	-Plant on Private Property Used in Providing PBX		-	•
	Station, Extension or Tie Line Service Either			
	Within the Base Rate Area or Outside the Base Ra	ate		
	Area, Rules for		5	4
	-Regulations, General		5	5
	-Special Construction		5	5
	-Temporary Service		5	6
	Convention Center Service		14	1
(AT)	Customer Billing Reports		13	108
	Custom Calling Services		26	1
	Customer-Owned Pay Telephone Service		34	1
,	Customer Service, Use of		17	9
	Defacement of Premises, Company Liability		17	20
	Definitions		8	
	Deposits		17	5
	Dictation Access Arrangement			
	-Centrex, With		2	32
	Dictation Recording Equipment, Connections With Direct Electrical Connections		4	31
	Direct Electrical Connections Direct Inward Dialing		4 13	34 53
	Direct Sale Plan		13	53 59
	Directory Assistance Service		6	11
	Directory Distribution		17	18
ļ.	Directory Listings		6	10
			-	-

#### CANCELLED

JUN 18 1990

FILED

BY <u>1th</u> <u>L.S.</u> <u>F</u> Public Service Commission MISSOURI

APR 30 1990

Public Service Commission



Effective: APR 3 0 1990

By R. D. BARRON, President-Missouri Division Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

ł

P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

`	No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.	REE		Exchange Revised Revised	INDEX Sheet 6
		SEP	5 1989 <u>s</u>	ection	Sheet
	Construction Charges -Extensions of Permanent Distributing Plan for	MIS	SOURI	5	
	Company Main Station Service and PBX Trunksublic Rules for	Servi	ce Comm	ission	1
	-Mobile Home or Trailer Park Additions, Extens:	ions d	Eor	5	3
	-Pole Line Extensions, New			5	1
	-Pole Line Extensions, Existing			5	2
	-Private Property, Extensions on			5 5	2
	-Installation of Telephone Lines Within Subdivision	on		5	9
	-Movable Premises, Services Provided to			5	8
	-Plant on Private Property Used in Providing PBX				
	Station, Extension or Tie Line Service Either Within the Base Rate Area or Outside the Base R	-+-			
	Area, Rules for	ale		5	4
	Alea, Mules IVI				4
	-Regulations, General			5	5
	-Special Construction			5	5
	-Temporary Service			5	6
	Convention Center Service			14	5 5 6 1 1
	Custom Calling Services			26	1
	Customer-Owned Pay Telephone Service			34	1
	Customer Service, Use of			17	9
	Defacement of Premises, Company Liability			17	10
	Definitions			1/	20
	Deposits			17	5
	Dictation Access Arrangement			±/	ر.
	-Centrex, With			<b>2</b> ·	32
	Dictation Recording Equipment, Connections With			. 4	31
(AT)	Digital PBX Service			38	1
	Direct Electrical Connections			4	34
	Direct Inward Dialing			13	53
	Direct Sale Plan			13	59
	Directory Assistance Service	D		6	11
	Directory Distribution			17	18
)	Directory Assistance Service Directory Distribution Directory Listings OPR 00 199 EY 6 S	- ,	400	6	1
L	Public Service Co	ntimis 1911	,उग <sup>े</sup> <b>ह</b>	FILED	
	PUD. MISSO		0.01	r 5 1000	
			ŲŲI	5 1989	

Public Service Commission

Issued: SEP § 5 1988

-----

Effective: 00T 0 5 1939

۲

General Exchange Tariff INDEX 4th Revised Sheet 6 Replacing 3rd Revised Sheet 6

#### RECEIVED

MANTion 1988 Sheet

	Construction Charges -Extensions of Permanent Distributing H Company Main Station Service and PBX	lan for Trunks.	Public	MÎSSC Service	URI Commission
	Rules for	,		5	1
	-Mobile Home or Trailer Park Addit	tions. Extension	s for	5	3
	-Pole Line Extensions, New	crons, Excension	5 201	5	ĩ
				5	2
	-Pole Line Extensions, Existing			5	2
	-Private Property, Extensions on			5	
•	-Installation of Telephone Lines Within				9
	-Movable Premises, Services Provided to			5	8
	-Plant on Private Property Used in Prov				
	Station, Extension or Tie Line Servic				
	Within the Base Rate Area or Outside	the Base Rate			
	Area, Rules for			5	4
	-Regulations, General			5	5
	-Special Construction			5	5
				5	6
	-Temporary Service			14	
	Convention Center Service				1
	Custom Calling Services			26	1
(AT)	Customer-Owned Pay Telephone Service			34	1
•	Customer Service, Use of			17	9
	Defacement of Premises, Company Liability	y		17	20
	Definitions			8	
	Deposits	•		17	5
	Dictation Access Arrangement				•
	-Centrex, With			2	32
	Dictation Recording Equipment, Connection	ne Vith		4	31
	Direct Electrical Connections			4	34
	Direct Inward Dialing	-		13	53
	•	CANCELLE	n	13	59
	Direct Sale Plan			-	
	Directory Assistance Service	OCT 5 1989		6	11
	Directory Distribution	001 0 1989		17	18
	Directory Listings	BYSTHR.S	. 6	6	1
	Publ	BY <u>Sth R. S</u> ic Service Comm		ł	FILED
		MISSOUR	133101		
		MISSOURI		JU	V 15 1988
			Pub	lic Serv	vice Commission
1					
	1				
	į				

Issued: MAY 1 3 1988

----

Effective: JUN 15 1988

P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff. Replac	General Exchan 3rd Revise cing 2nd Revise	INDEX ed Sheet 6
	DE DE Section	
Construction Charges	5	K.
-Extensions of Permanent Distributing Plan for Company Main Station Service and PBX Trunks,	NOV 26	5 1986
Rules for	5 MISS	
-Mobile Home or Trailer Park Additions, Extensions for	P 5	
-Pole Line Extensions, New	" Fullingservice	Unin-pasion i
-Pole Line Extensions, Existing	5	2
-Private Property, Extensions on	5	2
~Installation of Telephone Lines Within Subdivision	5	9
-Movable Premises, Services Provided to	5	8
-Plant on Private Property Used in Providing PBX		
Station, Extension or Tie Line Service Either		
Within the Base Rate Area or Outside the Base Rate		
Area, Rules for	5	4

CANCELLED

-Regulations, General -Special Construction -Temporary Service Convention Center Service Custom Calling Services Customer Service, Use of	JUN 15 1988 BY <u>4生え s.#G</u> Public Service Commission MISSOURI	5 5 14 26 17	5 5 6 1 1 9
Defacement of Premises, Compan Definitions	y Liability	17 8	20
Deposits		17	5
Dictation Access Arrangement -Centrex, With Dictation Recording Equipment, Direct Electrical Connections Direct Inward Dialing Direct Sale Plan Directory Assistance Service	Connections With	2 4 13 13 6	32 31 34 53 59 11
Directory Distribution Directory Listings		17 6	18 JAN - 1 1987

Issued:

I

(RT)

(RT)

DEC 01 1986

Effective: JAN 01 1987

ļ

1.5.0. no. j.	5	
No supplement to this	General Excha	nge Tariff
tariff will be issued		INDEX
except for the purpose	2nd Revis	ed Sheet 6
of canceling this tariff.	Replacing 1st Revis	
or concerning one output	hepideing ibe herie	cu phece v
	Section[c	Sheet]
Construction Charges	5	
-Extensions of Permanent Distributing Plan for		0 1986
Company Main Station Service and PBX Trunks,		-
Rules for		SUVIRI 3
-Mobile Home or Trailer Park Additions, Ext	ensions for Dublic Comin	o Commissio
-Pole Line Extensions, New	Public Servic	6 000000220
-Pole Line Extensions, Existing	5	22
-Private Property, Extensions on	5	2
-Installation of Telephone Lines Within Subdiv	ision 5	9
-Movable Premises, Services Provided to	5	8
-Plant on Private Property Used in Providing P		
Station, Extension or Tie Line Service Eithe		
Within the Base Rate Area or Outside the Bas Area, Rules for		I.
-Preinstallation of Jacks	5 5	4 8
-Prewiring	J	o
-Charges	5	7
-Galges -General	5	
-Regulations, General	5	5
-Special Construction	5	6 5 5
-Temporary Service	5	6
Convention Center Service	14	ĩ
Custom Calling Services	26	1
Customer Service, Use of	17	9
	11	,
Defacement of Premises, Company Liability	17	20
Definitions	8	
Deposits	17	5
Dictation Access Arrangement		<b>.</b> .
Dictation Access Arrangement -Centrex, With Dictation Recording Equipment, Connections With Direct Electrical Connections Direct Inward Dialing		32
Direct Electrical Connections With	4	31
Direct Electrical Connections	1 1987 4 13	34
Direct inward Dialing Univ	13	53
Direct Sale Flan Directory Assistance Service	BS, #6 13 6	59 11
Directory Distribution BY	VICE COMMISSICIN 17	11
Directory Listings	F MISSOUMI 6	18
······································	-	-
	1	
		LED
	MAY 2 9 1985 MIAY	2 9 1986
Issued: MAR 20 1986 Effective:	CATHER HOP	

By R. D. BARRON, President-Missouri Division Public Service Commission Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

_	No supplement to this tariff will be issued		Exchange Tariff INDEX
	except for the purpose of canceling this tariff. R		Revised Sheet 6 Driginal Sheet 6
		Sect	RECENCED
	Construction Charges -Extensions of Permanent Distributing Plan for		FEB - 8 1985
	Company Main Station Service and PBX Trunks, Rules for -Mobile Home or Trailer Park Additions, Extensions fo	r Pu	MISSOURI
	Pole Line Extensions, New Pole Line Extensions, Existing Private Property, Extensions on	5	2
	-Installation of Telephone Lines Within Subdivision -Movable Premises, Services Provided to	د د ر	j 9
	-Plant on Private Property Used in Providing PBX Station, Extension or Tie Line Service Either Within the Base Rate Area or Outside the Base Rate		
	Area, Rules for -Preinstallation of Jacks -Prewiring	5	
	-Charges -General	- - -	6
	-Regulations, General -Special Construction -Temporary Service	55	5
-	Convention Center Service CREDIT CARD CALLER <sup>*</sup> SERVICE	14 36	)
	Custom Calling Services Customer Service, Use of	26 17	
	Defacement of Premises, Company Liability Definitions Deposits	17 ٤ 17	3
<u>.</u>	Dictation Access Arrangement -Centrex, With Dictation Recording Equipment, Connections With	2	2 32
۲	Direct Electrical Connections Direct Inward Dialing	2	4 34 8 53
	Direct Sale Plan Directory Assistance Service Directory Distribution		5 11
	Directory Listings MAY 291986		
	BY FUBLIC SERVICE COMMISS	SION	FIILED MAR 15 1985
	* Service Mark of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company	. Pu	blic Service Commission
	Issued: FEB 1 1 1985 Effective:		MAR 15 1985
	By R. D. BARRON, President-Missouri Divi Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri	ision	

St. Louis, Missouri

-

-

P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

P.S.C. MoNo. 35	And the second s	
		300 1
No supplement to this	General' Exchang	e Tariff
<pre>tariff will be issued</pre>		INDEX
except for the purpose	DEC 2 Thu	Sheet 6
• of canceling this tariff.	DEC Z 9 DO	5
	+30200101	l l
	I.1.ISSOURI	1
·	PubliSection CON	1 <u>1526661</u>
		والاستين بسيبين والمتعوينين
Construction Charges	5	•
-Extensions of Permanent Distributing Plan for		
Company Main Station Service and PBX Trunks,		
Rules for	5	1
-Mobile Home or Trailer Park Additions, Extensions for	5 5	3 1
-Pole Line Extensions, New		
-Pole Line Extensions, Existing	5	2 2
-Private Property, Extensions on	5	
-Installation of Telephone Lines Within Subdivision	5	9
-Movable Premises, Services Provided to	5	8
-Plant on Private Property Used in Providing PBX		-
Station, Extension or Tie Line Service Either		
Within the Base Rate Area or Outside the Base Rate	<sup>2</sup> m	
Area, Rules for	3 <b>U</b> 5	4
-Preinstallation of Jacks	5	8
Within the Base Rate Area or Outside the Base Rate Area, Rules for -Preinstallation of Jacks -Prewiring		
-Charges $15 1983$	5	7
-General MAN 1	5 5	6
		5
-Special Construction	MISSION 5	5
-Regulations, General -Special Construction -Temporary Service Convention Center, Service PUBLIC SERVICE CONV PUBLIC SERVICE OF MISSOURI	5	6
		1
Custom Calling Services	26	1
Customer Service, Use of	17	9
	17	20
Defacement of Premises, Company Liability	17	20
Definitions	8	_
Deposits Distation Access Announce	17	5
Dictation Access Arrangement	•	20
-Centrex, With Dictation Recording Equipment, Connections With	· 2	32 31
Direct Electrical Connections	4 4	34
Direct Inward Dialing	13	
Direct Sale Plan	13	53 59
Directory Assistance Service	6	11
Directory Distribution	17	18
Directory Listings	6	10
Datestory Liberngo	0	Ŧ
		5(0)
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	שור
	JAN = 1	1984

JAN - 1 1984 **83 - 253** Public Service Commission

Issued:

DEC 2 9 1983

.

Effective: JAN 0 1 1984

No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.	General Exchange Tariff INDEX 10 <sup>th</sup> Revised Sheet 7 Replacing 9 <sup>th</sup> Revised Sheet 7		
	Section	<u>Sheet</u>	
Plexar® Service			
- Custom	33		
- Plexar-I	25		
- Plexar-II	45		
- Plexar Express	52		
Poles on Private Property, Rules	5	4	
Positive ID	50	13	
Preferred Number Service	13	118	
Primary Listings	6	3	
Private Branch Exchange Service	13	81	
- Night Number Terminal Arrangement	13	79	
Protective Equipment, Rules and Regulations	17	19	
Public Announcement Systems	1		
Public Emergency Reporting System	13	69	
Public Response Calling Service	27	1	
Restoration of Service	16		
- Maintenance and Repairs, for	16	2	
- Suspended Service, for	16	1	
Rights of the Telephone Company	17	1.7	
- Abandonment of Telephone Service	17	17	
- Abuse of Telephone Service	17	17	
- Customers' Use of Equipment for Display	17	17	
- Directory Distribution	17	18	
- Directory Ownership	17	18	
- Impairment of Telephone Service	17	17	
- Overtime Work	17	16.01	
- Ownership	17	16.01	
- Protective Equipment	17	19	
- Telephone Numbers	17	18	
- Unauthorized Attachments or Connections	17	19	
- Work Interruption	17	16.01	

Issued: November 27, 2000

By JAN NEWTON, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

Filed MO PSC

(AT) (RT)(RT)

P.S.C. Mo -No. 35

----

		P.S.C.	MoNo. 35			
tar	supplement to this iff will be issued			n har a		xchange Tariff INDEX
	cept for the purpose		MAD	1 1000		evised Sheet 7
of	canceling this tariff.		MAR	1 1999	Replacing 8th R	levised Sheet 7
		l	MO. Fuciliu	Statue u	Section	Sheet
(MT)(AT)	Plexar® Service					
	- Custom				33	
ł	- Plexar-I				25	
	- Plexar-II					
	- Current Offering				45	
(MT)	- Obsolete Offering				35	
(AT)	- Plexar Express				52	
(MT)	Poles on Private Property, Rules				5	4
	Positive ID				50	13
(MT)	Preferred Number Service				13	118
	Primary Listings				6	3
(AT) (RT)	Private Branch Exchange Service				13	81
(RT)						
	- Night Number Terminal Arrangem	ient			13	79
(RT)		lent			15	.,
	Protective Equipment, Rules and Regul	lations			17	19
1	Public Announcement Systems		<b>.</b>		1	
	Public Emergency Reporting System	(	CANCE	ĮΕŊ	13	69
	Public Response Calling Service				27	1
			DEC 27	2000		
(RT)				i /1		
1	Restoration of Service	B, [	UINKD"		16	_
		Jublic a	Service Co		16	2
	- Suspended Service, for		MISSUU	ri	16	1
	Rights of the Telephone Company				17	
ļ	- Abandonment of Telephone Service				17	17
	- Abuse of Telephone Service	1			17	17
ļ	- Customers' Use of Equipment for Dis	splay			17	17
	- Directory Distribution				17	18
	- Directory Ownership				17	18
	- Impairment of Telephone Service - Overtime Work				17 17	17 16.01
	- Ownership				17	16.01
	- Protective Equipment				17	10.01
ł	- Telephone Numbers				17	19
	- Unauthorized Attachments or Connec	ctions			17	18
		0110113			17	17

(MT)(CT) - Work Interruption

Issued:

FEB 2 6 1999

16.01

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missour Service Commission Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

17
		P.S.C. MoNo. 35		
	No supplement to this		Ge	meral Exchange Tariff
	tariff will be issued			INDEX
	except for the purpose			8th Revised Sheet 7
	of canceling this tariff.		Replacin	ng 7th Revised Sheet 7
			Section	RECEIV
	Directory Services		6	NOV 2 1 1997 1
	- Nonpublished Exchange Service		6	10
	- Primary Listings		6	3
	- Regular Extra Listings		6)	PUBLIC SERVICE GOMM
	- Regulations, General		6	1
	- Rotary Number Group		6	9
	- Special Reversed Charge Long Distance	e Message		
	Telecommunications Listings		6	6
	- Special Types of Extra Listings		6	6
	- Alternate Listings		6	6
	- Extra Lines		6	7
	- Extra Listings		6	6
	- Foreign Listings		6	8
	- Secretarial Listings		6	8
	- Special School Listing Guide		6	9
	Directory Ownership		17	18
(AT)	Disaster Routing Service		50	1
	Discounts		7	1
	- Discounted Service Other Than Official	l Service	7	1
	- Official Service		7	1
	Door Answering Arrangement		13	48
	Electrocardiogram and Electroencephalogram	am, Connections With	4	42
	Embedded Complex Inside Wire		30	1-2
	Emergency Reporting System		13	69
	Employee Discounted Service		7	1
	Errors, Company Liability		17	20
	Exchange Interconnection Service		42	1
	Expanded Universal Emergency Number S	ervice (E911)	28	1
	Explanation of Terms		8	1
	Extra Line Listings		6	7
	Extra Listings		6	6
	Foreign Central Office, Foreign Exchange - Rates	MAR 2. 9 1999	9 9	1
	- Regulations, General	- 00	9	
	Foreign Listings	MAR 2 9 1999	6	FILED 8
		MAR 2.9 1999 By GHR Set 7 Public Service Commiss MISSOURI	noia	DEC 24 1997
		Public MISSOur	Puh	MISSOURI Ic Service Commission
			البتها ه	The material designments

. .-...

Issued: NOV 2 4 1997

ļ

Effective:

DEC 2 4 1997

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

\_\_\_\_

	B Public	DEC 2 1997 Service Commission MISSOURI	on FIL	ED
	Exchange Interconnection Service Expanded Universal Emergency Number Service Explanation of Terms Extra Line Listings Extra Listings Foreign Central Office, Foreign Exchange -Rates -Regulations, General Foreign Listings	(E911) CANCELLED	42 28 8 6 9 9 9 9	1 1 7 6 1 1 1 8
(RT)	Electrocardiogram and Electroencephalogram, Connections With Embedded Complex Inside Wire Emergency Reporting System Employee Discounted Service Errors, Company Liability		4 30 13 7 17	42 1-2 69 1 20
	-Special School Listing Guide Directory Ownership Discounts -Discounted Service Other Than Official Se -Official Service Door Answering Arrangement	rvice	6 17 7 7 13	9 18 1 1 1 48
	-Rotary Number Group -Special Reversed Charge Long Distance Mess Telecommunications Listings -Special Types of Extra Listings -Alternate Listings -Extra Lines -Extra Listings -Foreign Listings -Secretarial Listings	MISSOURI 2897: Service Comi	6 <b>Mission</b> 6 6 6 6 6 6 6	9 6 6 7 6 8 8
	Directory Services -Nonpublished Exchange Service -Primary Listings -Regular Extra Listings -Regulations, General	RECEIVED	6 6 6	<u>Sheet</u> 1 10 3 5 1
	No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.		eral Exchang 7th Revised 6th Revised	INDEX Sheet 7

AUG 23 1993

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMMIN

4000

Issued:

ļ ì

Ì

- ---

Effective: AUG 2 3 195

JUL 1 9 1993 By A. D. ROBERTSON, Assistant Vice President-Missouri Division Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

	No supplement to this	General	Exchange	e Tariff
	tariff will be issued			INDEX
	except for the purpose	6th	Revised	Sheet 7
,	of canceling this tariff.	Replacing 5th	Revised	Sheet 7
		Se	ection	<u>Shee t</u>
	Directory Services		6	1
	-Nonpublished Exchange Service	RECE	EIVED	10
	-Primary Listings			
	-Regular Extra Listings	AUG 1	4 4991	3 5 1
	-Regulations, General	10011	6	1
	-Regulations, General -Rotary Number Group	MICC	OURI	9
	-Special Reversed Charge Long Distance Message	M122	OBRI .	
	Telecommunications Listings	Public Service	e Gommi	ssion
	-Special Types of Extra Listings		6	6
1	-Alternate Listings		6	6
l l	-Extra Lines		6	7
			6	6
	-Extra Listings		6	8
	-Foreign Listings		6	8
	-Secretarial Listings		6	9
	-Special School Listing Guide		0 17	
	Directory Ownership			18
	Discounts		7	1
	-Discounted Service Other Than Official Service		7	1
	-Official Service		7	1
	Door Answering Arrangement		13	48
	Electrocardiogram and Electroencephalogram,			
	Connections With		4	42
	Embedded Complex Inside Wire		30	1-2
	Emergency Reporting System		13	69
	Employee Discounted Service		7	1
	Brrors, Company Liability		17	20
	ESSX-400 Service		33	5
(C)	Exchange Interconnection Service		42	1
(0)	Expanded Universal Emergency Number Service (E911)		28	ī
	Explanation of Terms		8	1
	Extra Line Listings		6	7
	Extra Listings		6	6
				I I
	-Rates		9	1
	-Regulations, General	FILED	9	1
	-Regulations, General CANU	Service 1 Acres Services	6	8
	Poreign Listings	<u>~ 1293</u> .	U	0
	Poreign Central Office, Foreign Exchange -Rates -Regulations, General Poreign Listings AUG BY 27 Sublic Server	A R.S.		
	EY Z		n.	
		De Commune		
		• -		



Þ

i

Bffective: SEP 1.8 1991

FILED

By R. D. BARRON, President-Missouri Division Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri SEP 1 8 1991

Public Service Commission

	No supplement to this	Gen	eral	Exchang	e Tariff	
	tariff will be issued		<b>5</b> .1		INDEX	
	except for the purpose	·			Sheet 7	
	of canceling this tariff.	Replacing	4th	<b>High Grap</b>	Veneet /	
-		c		QCT 8	198/	
		<u>.</u>	ecti		Sheet	
	Directory Services	-	6	MISSO	url	
	-Nonpublished Exchange Service	Du	<b>L</b>	Samica	Confimissi	ior
	-Primary Listings	. Pu	6	3010100	3	
	-Regular Extra Listings		6		5	
	-Regulations, General		6		1	
	-Rotary Number Group		6		9	
_	-Special Reversed Charge Long Distance Mess	100	v		1	
	Telecommunications Listings	-6-	6		6	
	-Special Types of Extra Listings		6		6	
	-Alternate Listings		6		6	
	-Extra Lines		6		7	
	-Extra Listings		6		6	
	-Foreign Listings		6		8	
	-Secretarial Listings		6		8	
	-Special School Listing Guide		6		9	
	Directory Ownership	CANCELLE			18	
	Discounts		7		1	
	-Discounted Service Other Than Official Service	vice ED 1 8 1001	7		1	
	-Official Service		7		1	
	Door Answering Arrangement	BY UNR.S.	713		48	
		lic Service Comr	nicei			
	Electrocardiogram and Electroencephalogram,		111331			
	Connections With	MISSOURI	4		42	
	Embedded Complex Inside Wire		30		1-2	
	Emergency Reporting System	,	13		69	
	Employee Discounted Service		7		1	
	Errors, Company Liability		17		20	
(RT)						
```	ESSX-400 Service		33		5	
(RT)					-	
<b>\ /</b>	Expanded Universal Emergency Number Service ()	E911)	28		1	
	Explanation of Terms	_,,	-8		1	
	Extra Line Listings		6		7	
	Extra Listings		6		6	
-	Foreign Central Office, Foreign Exchange		9		ì	
	-Rates		9		ī	
	-Regulations, General		9		ī	
	Foreign Listings	_	6		8	
		-`.	-		-	
				FI	LED	

#### FILED

NOV 25 1987

Public Service Commissior

sued: OCT 9 1987

ļ

ł

NQV 2 5 1987 ٠ Effective: Ĵe,

P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

----

. · .

\_

. . . .

No supplement to this tariff will be issued	General Exchange	e Tarif INDE
	4th Revised	
except for the purpose		
of canceling this tariff.	Replacing 3rd Revised	Sheet
	DEPONG	
	RESECTION	Sheet
Directory Services	. 6	1
-Nonpublished Exchange Service	NOV62 6 1986	10 .
-Primary Listings	6	3
-Regular Extra Listings	Messouri	5
-Regulations, General	Fucilic Service Comm	neelar :
-Rotary Number Group	C LUID OCIRICE OUTIN	11.559.11
-Special Reversed Charge Long Distance		
Message Telecommunications Listings	6	6
-Special Types of Extra Listings	6	6
-Alternate Listings	6	6
-Extra Lines	6	7
-Extra Listings	6	6
-Foreign Listings	6	8
-Secretarial Listings	6	8
-Special School Listing Guide	6	9
Directory Ownership	17	18
Discounts	7	1
-Discounted Service Other Than Official		_
Service	7	1
-Official Service	7	1
Door Answering Arrangement	13	48
Electrocardiogram and Electroencephalogram,		
Connections With	4	42
Embedded Complex Inside Wire	30	1-2
Emergency Reporting System	13	69
Employee Discounted Service	7	1
Errors, Company Liability	17	20
ESSX-30	25	1
ESSX-400 Service	33	5
ESSX-Custom	33	33
Expanded Universal Emergency Number Service (E911)	28	1
Explanation of Terms	8	1
Extra Line Listings	6	7
Extra Listings	ED <sup>6</sup>	6
Extra Listings Foreign Central Office, Foreign Exchange	· · ·	
Foreign Central Office, Foreign Exchange	11 10 186	ន្តក្រិ
		.⊹- 1 <b></b> 4
-Regulations General (10 At )	S# ion in 1	+ •0017
-Regulations, General Foreign Listings	pommission gJAN -1	1967
-Rates -Regulations, General Foreign Listings BY 54 BY	I IBI	0
public SeriesC		Colerens
to- Mio-	والحالية المستحد المراجع	wuminini 

Issued: DEC 01 1986

ł

Effective: JAN 01 1987

4

ļ

ì

\_

No supplement to this	Gener	al Exchange	
tariff will be issued	2	3 D 1	INDEX
except for the purpose		rd Revised	
of canceling this tariff.	Replacing 2		ទៅលៃ៤៣
		MEG	
	<u>s</u>	Section	Sheet
		APR	3 <sub>ට</sub> 1985
Directory Services -Nonpublished Exchange Service			
-Primary Listings		16 MI	SSUURI
-Regular Extra Listings		Public Serv	ice Commission
-Regulations, General		6	
-Rotary Number Group		6	9
-Special Reversed Charge Long Distance		6	6
Message Telecommunications Listings -Special Types of Extra Listings		6 6	6 6
-Alternate Listings		6	6
-Extra Lines		6	7
-Extra Listings		6	6
-Foreign Listings		6	8
-Secretarial Listings		6	8
-Special School Listing Guide Directory Ownership		6 17	9 18
Discounts		17 7	10
-Discounted Service Other Than Official		,	-
Service		7	1
-Official Service		7	1
Door Answering Arrangement		13	48
Electrocardiogram and Electroencephalogram,			
Connections With		4	42
Embedded Complex Inside Wire		30	1-2
Emergency Reporting System Employee Discounted Service		13 7	69 1
Errors, Company Liability		17	20
ESSX-30		25	1
ESSX-400 Service		33	5
F) ESSX-Custom		33	33
Expanded Universal Emergency Number Service (E911)		28	1
Explanation of Terms Extension Service Extra Line Listings		8 21	1 1
Extra Line Listings		6	7
Extra Listings	1097	6	6
<u>I</u> NAL	1987		
Fire Retardant Inside Wiring Cable	#7	13	104
-Rates -Rates	COMMISSION	9 9	1 1
-Regulations, General PUBLIC SERVICE	ssout	9	1
Foreign Listings		6	8
Issued: MAY 1 1985 Effective: MA	AY 7 1985	MAY -71	985 - U
By R. D. BARRON, President-Missour Southwestern Bell Telephone Co St. Louis, Missouri		<b>6 1</b> + blic Service C	85-13 ommission

- -

P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

	No supplement to this	Gen	eral	Exchange	Tariff
	tariff will be issued			-	INDEX
	except for the purpose			Revised S	
	of canceling this tariff.	Replacing	lst	Revised S	Sheet 7
		<b>F</b>			
			Secre	通目的	神空間
	Directory Services		6		
	-Nonpublished Exchange Service		6		
	-Primary Listings		P 2	1AR 28 18	985
	-Regular Extra Listings	{[	6		5
	-Regulations, General	4	6	MISSOU	RI I
	-Rotary Number Group	l e	որութ		
	- Special Dovement Change Ises Distance	5	UDIIC	Service Co	mmission
	Message Telecommunications Listings	- (a) -	6		6
	-Special Types of Extra Listings	后彻	ő		6
	-Alternate Listings	60	6		6
	-Extra Lines		6		7
	-Extra Listings	5	6		6
	-Special Reversed Charge Long Distance Message Telecommunications Listings -Special Types of Extra Listings -Alternate Listings -Extra Lines -Extra Listings -Foreign Listings -Secretarial Listings		6		8
	-Secretarial Listings		6		8
	-Special School Listing Guide 212	MMISSION	6		9
	-Secretarial Listings -Special School Listing Guide Directory Ownership Discounts -Discounts -Discounted Service Other There Official	URU CRU	17		18
	Discounts PUBLIC SERVICE MISSIO		7		1
	-Discounted Service Other Than Official				
	Service		7		1
	-Official Service		7		1
	Door Answering Arrangement		13	i	48
	Electrocardiogram and Electroencephalogram,				
	Connections With		4		42
	Embedded Complex Inside Wire		30		1-2
	Emergency Reporting System		13		69
	Employee Discounted Service		7		1
	Errors, Company Liability		17		20
(19)	ESSX-30		25		1
(AT)	ESSX-400 Service		33		1
	Expanded Universal Emergency Number Service (E911)		28		1
	Explanation of Terms		8		1
	Extension Service		21		1
	Extra Líne Listings Extra Lístings		6		7 6
	Extra Listings		0	)	0
	Fire Retardant Inside Wiring Cable		13	3	104
	Foreign Central Office, Foreign Exchange		9		1
	-Rates		ģ		1
	-Regulations, General		9		1
	Foreign Listings		é		8



ł

P.S.C. MoNo. 35						
No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.	R	General Exchange Ta Ist Revised Sho Replacing Original Sho	INDEX eet 7			
Directory Services -Nonpublished Exchange Service -Primary Listings -Regular Extra Listings -Regulations, General -Rotary Number Group -Special Reversed Charge Long Distant Message Telecommunications Listings -Special Types of Extra Listings -Alternate Listings -Extra Lines -Extra Lines -Extra Listings -Secretarial Listings -Special School Listing Guide Directory Ownership Discounts -Discounted Service Other Than Offi	S GANGELLE APR 1 1985 BY PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSIC OF MISSOURI	MISSOURI Public Service Commissi 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6	3 5 1			

-Official Service Door Answering Arrangement Electrocardiogram and Electroencephalogram, Connections With Embedded Complex Inside Wire Emergency Reporting System Employee Discounted Service Errors, Company Liability ESSX-30 Expanded Universal Emergency Number Service (E911) Explanation of Terms **Extension** Service Extra Line Listings Extra Listings

(AT) Fire Retardant Inside Wiring Cable Foreign Central Office, Foreign Exchange -Rates -Regulations, General

8 1984

Foreign Listings

Issued: JUN

Service

Effective: 🗬

AUG 1 0 1984

7

7

4

30

13

7

17

25

28

21

8

6

6

13

9

q

ED

FNL

Ω 100

AUG 1 0 1984

Public Service Commission

13

1

1

48

42

1-2

69

1

20

1

1

1

1

7

6

1

1

1

8

104

-----



Issued: D

DEC 29 1983

Effective: JAN 0 1 1984

No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.

General Exchange Tariff INDEX 5th Revised Sheet 8 Bankaring 4th Devised Sheet 8

MAR 1 1999

- 1990 H

Replacing 4th Revised Sheet 8

	MAK T 1932		
		Section	Sheet
	MU. Fublic Sthvice ou	uitWi	
(3. (177))			
(MT)	Rotary Number Group-Extra Listings	6	9
{	Rules and Regulations	17	
	- Advance Payments and Deposits	17	
	- Advance Payments	17	4
) (C	T) - Deposits	17	6
	- Application of Service	17	1
	- Application of Business and Residence Rates	17	2
	- Business Rates	17	2 2 3
	- Residence Rates CANCELLER	17	3
	- Liaonity of the Telephone Company	17	20
	- Defacement of Premises	17	20
	- Errors FEB 2 0 2000	17	20
	- Errors FEB 2 8 2003 - Indemnification - Interruption of Service FEB 2 8 2003 - Interruption of Service FEB 2 8 2003 - Indemnification	17	21
	- Interruption of Service	sion <sub>17</sub>	20
	- Obligations of Customers and Rights of the blic and source wissource		
	- Internution of Service - Obligations of Customers and Rights of the birc Service Wissouri Telephone Company Chlipations of Customers	17	16
	(1) - Obligations of Customers	17	16
) (C	T) - Alterations	17	16
	- Commercial Power, Use of	17	16
	T) - Maintenance and Repairs	17	16
	T) - Rearrangements on Installation of Equipment	17	16
(C	T) - Rights of the Telephone Company	17	16.01
	- Abandonment of Telephone Service	17	17
	- Abuse of Telephone Service	17	17
	- Customers' Use of Equipment for Display Purposes	17	17
	- Directory Distribution	17	18
	- Directory Ownership	17	18
	- Impairment of Telephone Service	17	17
	T) - Overtime Work	17	16.01
) (C	T) - Ownership	17	16.01
1	- Telephone Numbers	17	18
(MT)	- Unauthorized Attachments or Connections	17	19

Issued:	FEB 2 6 1999		Effective:	MAR/12:53:1999 i Public Service Commissio
	By PI	Southwestern Be	ARDOIN, President-Misso Il Telephone Company iis, Missouri	

	P.S.C. MoNo. 35		
	No supplement to this	Gene	ral Exchange Tariff
	tariff will be issued		INDEX
	except for the purpose		4th Revised Sheet 8
	of canceling this tariff.	Replacing	3rd Revised Sheet 8
		Section	Sheet
	Group Alerting and Dispatching Systems	13	NOV 21 1997 63
	- Conference/Alerting System	13	72
	- Dispatching Telephone Systems	M3) PI	191.1C SERVICE (20MM
	- Emergency Reporting System	13	69
	- Large System	13	64
	- Regulations, General	13	63
	- Small System	13	67
	Group Alerting and Public Emergency Reporting System	13	68
	Heavy Radar Internal Communications System	13	62
	Hotel and Motel Reservation Service at Municipal Airport Terminals	10	1
	- Rates	10	2
	- Regulations, General	10	1
	Impairment of Telephone Service	17	17
	Indemnification, Company Liability	17	21
	Inside Wire		
	- Complex, Embedded	30	1
	Institution Program for Premises Wiring	4	2
۲)	Intelligent Redirect	50	7
AT)	Intellinumber	51	1
	Interconnections (See Connections of Terminal Equipment and		
	Communications Systems)	4	1
	Interruptions of Service, Company Liability	17	20
	Large Group Alerting System	13	64
	Liability of the Telephone Company	17	20
	Lines of Other Companies, Use of	17	11
	Listings, Directory	6	1
	Local Conference Telephone Service	3	1
	Maintenance and Repairs, Rules and Regulations Message Rate Service	) 17	15
	Message Rate Service CANCILL	11	
	- Regulations	<b>a</b> 11	1
	- Regulations Mileage MAR 2 9 199	0 12	ran made
	- Urban Mileage	Dission	FILED
	By Carvice Cor	antilission N	050 01 1007
	Puunio Missou	_	DEC 24 1997
		5	MISSOURI

Life Cervice Commission

Issued: NOV 2 4 1997

į

Effective:

DEC 2 4 1997

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

General Exchange Tariff No supplement to this tariff will be issued INDEX **3rd Revised Sheet 8** except for the purpose of canceling this tariff. **Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 8** Sheet Section RECEIVED Group Alerting and Dispatching Systems 13 63 DEC 29 1989 13 72 -Conference/Alerting System 13 12 -Dispatching Telephone Systems -Emergency Reporting System MISSOURI 13 69 Public Service Commission 13 64 -Large System 13 63 -Regulations, General 13 67 -Small System Group Alerting and Public Emergency Reporting 13 68 Syste∎ Heavy Radar Internal Communications System 13 62 Hotel and Motel Reservation Service at Municipal 10 1 Airport Terminals 10 2 -Rates 10 1 -Regulations, General 17 17 Impairment of Telephone Service 17 21 Indemnification, Company Liability (RT) **Inside Wire** -Complex, Embedded 30 1 Institution Program for Premises Wiring 2 4 Interconnections (See Connections of Terminal Equipment and Communications Systems) 4 1 17 20 Interruptions of Service, Company Liability 13 64 Large Group Alerting System 17 20 Liability of the Telephone Company 17 11 Lines of Other Companies. Use of 1 Listings, Directory 6 3 1 Local Conference Telephone Service 17 15 Maintenance and Repairs, Rules and Regulations Message Rate Service 11 11 -Regulations 1 12 1 Mileage 12 1 -Urban Mileage CANCELLED FILED FEB 5 1990 DEC 2 4 1997 H- HhRS#8 Public Service Commission Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Issued: JAN 0 3 1990

**Bffective:** FEB 0 5 1990

No supplement to thisGeneral Exchange Tarifftariff vill be issuedINDEXexcept for the purpose2nd Revised Sheet 8of canceling this tariff.Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 8

			tion	Sheet
	-Conference/Alerting System -Dispatching Telephone Systems NOV -Emergency Reporting System -Large System Adds	CEIVED 21 1988 SSOURI ice Commis	13 13 13 13 13 13 13 5191	63 72 12 69 64 63 67
	System		13	68
	Heavy Radar Internal Communications System Hotel and Motel Reservation Service at Municipal		13	62
	Airport Terminals -Rates -Regulations, General		10 10 10	1 2 1
(AT)	Impairment of Telephone Service Indemnification, Company Liability Information Services Call Restriction (ISCR) Inside Vire		17 17 13	17 21 105
	-Complex, Embedded Institution Program for Premises Wiring Interconnections (See Connections of Terminal		30 4	1 2
)	Equipment and Communications Systems) Interruptions of Service, Company Liability		4 17	1 20
	Large Group Alerting System Liability of the Telephone Company Lines of Other Companies, Use of Listings, Directory Local Conference Telephone Service		13 17 17 6 3	64 20 11 1 1
	Maintenance and Repairs, Rules and Regulations Message Rate Service -Regulations Mileage -Urban Mileage CANCELLED CANCELLED		17 11 11 12 12	15 1 1 1
	FEB S S. S. H. S. S. S. H. S.	r F NOV	ILED 25 1988	
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	Public Servi	ce Commi	ission

Issued: #07 2 : 1988

1

Effective: NOV 2 5 1988

P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

الاستياب فالتعار بمتعاد بتسفين

a second section and an

	No supplement to this	Gene	ral Excha	ange Tariff
	tariff will be issued			INDEX
	except for the purpose		1st Revis	sed Sheet 8
	of canceling this tariff.	Replaci	ng Origia	nal-Sheet 8,
	5	H _	ເອັດອັທ	าพายก่า 🏪
		, jř	名意切に	17/12/00
		: 0	Section	Sheet
			Deceron	<u>once</u>
	Group Alerting and Dispatching Systems	V	M31/ 26	5 1986 63
	-Conference/Alerting System	n ir	13	72
	-Dispatching Telephone Systems	<u>!</u> .	13期122	
		ħ.		-
	-Emergency Reporting System	h it.	Fig. Service	Comagesion
	-Large System	la construction de la constructi	·····	
	-Regulations, General		13	63
	-Small System		13	67
	Group Alerting and Public Emergency Reporting			
	System		13	68
	Heavy Radar Internal Communications System		13	62
	Hotel and Motel Reservation Service at Municip	al		
	Airport Terminals		10	1
	-Rates		10	2
	-Regulations, General		10	1
				-
	Impairment of Telephone Service		17	17
	Indemnification, Company Liability		17	21
	Inside Wire		17	21
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		30	T
`	~Complex, Embedded		50	1
)	Institution Program for Premises Wiring	~	4	2
	Interconnections (See Connections of Terminal	TIED	4	2
		NCELL	4	
	Let whether and communications systems)	CAN OR	4	1
	Interruptions of Service, Company Liability	or 1980	. d <sup>17</sup>	20
	X 0 11 1 0 0	CANCELLED NOV 25 1988	FA	
	Large Group Alerting System	mosting	miggion	64
	Liability of the Telephone Company	BY CON	17	20
	Lines of Other Companies, Use of	ServiceOUR	17	11
	Listings, Directory	PUDIIC MISSC	6	1
	Local Conference Telephone Service	CANCLE NOV 25 1988 BYJ MS P.S.T. BYJ CE COM Public Service Com MISSOUR	3	1
	Maintenance and Repairs, Rules and Regulations		17	15
	Message Rate Service		11	
	-Regulations		11	1
	Mileage		12	1
	-Urban Mileage		12	1
				· · · ·
				2 G D
			11	
		4.		
		(1	JAN	1 - 1 1987
			UAT	( - 1007
		ſ		
			: e:	المناسبة والمستحد المستحد

DEC 01 1986

Issued:

Effective: JAN 01 1987

\_

No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose	General-Exchange REGEW Origin	S INDEX
of canceling this tariff.	) DEC <b>2</b> ອ ເວເ	2
		1. 1.
	Section Incode	<u>Sheet</u>
Group Alerting and Dispatching Systems	Public Seraico Con	mmiscica
-Conference/Alerting System	<u> </u>	72
-Dispatching Telephone Systems	13	12
-Emergency Reporting System	13	69
-Large System	13	64
-Regulations, General	13	63
-Small System	13	67
Group Alerting and Public Emergency Reporting	13	68
Warner Dater Tatornal Communications Contar	13	62
Heavy Radar Internal Communications System Hotel and Motel Reservation Service at Municipal	15	02
Airport Terminals	10	1
-Rates	10	2
-Regulations, General	10	1
Impairment of Telephone Service	17	17
Indemnification, Company Liability	17	21
Inside Wire		
-Complex, Embedded	30	1
-Simple, Installations	- 19	3
Institution Program for Premises Wiring	4	2
Interconnections (See Connections of Terminal		
Equipment and Communications Systems)	4	1
Interruptions of Service, Company Liability	17	20
Large Group Alerting System	13	64
Liability of the Telephone Company	17	20
Lines of Other Companies, Use of	17	11
Listings, Directory	6	1
Local Conference Telephone Service	3	1
Maintenance and Repairs, Rules and Regulations	U 17	15
Message Rate Service	11	
-Regulations 1 1027	11	1
-Regulations Mileage JAN <u>1</u> 1987	12	1
-Urban Mileage	12	1
BY SE COMMIS	SiCN provide and a second	
BY SERVICE COMMIS		ED
	20.81	1 400.4
	JAN -	
	83-	
	Public Service	<b>Commission</b>

Issued:

1

DEC 29 1983

Effective: JAN 0 1 1984

	No supplement to this tariff will be issued	P.S.C. MoNo. 35			xchange Tariff INDEX evised Sheet 9
	except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.	MAR	1 1999	Replacing 9th R	
		MO. PUBLICS	FRVICE GL	Section	Sheet
IT)	Rules and Regulations-(Continued)	MO. PUBLICS		17	
(CT)	- Work Interruption			17	16.01
(CT)	- Payments for Service			17	12.01
	- Protective Equipment			17	19
	- Record of Previous Accounts			17	9
		a All Customers' Contro	oto	17	-
	- Rules and Regulations Applying t	O All Customers Contra	cts	47	1 5
(077)	- Selective Calling Forwarding				28
(CT)	- Simultaneous Call Forwarding			47	
1	- Special Service Arrangements			17	28
	- Special Taxes, Fees and Charges			17	26
	- Speed Calling			47	3
(AT)				17	22
	- After Expiration of Minimum T			17	25
(CT)	- Cancellation of Application for	Service		17	22
	<ul> <li>Contractual Agreements</li> </ul>			17	25
}	- During Minimum Terms	CANCELLE	n,	17	24
]	- General Provisions	UNING		17	25
]	- Three-Way Calling	FEB 2 8 20	505	47	3
ļ	- Transfer of Contracts	FEB 2 8 2	200	17	22
	- Use of Service and Facilities	- in the SN	Л	17	9
	- Customer Service	EY MONICE	minission	17	9
) (CT)	- Lines of Other Companies	Pablic Selvasolia	l	17	12
ļ	- Paralleling Service	PEDIIG SETVICE LO MISSOUR		17	10
(RT)					
{	- Transmitting Messages			17	11
(CT)		Connections		17	12
	- Onaution Zou Attachments of C			17	12
}	School Listing Guide, Special			6	9
(CT)	Selective Call Forwarding			47	5
}	Secretarial Listings			6	8
1	Service Connection Charges			19	
{	- Service Charges			19	1
{	- General			19	1
	- Nonapplication of			19	7
ł	- Travel Charge			19	6
l	- Installment Billing			19	1
{	- Service and Equipment Char	ge		19	2
ł	- Charges	0-		19	2
1	- Description			19	2
MT)	- Regulations			19	2
	- Itoguiutions			12	4

. . . . . . Issued:

(

FEB 2 6 1999

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis. Missouri

	P.S.C. MoNo. 35	5		
No supplement to this tariff will be issued		General Exchange Tar INDE		
except for the purpose			9th Revised Sheet 9	
of canceling this tariff.		Repl	acing-8th-F	evised Sheet 9
		Sec	tion NO	<u>Sheet</u> V 2 <u>1</u> 1997
Miscellaneous Services			3	
- Apartment Door Answering Ser	vice		PHRI	C SERVICE 46 OMM
- Rates				10
- Regulations			3	46
- Busy-Out Arrangement			13	49
- Direct Inward Dialing Service			13	53
- Direct Sale Plan			13	59
- General Regulations			13	1
- Group Alerting			13	63
- Heavy Radar Internal Communi	ications System		13	62
- Message Register Equipment			13	76
- Night Number Terminal Arrang	ement		13	89
- 900 Call Restriction			13	105
- Special Billing Service Number	'S		13	87 、
- Toll Diversion - Battery Revers	al		13	88
- Toll Restriction			13	104
Night Number Terminal Arrangem	ent			
- Miscellaneous Equipment			13	89
900 Call Restriction			13	105
Nonpublished Exchange Service			6	10
Obligations of Customers			17	15
- Alterations			17	15
- Commercial Power, Use of			17	16
- Maintenance and Repairs			17	15
- Rearrangements and Installation	n of Equipment		17	15
Official Service, Discount on	1		7	1
Overtime Work	CANCELLED		17	16
	China-		17	16
Ownership	MAR 2 9 1999		17	10
	MAR 2 9 1999 EV D LA COM Public Service Com MISSOURI	g	1	FILED
	Public Service OURI		1	
			ſ	DEC 24 1997
			Public	MISSOURI Service Commiss
Issued: NOV 2 4 1997		Effortivo	DEC 24	
15suea: NUY 2 4 1331		Effective:		1991

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missour Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

------

	tariff will be issued except for the purpose				Exchange Revised	INDEX
	of canceling this tariff.	Repl	lacing		Revised	
				Se	ection	Sheet
]	Miscellaneous Services	ØB	CEIV	En	13	
	-Apartment Door Answering Serv	vice		SY	13	46
	-Rates	.111	1619	993	13	48
	-Regulations	002			13	46
	-Busy-Out Arrangement	NAL	SSOU	RI	13	49
	-Direct Inward Dialing Service	- · · · -			isaion	53
	-Direct Sale Plan				13	59
	-General Regulations				13	1
	-Group Alerting				13	63
	-Heavy Radar Internal Communic	cations System			13 13	62 76
	-Message Register Equipment -Night Number Terminal Arrange	ement			13	89
	-900 Call Restriction	emerre			13	105
	-Special Billing Service Number	ers			13	87
	-Toll Diversion - Battery Rev				13	88
)	-Toll Restriction				13	104
-						:
)	Night Number Terminal Arrengene	- <b>+</b>				٤
	Night Number Terminal Arrangeme -Miscellaneous Equipment	ii t			13	89
	900 Call Restriction				13	105
	Nonpublished Exchange Service				6	10
	Obligations of Customers				17	15
	-Alterations				17	15
	-Commercial Power, Use of				17	16
	-Maintenance and Repairs	tom of Product			17	<u>15</u>
)	-Rearrangements and Installat Obsolete Enclosure (Semi-Public				17 18	15 4
	Official Service, Discount on				7	1
)	3.					
)	Overtime Work	CANCELLED			29 17	21 16
	Overtime work Ownership				17	16
	···· <b>·</b>				- '	2.0
		DEC 2 4 1997				
		By Yth KOTT	າມີ		FI	LED
		Public Service Commission MISSOURI	11		ALIC	23 1993
					AUU	C J 1930
	Taguada	<b>P</b> <i>ff</i>		MC	). PUBLIC	SERVICE CO
	Issued: JUL 1 9 1993	Effective: AUG 2 3 1955			0	i
	By A. D. ROBERTSON, A	ssistant Vice President-		al /	Affairs	

ł

ļ

a second a construction of the second se

A a mar -

	No supplement to this tariff vill be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.		Exchange Revised Revised	INDEX Sheet 9
		RECEIVED s	ection	Sheet
	Miscellaneous Services -Apartment Door Answering Service	JAN 1 5 1991	13 13	46
	-Rates	MISSOURI	13	48
	-Regulations	olic Service Commis	. 13 ເຈເຄ	46
	-Busy-Out Arrangement Put		2143	49
	-Direct Inward Dialing Service		13	53
	-Direct Sale Plan		13	59
	-General Regulations		13	1
	-Group Alerting		13	63
	-Heavy Radar Internal Communications System		13	62
	-Message Register Equipment		13	76
	-Night Number Terminal Arrangement		13	89
(RT)	-900 Call Restriction		13	105
<b>、</b> /	-Special Billing Service Numbers		13	87
	-Toll Diversion - Battery Reversal		13	88
	-Toll Restriction		13	104
	Network Access Terminals	ED	2	19
	-Centrex Service	NCELLE	29	18
	Night Number Terminal Arrangement			
)	-Miscellaneous Equipment	UIC 231993	13	89
(AT)	900 Call Restriction	THRS T	13	105
	Nonpublished Exchange Service B	NCELLED AUG 231993 8 2th R.S.*9 Barrice Commissio	<u>n</u> 6	10
•	Obligations of Customers	Service Comm	17	15
•	-Alterations		17	15
	-Commercial Pover, Use of		17	16
	-Maintenance and Repairs		17	15
	-Rearrangements and Installation of Equipmen	t	17	15
	Obsolete Enclosure (Semi-Public Coin Telephone	)	18	4
	Obsolete Switching Systems		31	1
	Official Service, Discount on		7	1
I	Optional and Extended Area Service Arrangement	S		
	-Centrex C.O.		2	14
	Optional Features			
	-Centrex C.U.		31	22
	-Centrex C.O.		2	24
			29	21
	Overtime Work		17	16
	Ownership		17	16

FILED Issued: JAN 1 5 1991 Effective: MAR 0 1 1991 MAR - 1 1991 By R. D. BARRON, President-Missouri Division Southwestern Bell Telephone Company Public Service Commission St. Louis, Missouri

ţ

No supplement to this **General Exchange Tariff** tariff vill be issued INDEX except for the purpose 6th Revised Sheet 9 of canceling this tariff. Replacing 5th Revised Sheet 9 Section Sheet RECEIVED 13 Miscellaneous Services 13 -Apartment Door Answering Service 46 DEC 29 1989 -Rates 13 48 13 -Regulations 46 MISSOURI -Busy-Out Arrangement 13 49 Public Service Commission -Direct Inward Dialing Service 13 53 -Direct Sale Plan 13 59 -General Regulations 13 1 13 -Group Alerting 63 -Heavy Radar Internal Communications System 13 62 (RT) 76 -Message Register Equipment 13 -Night Number Terminal Arrangement 13 89 (AT) -700/900 Call Restriction 13 105 -Special Billing Service Numbers 13 87 -Toll Diversion - Battery Reversal 13 88 CANCELLED -Toll Restriction 13 104 Network Access Terminals 2 19 iaAR 1 1991 29 -Centrex Service 18 BY 79 R.S.# 9 Night Number Terminal Arrangement -Miscellaneous Equipment Public Service Commission 13 89 Nonpublished Exchange Service 10 6 MISSOURI **Obligations of Customers** 17 15 -Alterations 17 15 -Commercial Power, Use of 17 16 -Maintenance and Repairs 17 15 -Rearrangements and Installation of Equipment 17 15 Obsolete Enclosure (Semi-Public Coin Telephone) 18 4 Obsolete Switching Systems 31 1 Official Service, Discount on 7 1 Optional and Extended Area Service Arrangements -Centrex C.O. 2 14 **Optional Features** -Centrex C.U. 22 31 -Centrex C.O. 24 2 FILE 21 Overtime Vork 16 **Ownership** 16 FEB 5

Public Service Commission

Issued: JAN 0 3 1990

Effective: FEB 0 5 1990

No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.		al Exchang th Revised th Revised	INDEX Sheet 9
)	RECEIVED	Section	Sheet
Miscellaneous Services -Apartment Door Answering Service	NOV 21 1988	13 13	46
-Rates	MISSOURI	13	48
-Regulations -Busy-Out Arrangement	Public Service Comm	nissid <sup>3</sup> 13	46 49
-Direct Inward Dialing Service -Direct Sale Plan	,	13 13	53 59
(RT) -General Regulations		13	1
-Group Alerting		13	63
-Heavy Radar Internal Communicat		13	62
(AT) -Information Services Call Rest	riction (ISCR)	13	105
-Message Register Equipment	opt	13	76
-Night Number Terminal Arrangem -Special Billing Service Numbers (RT)		13 13	89 87
-Toll Diversion - Battery Rever	og]	13	88
(C) -Toll Restriction	361	13	104
Network Access Terminals		2	19
-Centrex Service Night Number Terminal Arrangement		29	18
-Miscellaneous Equipment		13	89
(RT) Nonpublished Exchange Service		6	10
Obligations of Customers		17	15
-Alterations		17	15
-Commercial Pover, Use of		17	16
-Maintenance and Repairs	f. David	17	15
-Rearrangements and Installation Obsolete Enclosure (Semi-Public C		17	15
Obsolete Switching Systems	AIN ICTEDUARE)	18 31	4 1
Official Service, Discount on		7	1
Optional and Extended Area Servic	e Arrangements	-	-
-Centrex C.O.		2	14
Optional Features		• -	
-Centrex C.U.	CANCELLED	31	22
-Centrex C.O.	ONCELL	2	24
Overtime Work	FEB 5 1990	29 17	21 16
Ownership	-ER 5 1990	17	16
	FEB 5 (930 BY 6 S # 9 BY 6 S # 9		10
Issued: NOV 2 1 1988	Bffective: 107 2 5 983	FILI	ED
By R. D. BARRON	, President-Missouri Division ern Bell Telephone Company Pub	NOV 25	

**...** 

P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

No supplement to this General Exchange Tariff tariff will be issued INDEX except for the purpose 4th Revised Sheet 9 of canceling this tariff. Replacing 3rd-Revised Sheet 9 に心 Section Sheet DEG31 9 1980 Miscellaneous Services -Apartment Door Answering Service 46 13SSUUKI -Rates 48 Public Service Commission I -Regulations -Busy-Out Arrangement 49 (RT) -Direct Inward Dialing Service 13 53 -Direct Sale Plan 13 59 -Fire Retardant Inside Wiring Cable 13 104 -General Regulations 13 1 -Group Alerting 13 63 -Heavy Radar Internal Communications System 13 62 -Message Register Equipment 13 76 -Night Number Terminal Arrangement 13 89 -Special Billing Service Numbers CANCELLED NOV 25 1988 BY 40 R Star 13 87 -Special Cords 105 13 -Toll Diversion - Battery Reversal 13 88 -Toll Restriction 13 106 Public Service Commission Network Access Terminals -Centrex Service 19 2 29 18 Night Number Terminal Arrangement -Miscellaneous Equipment 13 89 Night Transfer Arrangement, Automatic 79 3 Nonpublished Exchange Service 6 10 Obligations of Customers 17 15 -Alterations 17 15 -Commercial Power, Use of 16 17 -Maintenance and Repairs 17 15 -Rearrangements and Installation of Equipment 17 15 (AT) Obsolete Enclosure (Semi-Public Coin Telephone) 18 4 Obsolete Switching Systems 31 1 Official Service, Discount on 7 1 Optional and Extended Area Service Arrangements -Centrex C.O. 2 14 **Optional Features** -Centrex C.U. 31 22 -Centrex C.O. 24 **Overtime** Work Ownership MAN 30 198 Public Service Commission Effective: JAN Issued: DEC 19 1986 3 0 1987 By R. D. BARRON, President-Missouri Division Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

\_\_\_\_

.

- ----

٠

-

ست التعر

	o supplement to this	General	Exchange Tari
	ariff will be issued		
	xcept for the purpose		和它们们的一种
of	f canceling this tariff.	Replacing and	SEN FER ALER
			. –
		L.	
	•	Sect	illon 1 4 1996eet
Mi	iscellaneous Services		3 MISSOURI
	-Apartment Door Answering Service	Dublic	Service Compais
	-Rates		
	-Regulations	1	-
	-Busy-Out Arrangement	13	
	-Coin Telephone Equipment	13	
	-Direct Inward Dialing Service	13	
	-Direct Sale Plan	13	
	-Fire Retardant Inside Wiring Cable	13	
	-General Regulations	13	
	-Group Alerting	13	
	-Heavy Radar Internal Communications System	. 12	
	-Message Register Equipment	13	
	-Night Number Terminal Arrangement	13	
	-Special Billing Service Numbers	13	
	-Special Cords	13	
	-Toll Diversion - Battery Reversal	13	
)	-Toll Restriction	13	3 106
N	etwork Access Terminals		
	-Centrex Service		2 19
		29	
N	light Number Terminal Arrangement		
	-Miscellaneous Equipment	1:	3 89
Ν	light Transfer Arrangement, Automatic		3 79
N	lonpublished Exchange Service	(	6 10
0	bligations of Customers	1.	7 15
0	-Alterations	1	
	-Commercial Power, Use of	1	
	-Maintenance and Repairs	1	
	-Rearrangements and Installation of Equipment		
O,	bsolete Switching Systems	3	
	Official Service, Discount on		7 1
Ō	Detional and Extended Area Service Arrangements	re M	•
-	Optional and Extended Area Service Arrangements -Centrex C.O. Optional Features -Centrex C.U.	<u>ieu</u>	2 14
0	Optional Features		
	-Centrex C.U.	01	22
	-Centrex C.O. $3013$		
	-Centrex C.U. -Centrex C.O. JAN 30 19		22 24 21 21 21 21
0	Dvertime Work	TI USSION	7 1000 16
0	Ownership	OMMISSI AUGI	23 1986 16
	Overtime Work Ownership BY 44 25 PUBLIC SERVICE OF MISS	wuc	4
	Krien für un	Public Serv	ice Commission
_	111 4 E 1026	AUG 2 3 1986	
T	Issued: JUL 1 5 1986 Effective	And other based that the second se	

Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.

- -

I

General Exchange Tariff INDEX 2nd Revised Sheet 9 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 9

			BEIVE
Miscellaneous Services			9 15 U V 15 L
-Apartment Door Answer	ing Service	13	46
-Rates	-	8	
-Regulations		13	N 25 🎇
-Busy-Out Arrangement		13	49
-Coin Telephone Equipm	ent	13	MISSOUR
-Direct Inward Dialing			ervice Commi
-Direct Sale Plan			
-Fire Retardant Inside	Wiring Cable	13	104
-General Regulations		13	104
-Group Alerting		13	63
-Heavy Radar Internal	Communications System	13	62
-Message Register Equi		13	76
-Night Number Terminal		13	89
-Special Billing Servi		13	87
-Special Cords		13	105
-Toll Diversion - Batt	ery Reversal	13	88
Network Access Terminals			
-Centrex Service		2	19
		29	19
Night Number Terminal Ar	rangement	<i>L.J</i>	10
-Miscellaneous Equipme		13	89
Night Transfer Arrangeme			79
Nonpublished Exchange Se		3 6	10
worksettoned ryenange of		v	10
Obligations of Customers		17	15
-Alterations		17	15
-Commercial Power, Use	of	17	16
-Maintenance and Repai		17	15
	stallation of Equipment	17	15
Obsolete Switching Syste		31	13
Official Service, Discou		7	1
Optional and Extended Ar		1	-
-Centrex C.O.		2	14
Optional Features		٤.	74
-Centrex C.U.	RANMER I FR	31	22
-Centrex C.O.	GANCELLED	2	24
concica 0.0.	· • •	29	24
Overtime Work	AUG 2 3 1986		
Ownership	100 A 9 1300	属和口语	
~	N RED C 11 0	1+1151	יי שיר
	PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION	AUG 10	1984
	Of Missouri		I
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Public Service C	ommission
Issued: JUN 28 1984	Effective:		G 1 0 1984
	D. BARRON, President-Missouri athwestern Bell Telephone Compa	Division	thy n∓.≢

St. Louis, Missouri

P.S.C. Mo.-No. 35

i.

ļ

ļ.

1

÷

ł

ł

	No supplement to this tariff will be issued	General Excl	nange Tariff INDEX
,	except for the purpose		ised Sheet 9
	of canceling this tariff.	Replacing Orig	inal Sheet 9
	Miscellaneous Services	REG Section	Sheet
)	-Apartment Door Answering Service	13	-61984 46
	-Rates		SSOURI 48
	-Regulations		ice Compission
	-Busy-Out Arrangement -Coin Telephone Equipment		50
	-Direct Inward Dialing Service	13	53
( • • • •	-Direct Sale Plan	13	59
(AT)	-Fire Retardant Inside Wiring Cable -General Regulations	13	104
	-Group Alerting	13 13	1 63
	-Heavy Radar Internal Communications System	13	62
	-Message Register Equipment	13	76
	-Night Number Terminal Arrangement -Special Billing Service Numbers	13	89
	-Toll Diversion - Battery Reversal	13 13	87 88
	•		00
	Network Access Terminals -Centrex Service Night Number Terminal Arrangement -Miscellaneous Equipment Olivia		
	-Centrex Service	E 229	19 18
	Night Number Terminal Arrangement	23	10
	-Miscellaneous Equipment	d <sup>4</sup> / 13 -	89
	Night Number Terminal Arrangement -Miscellaneous Equipment Night Transfer Arrangement, Automatic Nonpublished Exchange Service		79
	Nonpublished Exchange Service Obligations of Customers -Alterations -Commercial Power, Use of	CC25 NON 0	10
	Obligations of Customers	JNN 17	15
	-Alterations PUBLIC SERVICES	17	15
	-Commercial Power, Use of -Maintenance and Repairs	17 17	16 15
	-Rearrangements and Installation of Equipment	17	15
	Obsolete Switching Systems	31	1
	Official Service, Discount on Optional and Extended Area Service Arrangements	7	1
	-Centrex C.O.	2	14
	Optional Features	_	
	-Centrex C.U. ~Centrex C.O.	31	22
	Centrex C.O.	2 29	24 21
	Overtime Work	17	16
	Ownership	וקן נועצו	16
-			
		AUG 1019	ол
		AUGICIS	04
		Public Service Cor	mmission
		r adire Scivice Cui	
-	Issued: JUN 8 1984 Effective: JOL		G 1 0 1984
	By R. D. BARRON, President-Missouri D	ivision	a I V 1904
	Southwestern Bell Telephone Company		
	St. Louis, Missouri		

	P.S.C. MoNo. 35	: 있[5	(CHSIIV)51	]] [
o supplement to this		1.11.	eral Exchang	ジーン ze Tai
ariff will be issued		, -	···· - ···· · ·	j j
except for the purpose		' D	EC 202 iğina:	She
f canceling this tariff.		-		
		Ĩ.	LISSOURI	
		Dublia		seion
		10000	Saction Commi	She
iscellaneous Services			13	
-Apartment Door Answering Ser	vice		13	40
-Rates		10	13 13	41
-Regulations	GANGELLE		13	4
-Busy-Out Arrangement -Coin Telephone Equipment	旧图的句色中中		13	5
-Direct Inward Dialing Servic			13	5
-Direct Sale Plan	AUGIUIU84		13	5
-General Regulations			13	
-Group Alerting	12 ps y		13	6
-Heavy Radar Internal Communi	cations Systemservice COMM	Ission	13	62
-Message Register Equipment	OF MISSOURI		13	7
-Night Number Terminal Arrang	ement		13	89
-Special Billing Service Numb	ers		13	8
-Toll Diversion - Battery Rev	rersal		13	8
Network Access Terminals				
-Centrex Service			2	1
Night Number Terminal Arrangeme	unt.		29	1
-Miscellaneous Equipment			13	8
Night Transfer Arrangement, Aut	omatic		3.	7
Nonpublished Exchange Service			б	1
Obligations of Customers			17	1
-Alterations			17	1.
-Commercial Power, Use of			17	1
-Maintenance and Repairs			17	1
-Rearrangements and Installat	ion of Equipment		17	1
Obsolete Switching Systems			31	
Official Service, Discount on			7	
Optional and Extended Area Serv	ice Arrangements		2	1
-Centrex C.O. Optional Features	•		4	1
-Centrex C.U.			31	2
-Centrex C.O.			2	2
Junt on Jivi			29	2
Overtime Work			17	1
Ownership			17	1
		:		
		'i	FILED	)
		ii.		
			JAN - 1 198	
			83-25	3
		<u>Puhl</u>	is Service Com	<u>.</u>
		<u>ب</u> الم		11122101
Issued: DEC 29 1983	Effective: ./AN	V O 1 198		

ţ

÷

St. Louis, Missouri

P.S.C. Mo.- No. 35

No Supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.

ĩ

Missouri Public

General Exchange Tariff INDEX 15th Revised Sheet 10

Replacing 14th Revised Sheet 10

# REC'D FEB 2 0 2002

		Commission	Section 5	Sheet
	Service			_
	Service Line Service	commission	20	
	- Regulations, General		20	1
	- Service Lines Connected to a Central Offic	e	20	2
	- Standard Arrangement		20	1
(AT)	Service Loop Facility Modification (SLFM)		13	116
	SimpleLink		55	1
	Simultaneous Call Forwarding		47	5
	Small Group Alerting System		13	67
	SmartPayment <sup>SM</sup> Plan		53	1
	Special Billing Service Numbers		13	87
	Special Construction Charges		5	5
	Special Reversed Charge Long Distance Mess	age		
	Telecommunications Service Listings		6	9
	Special School Listing Guide		6	9
	Special Service Arrangements		17	28
	Special Taxes, Fees and Charges		17	26
	Special Types of Extra Listings		6	6
	SuperTrunk		38	11
	Suspension of Service		22	
	- Customer Request	·	22	3
	- General		22	3 · 5
	- Temporary Suspension, Centrex Service	e	22	5
	- Temporary Suspension, Entire Service		22	4
	- Telephone Company, by the		22	1
	Symbols, Explanation of Application of			
	Tariff, Sheet 2			
	Telecommunications Service Priority (TSP	) System	17	30
	Telephone Answering and Secretarial Serv	ice	23	
	- Rates		23	3
	- Extension Lines		23	3
	- Secretarial Answering Equipment		23	5
	- Concentrator-Identifier		23	6
-	- Secretarial Answering Line		23	3
	- Telephone Answering and Secretarial	Service	23	5
	- Regulations, General	·	23	1
	Telephone Numbers, Rules and Regulations	A dia na su di Port	17	18
	Temporary Service, Construction Charges	Missouri Pub	HIC 5	6

### FILED MAR 22 2002

Issued: February 20, 2002

Service Commission Effective: March 22, 2002

#### By JAN NEWTON, President-Missouri

Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, L.P., d/b/a Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

No supplement to this	PERMED	General Exchange Tariff
tariff will be issued	<b>3</b>	INDEX
except for the purpose		14th Revised Sheet 10
of canceling this tariff.	MAR 1 1999	Replacing 13th Revised Sheet 10

		MO. FUBLIC SERVICE COMM	Section	<u>Sheet</u>
(MT)	Service Line Service		20	
1	- Regulations, General		20	1
	- Service Lines Connected to a Central Office	2	20	2
	- Standard Arrangement	-	20	- 1
(MT)	Service Loop Facility Modification (SLFM)		13	116
• •	Simultaneous Call Forwarding		47	5
(MT)	Small Group Alerting System		13	67
	SmartPayment <sup>SM</sup> Plan		53	1
	Special Billing Service Numbers		13	87
	Special Construction Charges		5	5
4	Special Reversed Charge Long Distance Messag	re		
	Telecommunications Service Listings	5	6	9
	Special School Listing Guide		6	9
	Special Service Arrangements	CANCELLED	17	28
	Special Taxes, Fees and Charges		17	26
(MT)	Special Types of Extra Listings	MAD 9 a 2002	6	6
(AT)	SuperTrunk	MAR 2 2 2002	38	11
(MT)	Suspension of Service	N/5TY RS 10	22	
(CT)			22	3
(CT)	- General	ic Service Commission MISSOURI	22	3
	- Temporary Suspension, Centrex Servic	e	22	5
	- Temporary Suspension, Entire Service		22	4
1	- Telephone Company, by the		22	1
Į	Symbols, Explanation of			Application of
				Tariff, Sheet 2
ł	Telecommunications Service Priority (TSP)	System	17	30
	Telephone Answering and Secretarial Service	e	23	
(AT	) - Rates		23	3
(RT				
	- Extension Lines		23	3
	- Secretarial Answering Equipment		23	5
	- Concentrator-Identifier		23	6 3 5
1	- Secretarial Answering Line		23	3
ł	- Telephone Answering and Secretarial S	Service	23	
	- Regulations, General		23	1
ļ	Telephone Numbers, Rules and Regulations		17	18
(MT)	Temporary Service, Construction Charges		5	6
(RT)				

(RT)

Issued:

FEB 2 6 1999

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Compared Southwestern Bell Telephone Compared St. Louis, Missouri

FILED MAR 29 1999

•	No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.	Repla	General Exchange Tariff GEGEINDEX 13th Revised Sheet 10 acing 12th Revised Sheet-10	
_		<u>S</u>	ection	Sheet
			MO. PUBLIC S	SERVICE COMM
	Paralleling Service		17	10
	Payments for Service		17 40	12
	Personalized Ring		40	1
	Plexar Service		33	
	- Custom		33	
2	- Plexar-I		25	
	- Plexar-II			
	- Current Offering		45	
	- Obsolete Offering		35	
	Poles on Private Property, Rules		5	4
	Preferred Number Service		13	118
	Primary Listings		6	3
	Private Branch Exchange Service		13	
	- Communications Service Feature Systems		13	77
	- Auxiliary Features		13	78
	- Emergency Control Equipment		13	80
	- Night Number Terminal Arrangement		13	79
	- Night, Sunday and Holiday Service Arrangement		13	79
	Protective Equipment, Rules and Regulations		17	19
	Public Announcement Systems		1	60
	Public Emergency Reporting System		13	69
(RT)	Public Response Calling Service		27	1
$(\mathbf{X}\mathbf{I})$				
	Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O.		29	
	Restoration of Service		16	
	Maintanance and Papairs for		16	2
	- Suspended Service, for		16	1
	ONNU ELL'			
•	NAR 2 9 1999 MAR 2 9 1999 HUMAN Service Commission Public Service Commission	<sub>sion</sub>		
	Lan. Wie			ED
•			DEC 24	
			MISS Public Service	OURI Commission
•	Issued: NOV 2 4 1997 E	ffective:	DEC 2 4 1997	•
	By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, Preside Southwestern Bell Telephone Con St. Louis, Missouri		ıri	

No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.

Paralleling Service

## Generate Exclander Driff

12th Revised Sheet 10 Replacing 11th Revised Sheet 10

# Public Service Commission

(RT)	Payments for Service	17	12
	Personalized Ring	40	 _
	Personalized king	40	1
	Plexar Service	33	
	-Custom	33	
	-Plexar-I	25	
	-Plexar-II		
	-Current Offering	45	
	-Obsolete Offering	35	
	Poles on Private Property, Rules	5	4
	Preferred Number SErvice	18	118
	Primary Listings	6	3
	Private Branch Exchange Service	13	
	-Communications Service Feature Systems	13	77
	-Auxiliary Features	13	78
	-Emergency Control Equipment	13	80
	-Night Number Terminal Arrangement	13	79
	-Night, Sunday and Holiday Service Arrangement	13	79
	Protective Equipment, Rules and Regulations	17	19
	Public Announcement Systems	1	
	Public Emergency Reporting System	13	69
	Public Response Calling Service	27	1
	Public Telephone		
	-Service	15	1
	Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O.	29	
	Restoration of Service	16	
	-Maintenance and Repairs, for	16	2
	-Suspended Service, for	16	1

#### CANCELLED

DEC 2 4 1997 By <u>134h RS #10</u> Public Service Commission MISSOURI

FILED

Issued:

FEB 07 1997

Effective:

MAR 17 1997 MAR 17 1997 MAR PURP 1000

esident-Missouri

By KAREN JENNINGS, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri **WO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM** 

No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff. General Exchange Tariff INDEX PEGEGING 11th Revised Sheet 10 PEGEGING 10th Revised Sheet 10

		. 11 11	8 1994	Section	Sheet
	Paralleling Service	UUL	0.001	17	10
	Party Line Service, Use of			ana 17	11
	Payments for Service	MO. PUBLICS	service co	MM. 17	12
	Personalized Ring			40	1
	Plexar Service			33	
	-Custom			33	
	-Plexar-I			25	
	-Plexar-II				
6	-Current Offering			45	
	-Obsolete Offering			35	
	Poles on Private Property, Rules			5	4
(AT)	Preferred Number Service			13	118
. ,	Primary Listings			6	3
	Private Branch Exchange Service			13	
	-Communications Service Feature Systems			13	77
	-Auxiliary Features			13	78
	-Emergency Control Equipment			13	80
	-Night Number Terminal Arrangement			13	79
	-Night, Sunday and Holiday Service Arr	angement		13	79
	Protective Equipment, Rules and Regulations	-		17	19
•	Public Announcement Systems			1	
	Public Emergency Reporting System			13	69
	Public Response Calling Service			27	1
	Public Telephone				
	-Service			15	1
	Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O.			29	
	Restoration of Service			16	
	-Maintenance and Repairs, for	Min and and		16	2
	-Suspended Service, for	4. 4 G		16	1



FILED



Ŷ

JUL 1 1 1994

Effective:

AUG 1 1 1994AUG 1 1 1994

By M. H. SCHULTEIS, Executive Director-External Affairs MISSOURI Southwestern Bell Telephone Public Service Commission St. Louis, Missouri

-

T

ſ

|

ļ

Ì

ł

1

i

	No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose	10	ral Exchan	INDEX Sheet 10
	of canceling this tariff.	Replacing 9	Section	Sheet 10 Sheet
(T <b>A</b>				
(RT)		RECEIVI	ED	
()	Paralleling Service Party Line Service, Use of	JUL 1619	<b>93</b> 17 17	10 11
	Payments for Service	MISSOUF	<b>3</b> 17	12
(RT)	Personalized Ring	Public Service Co	mmission	1
	Plexar Service -Custom		33 33	
	-Plexar-I		25	
	-Plexar-II -Current Offering		45	
(AT)	-Obsolete Offering		35	
	Poles on Private Property, Rules Primary Listings		5 6	4 3
(RT)	Private Branch Exchange Service		13	.)
	-Communications Service Feature Sys	tems	13	77
	-Auxiliary Features		13	78
	-Emergency Control Equipment		13	80
	-Night Number Terminal Arrangeme -Night, Sunday and Holiday Servi		13 13	79 79
(RT)	-Night, Sunday and Holiday Selvi	ce nitangement	15	19
(RT)			47	10
	Protective Equipment, Rules and Regul Public Announcement Systems	ations	17 1	10
	Public Emergency Reporting System		13	69
	Public Response Calling Service Public Telephone		27	1
	-Service		15	1
	Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O.		29	
	Restoration of Service		16	2
	<sup>™</sup> Maintenance and Repairs, for -Suspended Service, for		16 16	2 1
	-Suspended Service, for	CANCELLED	10	T
		AUG 111994	F	ILED
		BY 11 A R.S. 10 Public Service Commission MISSOURI	AUG	2 3 1993
		- {#s	MO. PUBLIC	SERVICE COMM.
	Issued: 1 0 1000 Ef	fective:		
	<u>a</u> ul 7 2 1982	AUG 2 3 1993		
	By A. D. ROBERTSON, Assista		al Allairs	
		ell Telephone Company uis, Missouri		

- --

No supplement to this General Exchange Tariff tariff will be issued INDEX except for the purpose 9th Revised Sheet 10 Replacing 8th Revised Sheet 10 of canceling this tariff. Section Sheet RECEIVED Paging Access Arrangement -Centrex 57 -Centrex-RSP 55 AUG 1 491991 Paralleling Service 10 Party Line Service, Use of MISSOURI 11 **Payments for Service** 12 Public Service 6 ommission 1 (C) Personalized Ring Plexar-II 35 1 5 Poles on Private Property, Rules 4 **Primary Listings** 6 3 Private Branch Exchange Service 13.31 -Communications Service Feature Systems 77 13 -Auxiliary Features 13 78 -Emergency Control Equipment 13 80 -Night Number Terminal Arrangement 13 79 -Night, Sunday and Holiday Service Arrangement 13 79 -Communications Service Package Systems 31 -Optional Features 31 27 -Custom Calling Service Features 31 27 Protective Equipment, Rules and Regulations 17 19 Public Announcement Systems 1 Public Emergency Reporting System 69 13 Public Response Calling Service 27 1 Public Telephone -Service 15 1 Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O. 29 CANCELLED AUG 231993 AUG 231993 BY 10 74 R.5. #10 BY 10 74 R.5. #10 SUUDILE SOFTICO COTTINISBICT **Restoration of Service** 16 -Maintenance and Repairs, for 16 2 -Suspended Service, for 16 1

Issued:	AUG 1 9 1991	Bffective:	SEP 1 8 1991	FILED
	By R. D. BARR	ON, President-Mi		SED 1 0 1001
		tern Bell Teleph St. Louis, Misso		Public Service Commission

P.S.C. Mo	No. 35			
No supplement to this tariff will be issued		Gen	eral Exchang	ge Tariff INDEX
except for the purpose		(C)	8th Revised	Sheet 10
of canceling this tariff.	(C)	Replacing	7th Revised	Sheet 10
			Section	Sheet
	ī d	ECEIVED	)	
Paging Access Arrangement			-	
-Centrex		IAN 1 4 1991	2	57
-Centrex-RSP	J	IAN 14 155	29	55
Paralleling Service		1631	17	10
Party Line Service, Use of		MISSOURI	17	11
Payments for Service	multin	MISSUUT Service Con	IIII MOOTA	12
Plexar-II	PUDIC			1
Poles on Private Property, Rules			5	4
Primary Listings			6	3
Private Branch Exchange Service			13,31	
-Communications Service Feature Systems	1		13	77
-Auxiliary Features			13	78
-Emergency Control Equipment			13	80
-Night Number Terminal Arrangement			13	79
-Night, Sunday and Holiday Service A	rrangemen	ıt	13	79
-Communications Service Package Systems	- -		31	
-Optional Features			31	27
-Custom Calling Service Features			31	27
Protective Equipment, Rules and Regulatio	ns		17	19
Public Announcement Systems			1	
Public Emergency Reporting System			13	69
Public Response Calling Service			27	1
Public Telephone				
-Service			15	1
Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O.			29	
Restoration of Service			16	

-Maintenance and Repairs, for

# CANCELLED

SEP 1 8 1991 THRSPO ΒY Public Service Commission MISSOURI

### FILED

16

16

2

1

FEB 18 1991

Public Service Commission



-Suspended Service, for

Bffective: FEB 1 8 1991

	No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.		neral Exchange 7th Revised S 6th Revised S	INDEX Sheet 10
			<u>Section</u>	Sheet
	Paging Access Arrangement -Centrex -Centrex-RSP Paralleling Service Party Line Service, Use of Payments for Service Plexar-II	. <sup>5</sup> u	N(29 28 1 N(29 28 1 17 \\17 blic &e <sup>17</sup> blic &e <sup>17</sup> 35 be ca	57 99() 55 10
	Poles on Private Property, Rules Primary Listings Private Branch Exchange Service		5 6 13,31	4
(RT)	-Communications Service Feature Systems -Auxiliary Features -Emergency Control Equipment -Night Number Terminal Arrangement -Night, Sunday and Holiday Service Arrangemen -Communications Service Package Systems -Optional Features -Custom Calling Service Features Protective Equipment, Rules and Regulations Public Announcement Systems Public Emergency Reporting System Public Response Calling Service Public Telephone -Service Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.0. Restoration of Service	nt	13 13 13 13 13 13 13 31 31 31 17 1 13 27 15 29 16	77 78 80 79 79 27 27 27 19 69 1 1
	-Maintenance and Repairs, for -Suspended Service, for	εD	16 16	2 1
	CANCELL FEB 18 1 BY CONSE Public Service MISSO	tel 8# R.S	; <i>#10</i>	

Issued: NOV 2 7 1990 Bffective: DEC 0 1 1990 By R. D. Barron, President-Missouri Division Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri Public Service Commission

.\_...

٠

	No supplement to this	Gen	eral Exchang	
-	tariff will be issued		6th Revised	INDEX Short 10
	except for the purpose	Pepleaine		
	of canceling this tariff.	Keptacing	5th Revised	Sueet IV
			Section	Sheet
			HEU	EIVED
	Paging Access Arrangement		•	
	-Centrex		-24UG (	2 4 19 38
	-Centrex-RSP			
	Paralleling Service		17 8019	SOUR
	Party Line Service, Use of		17 1010	o Commission
	Payments for Service		Public/Servi	ce Commission
	Plexar-II		35	1
-	Poles on Private Property, Rules		5	4
	Primary Listings		6	3
	Private Branch Exchange Service		13,31	
	-Communications Service Feature Systems		13	77
	-Auxiliary Features		13	78
	-Emergency Control Equipment		13	80
	-Night Number Terminal Arrangement		13	79
	-Night, Sunday and Holiday Service Arrangement	t	13	79
	-Communications Service Package Systems		31	
	-Optional Features		31	27
	-Custom Calling Service Features		31	27
	Protective Equipment, Rules and Regulations		17	19
	Public Announcement Systems		1	
_	Public Emergency Reporting System		13	<del>69</del>
	Public Response Calling Service		27	1
	Public Telephone			
	~Service		15	1
(RT)				
	Radio Common Carriers		32	1
	Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O.		29	
	Restoration of Service		16	
	-Maintenance and Repairs, for		16	2
	-Suspended Service, for		16	1
	-			

CANCELLED NOW 1 2 1990 BY 2 A. STELD Public Commission MISSOURI

Effective: OCT 7

1988

FILED

OCT 7 1988

Public Service Commission

\_

Issued: AUG 2 4 1988
No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff. General Exchange Tariff INDEX 5th Revised Sheet 10 Replacing 4th Revised Sheet 10

	Section	Sheet
Paging Access Arrangement -Centrex		RECEIVED
-Centrex-RSP Paralleling Service Party Line Service, Use of	29 17 N 17	<sup>55</sup> IAY 1 31988
Payments for Service Plexar-II Poles on Private Property, Rules	17 35 Public S	MISSOURI ervice Commission
Primary Listings Private Branch Exchange Service	6 13,31	3
-Communications Service Feature Systems -Auxiliary Features	· 13 13	77 78
-Emergency Control Equipment -Night Number Terminal Arrangement -Night, Sunday and Holiday Service Arrangement	13 13 13	80 79 79
-Communications Service Package Systems -Optional Features	31 31	27
-Custom Calling Service Features (RT) Protective Equipment, Rules and Regulations	31 17	27 19
Public Announcement Systems Public Emergency Reporting System	1 13	69
Public Response Calling Service Public Telephone -Service	27 15	1
Public Telephone Card Reader Service	36	1
Radio Common Carriers Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O. Restoration of Service	32 29	1
-Maintenance and Repairs, for -Suspended Service, for	16 16 16	2 1

## CANCELLED

OCT 7 1988

FILED

JUN 15 1988

BY <u>6H. C.S. #10</u> Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Public Service Commission

Issued: MAY 1 3 1988

ł

Effective: JUN 15 1988

General Exchange Tariff Index 4th Revised Sheet 10 Replacing 3rd Revised Sheet 10

Section MAR 17,1988

	Paging Access Arrangement	Μ	issouri	
	-Centrex	Pu2dic Set	rvice G7/mmissi	٥ĩ
	-Centrex-RSP	29	55	
	Paralleling Service	17	10	
	Party Line Service, use of	17	11	
	Payments for Service	17	12	
	Plexar-I	25	1	
(AT)	Plexar-II	35	1	
	Plexar-Custom	33	33	
	Poles on Private Property, Rules	5	4	
	Primary Listings	6	3	
	Private Branch Exchange Service	13,31		
	-Communications Service Feature Systems	13	77	
	-Auxiliary Features	13	78	
	-Emergency Control Equipment	13	80	
	-Night Number Terminal Arrangement	13	79	
	-Night, Sunday and Holiday Service Arrangement	13	79	
	-Communications Service Package Systems	31		
	-Optional Features	31	27	
_	-Custom Calling Service Features	31	27	
	Private Coin Service	34		
	Protective Equipment, Rules and Regulations	17	19	
	Public Announcement Systems	1		
	Public Emergency Reporting System	13	69	
	Public Response Calling Service	27	1	
	Public Telephone			
	-Service	15	1	
	Public Telephone Card Reader Service	36		
	Radio Common Carriers	32	1	
	Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O.	29		
	Restoration of Service	16		
	-Maintenance and Repairs, for	16	2	
	-Suspended Service, for	16	1	
7				

JUN 15 1988

FILED

APR 17 1988

BY 5 A.S.HIO Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Public Service Commission

Issued: MAR 1 7 1988

|

i i

Effective: APR 17 1988

١,

	No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.	Repla	General Exch 식생~ 3rd Revis acing 2nd Revis	Index ed Sheet 10
_			RECE	IVED
			- Section	Sheet
		The deet the may	FEB 1 (	) 1988
	Paging Access Arrangement	Diffing		
	-Centrex		2MISSC	11RI 57
	-Centrex-RSP	in ervor. Celled Suls on 2-17-88 (main fieldoff) and ousgested a correction	Public Service	Commission
	Paralleling Service	D- 7-(7.98/14 / 0.14	Public <sub>1</sub> ervice	
	Party Line Service, use of	and a prover find ( Prinke Kind (007))	17	11
	Payments for Service Plexar-II	filma fitted a carective	17	12
			35	1
	Poles on Private Property, Ru Primary Listings	165	5	4 3
	Private Branch Exchange Servi	<u></u>	13,31	3
	-Communications Service Fea		13,31	77
	-Auxiliary Features	tore bystems	13	78
	-Emergency Control Equip	ment	13	80
	-Night Number Terminal A		13	79
	-Night, Sunday and Holid		13	79
	-Communications Service Pac	kage Systems	31	
	-Optional Features	• •	31	27
	-Custom Calling Service	Features	31	27
	Private Coin Service		34	
	Protective Equipment, Rules a	nd Regulations	17	19
	Public Announcement Systems		1	
	Public Emergency Reporting Sy	stem	13	69
	Public Response Calling Servi	ce	27	1
	Public Telephone			_
	-Service	<b>6 1</b>	15	1
	Public Telephone Card Reader	Service	36	
	Radio Common Carriers		32	1
	Rate Stability Plan - Centrex	C.O.	29	
	Restoration of Service		16	
	-Maintenance and Repairs, f	or	16	2
	-Suspended Service, for		16	1
		LACI EN		

# CANCELLED

APR 17 1988 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

FILED

FEB 17 1988 8 8 - 8 Public Service Commission

Issued: February 10, 1988

Effective: February 17, 1988

No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.

(

Hu: was Auchined in Wight Index July 3 20 AS # 10 Y Abould 3rd Revised Sheet 10 how been 44 Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 10 RS, # 10 OCT 8 1987 MM

	:	NY Se	ection MIS	SOUR
	Paging Access Arrangement	Publ	ic Servi	ice Commission
	-Centrex		2	. 57
(C)	-Centrex-RSP		29	55
	Paralleling Service		17	10
	Party Line Service, use of		17	11
	Payments for Service		17	12
(AT)	Plexar-I		25	1
AT)	Plexar-Custom		33	33
	Poles on Private Property, Rules		5	4
	Primary Listings		6	3
	Private Branch Exchange Service	1:	3,31	
	-Communications Service Feature Systems	. ·	13	77
	-Auxiliary Features		13	78
	-Emergency Control Equipment		13	80
	-Night Number Terminal Arrangement		13	79
	-Night, Sunday and Holiday Service Arrangement		13	79
	-Communications Service Package Systems		31	
	-Optional Features		31	27
	-Custom Calling Service Features		31	27
	Private Coin Service		34	
	Protective Equipment, Rules and Regulations		17	19
	Public Announcement Systems		1	
	Public Emergency Reporting System		13	69
	Public Response Calling Service		27	1
	Public Telephone			
	-Service		15	. 1
	Public Telephone Card Reader Service		36	
	Radio Common Carriers		32	1
	Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O.		29	
	Restoration of Service		16	
	-Maintenance and Repairs, for		16	2
	-Suspended Service, for		16	1

CANCELLED

FTB 17 1988 in

- se nã -jul. 1.m FILED

Public Service Commission MISSOURI

NOV 25 1987

Public Service Commission

Issued: OC7 9 1987

NOV 2 5 1987 Effective:

By R. D. BARRON, President-Missouri Division Southwestern Bell Telephone Company \_\_\_\_\_

	No supplement to this taríff will be issued	General Exchange	Tariff INDEX
	except for the purpose	2nd Revised S	
	of canceling this tariff.	Replacing 1st Revised S	
			רה: הוי
7		MELELENVE	Sheet
•	•		»
	Paging Access Arrangement		
	-Centrex	MAZ 20 1986	5 57
		29	55
	Paralleling Service	1 MISSUNRI	10
	Party Line Service, Use of	Public Struice Com	middinn
	Payments for Service	runic defence onu	12
	Poles on Private Property, Rules	5	4
	Primary Listings	6	3
	Private Branch Exchange Service	13,31	
	-Communications Service Feature Systems	13	77
	-Auxiliary Features	13	78
	-Emergency Control Equipment	13	80
	-Night Number Terminal Arrangement	13	79
	-Night, Sunday and Holiday Service Arrangement	13	79
	-Communications Service Package Systems	31	
	-Optional Features	31	27
	-Custom Calling Service Features	31	27
	Private Coin Service	34	
	Protective Equipment, Rules and Regulations	17	19
	Public Announcement Systems	1	
	Public Emergency Reporting System	13	69
	Public Response Calling Service	27	1
	Public Telephone		
	-Service	15	1
(AT)	Public Telephone Card Reader Service	36	
	Radio Common Carríers	32	1
	Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O.	29	-
	Restoration of Service	16	
	-Maintenance and Repairs, for	16	2
	-Suspended Service, for	16	1
	··· +		

.-

CANCELLED

NUV 25 1987 BY 300 R S. # S.#10 Public Service Commission FALED MISSOURI MAY 2.9 1986 29 1986 Public Service Commission Issued: MAK 20 1986 Effective: ATR 21 1985

By R. D. BARRON, President-Missouri Division Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

ومستقدوني

No supplement to this	General Exchange Tariff
tariff will be issued	INDEX
except for the purpose	1st Revised Sheet 10
of canceling this tariff.	Replacing Original Sheet 10
	MESection VE Sheet
Paging Accord Arrangement	
Paging Access Arrangement -Centrex	NOV 2 7 1984 57
Paralleling Service	29 55 Mi <b>3SOURI</b> 10
Party Line Service, Use of	Public Service Commission
Payments for Service	T UDITE SET SEE CUITITINSSIENT
Poles on Private Property, Rules	5 4
Primary Listings	6 3
Private Branch Exchange Service	13,31
-Communications Service Feature Systems	13 77
-Auxiliary Features	13 78
-Emergency Control Equipment	13 80
-Night Number Terminal Arrangement	13 79
-Night, Sunday and Holiday Service Arrangement	13 79
-Communications Service Package Systems	31
-Optional Features	31 27
-Custom Calling Service Features	31 27
Private Coin Service	34
Protective Equipment, Rules and Regulations	17 19
Public Announcement Systems	1
Public Emergency Reporting System	13 69
Public Response Calling Service	27 1
Public Telephone -Service	15 1
-361/106	10 1
Radio Common Carriers	32 1
Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O.	29
Restoration of Service	16
-Maintenance and Repairs, for	16 2
-Suspended Service, for	16 1

GANGELLED MAY 2 9 1986  $\leq t$  $\sim$ PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF MISSOUL



.

		A DESCRIPTION OF THE OWNER OWNER	,
	No supplement to this		e Tariff
-	tariff will be issued		INDEX
	except for the purpose	Original	Sheet 10
	of canceling this tariff.	DEC 291683	l.
		[.1:ISSOURI	í.
		Public Sciection	Sheet
		Tublic Collics Collins	
	Paging Access Arrangement	_	
	-Centrex	2	57
		29	55
	Paralleling Service	17	10
	Party Line Service, Use of	17	11
	Payments for Service	17	12
	Poles on Private Property, Rules	5	4
	Primary Listings	6	3
	Private Branch Exchange Service	13,31	
	-Communications Service Feature Systems	13	77
	-Auxiliary Features	13	78
	-Emergency Control Equipment	13	80
	-Night Number Terminal Arrangement	13	79
	-Night, Sunday and Holiday Service Arrangement	13	79
	-Communications Service Package Systems	31	
	-Optional Features	31	27
	-Custom Calling Service Features	31	27
	Protective Equipment, Rules and Regulations	17	19
	Public Announcement Systems	. 1	
	Public Emergency Reporting System	13	69
	Public Response Calling Service	27	1
	Public Telephone		
	-Service Radio Common Carriers Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O. CAMPELLED	15	1
	DET LEU		
	Radio Common Carriers	32	1
	Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O.	29	
	Restoration of Service	16	
	Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O. GARNON 2 1904 Restoration of Service -Maintenance and Repairs, for	16	2
	-Suspended Service, for BY BUC SERVICE COMMISSIONER PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSIONER	ON 16	1
	BY LC SERVICE CONV.		

FIIL ED JAN - 1 1934 **83 - 253** Public Service Commun

Issued:

I

DEC 2 9 1983

Effective: JAN 0 1 1984

	pplement to this will be issued	en 12 €	<b>7:</b> f	«1F-	s Ge	eneral Exchange Tariff INDEX
except	t for the purpose celing this tariff.	MAR	1	199 <b>9</b>	Repla	1st Revised Sheet 11 cing Original Sheet 11
	NU	. Puolil	.SEI	NUL	البابية الم	and 1st Revised Sheet 12 9th Revised Sheet 13 3rd Revised Sheet 14 6th Revised Sheet 15
					Section	Sheet
(MT)(AT)	Termination of Contracts - Rules and Regulations - After Expiration of Minimum Term - Cancellation of Application for Service - Contractual Agreements - During Minimum Terms				17 17 17 17 17 17	22 22 25 22 25 24
(CT) (RT)	- General Provisions Toll Restriction				17 17 13	24 25 104
(RT)						
	Transfer of Contracts Transmitting Messages, Rules and Regulation	ıs	~		17 17	22 11
(CT)	Unauthorized Attachments - Rights of Telephone Company - Use of United States Executive Department and				17 17	19 12
	Agencies, Connections With Universal Emergency Number Service (911) -B911 -C911 -D911 -E911				4 28 28 28 28 28 28	47 1 7 7 7.01 7.01
	- Automatic Location Identification				28	7
(AT)	Urban Mileage Use of Service and Facilities - Customer Service				12 17 17	1 9 9
(CT)	<ul> <li>Lines of Other Companies</li> <li>Paralleling Service</li> <li>Transmitting Messages</li> </ul>				17 17 17	12 10 11
(CT)	- Unauthorized Attachments or Connectio	ns			17	12
(MT)(CT) (AT)	Work Interruption, Rules and Regulations WORKS®				17 44	16.01 6

Issued:

FEB 2 6 1999

999 Effective: MAR 2 9 1999 Missouri Public Southwestern Poll Talacher C Southwestern Bell Telephone Company FILED MAR 29 1999 St. Louis, Missouri

ļ



-Rearrangements on Installation of Equipment

CANCELLED

MAR 2 9 1999

vice Commission



17

9

4

5

1 2

2

3

15

Issued:

DEC 2 9 1983

JAN 0 1 1984 Effective:

	P.S.C. MoNo. 35		
No supplement to this		General	Exchange Tariff
tariff will be issued			INDEX
except for the purpose		lst R	tevised Sheet 12
of canceling this tariff.		Replacing O	priginal/Sheet 12
		NOV	2 1 1997
Rules and Regulations-(Continued)		17	
- Obligations of Customers and Rights	of the	MA DUDU	CERVICE COET
Telephone Company-(Continued)		17 17 19 11	
- Rights of the Telephone Company		17	
- Abandonment of Telephone Serva	ice	17	17
- Abuse of Telephone Service		17	17
- Customers' Use of Equipment for	r Display Purposes	17	17
- Directory Distribution		17	18
- Directory Ownership		17	18
- Impairment of Telephone Service		17	17
- Overtime Work	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	17	16
- Ownership		17	16
- Telephone Numbers		17	18
- Unauthorized Attachments or Col	nnactions	17	
- Work Interruption		17	19
-	i i		16
- Payments for Service		17	12
- Protective Equipment		17	19
- Record of Previous Accounts		17	9
- Rules and Regulations Applying to A	Il Customers' Contracts	17	1
- Selective Calling Forwarding		47	5
- Simultaneous Call Forwarding		17	28
- Special Service Arrangements		17	28
- Special Taxes, Fees and Charges		17	26
- Speed Calling		47	3
- Termination of Contracts		17	
- After Expiration of Minimum Term	1	17	25
- Cancellation of Application for Ser		17	23
- Contractual Agreements	CANCELLED	17	25
- During Minimum Terms		17	24
- General Provisions	MAD 9 a 1000	17	25
- Three-Way Calling	MAR 2 9 1999	47	3
- Transfer of Contracts	11 1 st RS #11	17	22
- Use of Service and Facilities	ublic Service Commission	17	 9
- Customer Service	ublic Service Commission MISSOURI	17	9
- Lines of Other Companies		17	11
- Paralleling Service		17	10
- Party Line Service		17	11
- Transmitting Messages		17	FILÉD
- Unauthorized Attachments or Conr	pections	17	
- Onautionzed Attachments of Com		17	
			DEC 24 1997
		<u></u>	MISSOURI <del>Missica Co</del> mmissica
Issued: NOV 2 4 1997	Effective:	DEC 24	1997
	Liteoute.	~ I	WV1

----

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company

ł

I

I

i

ţ

1

-

.

-----

	P.S.C. MoNo. 35		
No supplement to this		General Exchan	ge Tarifi
tariff will be issued		General Exchan	J INDEX
except for the purpose	i		Sheet 1
of canceling this tariff.			Ì
		DEC 20 1283	
	· ¥	Section	Sheet
	a	ublic Service Commis	
Rules and Regulations-(Continued	d) L	anue servica rounuis	2011
-Obligations of Customers and			
Telephone Company-(Continued	1)	17	
-Rights of the Telephone Co		17	
-Abandonment of Telepho:		17	17
-Abuse of Telephone Ser		17	17
	pment for Display Purposes		17
-Directory Distribution		17 17	18 18
-Directory Ownership	o Corrigo	17	18
-Impairment of Telephon -Overtime Work	e dervine	17	17
-Ownership		17	16
-Telephone Numbers		17	18
-Unauthorized Attachmen	ts or Connections	17	19
-Work Interruption		17	16
-Payments for Service		17	12
-Protective Equipment		17	19
-Record of Previous Accounts		17	9
-Rules and Regulations Applyi	ng to All Customers'		
Contracts	<b>.</b>	17	1
-Special Service Arrangements		17	28
-Special Taxes, Fees and Char	ges	17	26
-Termination of Contracts		17 17	25
-After Expiration of Minim		17	25 23
-Cancellation of Applicati -Contractual Agreements	ON TOT SELVICE	17	25
-During Minimum Terms		17	24
-General Provisions		17	25
-Transfer of Contracts		- 17	22
-Use of Service and Facilitie	s	17	9
-Customer Service		17	9
-Lines of Other Companies		17	11
-Paralleling Service		17	10
-Party Line Service		17	11
-Transmitting Messages		17	11
-Unauthorized Attachments	or Connections	17	11
	CANCELLED	FIL	FIN
			שורה
		JAN -	1 1984
	DEC 2 4 1997	83-	
	Ry 15+25 = 12	Public Servic	
	Public Service Commissi		
	MISSOURI		
+			
Issued: DEC 2 9 1983	Effective: JAN (	D 1 1984	

By R. D. BARRON, Vice President-Missour: Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

-

----

	No supplement to this tariff will be issued	General Exchange Tariff INDEX	
	except for the purpose	9th Revis	ed Sheet 13
	of canceling this tariff.	Replacing 8th Revis	ed Sheet 13
		<u>Section</u>	IVED Sheet
	School Listing Guide, Special	6 ML 1	3 1998 <sub>9</sub>
	Selective Call Forwarding	26	7
	Secretarial Listings	<b>TÃO. PUBLIC SI</b>	SRVICE COMM
	Service Connection Charges	19	HINGE BEOUN
	- Service Charges	19	1
	- General	19	1 1
	- Nonapplication of	19	7
	- Travel Charge	19	6
	- Installment Billing	19	1
	- Service and Equipment Charge	19	
	- Charges	19	2 2 2
	- Description	19	2
	- Regulations	19	2
	Service Line Service	20	-
	- Regulations, General	20	1
	- Service Lines Connected to a Central Office	20	2
	- Standard Arrangement	20	- 1
	Service Loop Facility Modification (SLFM)	13	116
	Small Group Alerting System	13	67
Γ)	SmartPayment <sup>SM</sup> Plan	53	1
	Special Billing Service Numbers	13	87
	Special Construction Charges	5	5
	Special Reversed Charge Long Distance Message		
	Telecommunications Service Listings	6	9
	Special School Listing Guide	6	9
	Special Service Arrangements	17	28
	Special Taxes, Fees and Charges	17	26
	Special Types of Extra Listings	6	6

# CANCELLED

MAR 2 9 1999 Ist RS #11 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

FILED

SEP 04 1998

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

JUL 1 3 1998

Effective:

4

SEP 1 3 1998

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri





Т

. . \_\_\_\_

Issued:

	No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.	General Exchange Tariff INDEX 28th Revised Sheet 13 Replacing 7th Revised Sheet 13	
		Section	NOV 2 1 19 <u>Sheet</u>
	School Listing Guide, Special Selective Call Forwarding Secretarial Listings	126). Pl 6	JELIC SERVICE COMM 8
(RT)	Sortian Connection Charges	19	
	Service Connection Charges - Service Charges	19	1
	- General	19	1
	- Nonapplication of	19	7
	- Travel Charge	19	6
	- Installment Billing	19	1
	- Service and Equipment Charge	19	2
	- Charges	19	2
	- Description	19	2
	- Regulations	19	2
	Service Line Service	20	
	- Regulations, General	20	1
	- Service Lines Connected to a Central Office	20	2
-	- Standard Arrangement	20	1
	Service Loop Facility Modification (SLFM)	13	116
	Small Group Alerting System	13	67
-	Special Billing Service Numbers	13	87
	Special Construction Charges	5	5
	Special Reversed Charge Long Distance Message		
	Telecommunications Service Listings	6	9
	Special School Listing Guide	6	9
	Special Service Arrangements	17	28
	Special Taxes, Fees and Charges	17	26
	Special Types of Extra Listings	6	6

# CANCELLED

SEP 04 1998 By 9th RS#13 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

FILED

DEC 24 1997

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

NOV 2 4 1997 Issued:

5

ł

Effective: DEC 2 4 1997

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

	No supplement to this tariff will be issued	Gen	General Exchange Tarif		
	except for the purpose		7th Revised		
	of canceling this tariff.	Replacing	6th Revised		
			Section	Sheet	
	School Listing Guide, Special	1	6	9	
	Selective Call Forwarding	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	26	1	
	Secretarial Listings	CCT 51292	6	8	
	Semi-Public Telephone Service	CCT 5 1292	18		
	-Rate Application		18	1	
	Service Connection Charges	, ه دفع معینی . ۱۹	19		
	-Service Charges		19	1	
	-General		19	1	
	-Nonapplication of		19	7	
	-Travel Charge		19	6	
	-Installment Billing		19	1	
	-Service and Equipment Charge		19	2	
	-Charges		19	2	
	-Description		19	2	
	-Regulations		19	2	
	Service Line Service		20		
	-Regulations, General		20	1	
	-Service Lines Connected to a Central Office	•	20	2	
	-Standard Arrangement		20	1	
(AT)	Service Loop Facility Modification (SLFM)		13	116	
	Small Group Alerting System		13	67	
	Special Billing Service Numbers		13	87	
	Special Construction Charges		5	5	
	Special Reversed Charge Long Distance Message				
	Telecommunications Service Listings		6	9	
	Special School Listing Guide		ě	9	
	Special Service Arrangements		17	28	
	Special Taxes, Fees and Charges		17	26	
	Special Types of Extra Listings		6	6	

I

1

Issued: OCT - 5 1992

## CANCELLED

DEC 2 4 1997 By 8th RS #13 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

DEC 41992

DEC -1. 1000

## Effective: 1992

By A. D. ROBERTSON, Assistant Vice President-External Affairs Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

No supplement to this	General Exchange Tariff
tariff will be issued	INDEX
except for the purpose	(C) 6th Revised Sheet 13
of canceling this tariff.	Replacing 5th Revised Sheet 13

		Section	Sheet
School Listing Guide, Special	RECEIVED	6	9
Selective Call Forwarding		26	1
Secretarial Listings	MAY 21 1991	6	8
Semi-Public Telephone Service	MAI 21 1001	18	
-Rate Application	* 1100 OL 101	18	1
Service Connection Charges	MISSOURI	19	
-Service Charges	Public Service Commi	ssi019	1
-General		19	1
-Nonapplication of		19	7
-Travel Charge		19	6
(AT) -Installment Billing	·	19	1
(CT) -Service and Equipment Charge		19	2 2
-Charges		19	2
(CT) -Description		19	2
-Regulations		19	2
Service Line Service		20	
-Regulations, General		20	1
-Service Lines Connected to a Centra	1 Office	20	2
-Standard Arrangement		20	1
Small Group Alerting System		13	67
Special Billing Service Numbers		13	87
Special Construction Charges		5	5
Special Reversed Charge Long Distance	Message		
Telecommunications Service Listings		6	9
Special School Listing Guide		6	9
Special Service Arrangements		17	28
Special Taxes, Fees and Charges		17	26
Special Types of Extra Listings		6	6

# CANCELLED

DEC 4 1992 BY 7 th R. S. 13 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

### FILED

JUN 21 1991

Public Service Commission

Issued: MAY 2 2 1991

Bffective: JUN 2 1 1991

	No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose		al Exchang h Revised	INDEX
ł	of canceling this tariff.	Replacing 4t		+
		DECEMED	Section	<u>Sheet</u>
•	School Listing Guide, Special	RECEIVED	¢	0
)	Selective Call Forwarding		6 26	9
	Secretarial Listings	JAN 15 1991	20	1 8
	Semi-Public Telephone Service		18	0
	-Rate Application	MISSOURI	19	1
	Service Connection Charges	<b>Public Service Comm</b>	issiqõ	1
	-Service Charges		19	1
	-General		19	1
	-Nonapplication of		19	7
	-Travel Charge		19	6
,	-Service and Equipment Charge		19	
	-Charges		19	1 2
	-Description		19	1
	-Regulations		19	2
	Service Line Service		20	
	-Regulations, General		20	1
	-Service Lines Connected to a Central O	ffice	20	2
<>	-Standard Arrangement		20	1
(RT)				
	Small Group Alerting System		13	67
	Special Billing Service Numbers		13	87
	Special Construction Charges		5	5
,	Special Reversed Charge Long Distance Mes	sage		

Special Construction Charges Special Reversed Charge Long Distance Message Telecommunications Service Listings Special School Listing Guide Special Service Arrangements Special Taxes, Fees and Charges Special Types of Extra Listings



## FILED

6

6

17

17

6

9

9

28

26

6

MAR - 1 1991

Public Service Commission

Issued: JAN 1 5 1991

Bffective: MAR 0 1 1991

	No supplement to this tariff vill be issued	eral Exchan	ge Tariff INDEX	
	except for the purpose		4th Revised	
	of canceling this tariff.	Replacing	<b>3rd Revised</b>	Sheet 13
_		RECEIVED	Section	Sheet
	School Listing Guide, Special Selective Call Forwarding	DEC 29 1989	6 26	9 1
	Secretarial Listings Semi-Public Telephone Service	MISSOURI	6 18	8
	-Rate Application Service Connection Charges	Public Service Commissio	n 18 19	1
	-Service Charges -General		19 19	1 1
	-Nonapplication of -Travel Charge		19 19	76
	-Service and Equipment Charge -Charges		19 19	1 2 1
	-Description -Regulations Service Line Service		19 19 20	2
	-Regulations, General -Service Lines Connected to a Cent	ral Office	20 20 20	1 2
	-Standard Arrangement		20	1
(AT)	700/900 Call Restriction Small Group Alerting System		13 13	105 67
-	Special Billing Service Numbers		13	87
	Special Construction Charges		5	5
•	Special Reversed Charge Long Distance Telecommunications Service Listings		6	9
	Special School Listing Guide		6	9
	Special Service Arrangements		17	28
	Special Taxes, Fees and Charges Special Types of Extra Listings		17 6	26 6



FILED

FEB 5 1990

**Public Service Commission** 

Issued: GREAT HORD

1

i

Bffective: CERC () 1 1990

 $\mathbf{i}$ 

s.

No supplement to this General Exchange Tariff tariff will be issued INDEX except for the purpose 3rd Revised Sheet 13 of canceling this tariff. Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 13 Section Sh<u>eet</u> RECEVED School Listing Guide, Special 9 (NR) Selective Call Forwarding 1 Secretarial Listings 8 MAY 118 1989 Semi-Public Telephone Service -Rate Application MISSGURI 1 Service Connection Charges Public Service9Commission -Service Charges -General 19 1 -Nonapplication of 19 7 -Travel Charge 19 6 -Service and Equipment Charge 19 1 -Charges 19 2 -Description 19 1 19 2 -Regulations Service Line Service 20 -Regulations, General 20 1 20 -Service Lines Connected to a Central Office 2 -Standard Arrangement 20 1 Small Group Alerting System 13 67 Special Billing Service Numbers 13 87 Special Construction Charges 5 5 Special Reversed Charge Long Distance Message Telecommunications Service Listings 6 9 Special School Listing Guide 6 9 Special Service Arrangements 17 28 Special Taxes, Fees and Charges 17 26 Special Types of Extra Listings 6 6

CANCELLED FEB 5 1990 BY 44 A.S. 13 Public Service Commission

Issued: MAY 1 9 1989 By R. D. BARRON, President-Missouri Division Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri Bublic Service Commissio

No supplement to this General Exchange Tariff tariff will be issued INDEX except for the purpose 2nd Revised Sheet 13 of canceling this tariff. Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 13 [Section 2 Sheet 9 School Listing Guide, Special Secretarial Listings 8 Semi-Public Telephone Service NO<sup>1/8</sup>26 1986 -Rate Application Service-Connection Charges -Service Charges Public Service Commission, -General -Nonapplication of 19 (RT) (RT) 19 6 -Travel Charge (RT) 19 1 -Service and Equipment Charge -Charges 19 2 19 1 -Description 2 19 -Regulations Service Line Service 20 -Regulations, General 20 1 20 2 -Service Lines Connected to a Central Office 20 1 -Standard Arrangement 67 Small Group Alerting System 13 13 87 Special Billing Service Numbers 5 Special Construction Charges 5 (RT) Special Reversed Charge Long Distance Message 9 Telecommunications Service Listings 6 9 6 Special School Listing Guide CANCELLED JUL 20 1989 JUL 20 1989 BY3- A.S. H.3 17 28 Special Service Arrangements 17 Special Taxes, Fees and Charges 26 Special Types of Extra Listings 6 6 BYJE A Commission BYJE A Commission BYJE Commission MISSOURI MISSOURI JAN 01 1987 DEC 01 1986 Effective: Issued:

i

÷

	Southwestern	, President-Missouri Divisi Bell Telephone Company Louis, Missouri	on	
	Issued: JUN 28 1984	Effective: JUL 20 10	Public Service	<u>Commission</u>
			AUG 1	1
		35 vistoria	,	ED
		BY 2ND KD.	FIL	Em I
		Unin Une #/3		
		JAN 1 1987		
	Special Types of Extra Listings	CARBELLE	6	6
	Special Service Arrangements Special Taxes, Fees and Charges	- DR (Atel) 1 E	17 17	28 26
	Special School Listing Guide	-	6	9
	Special Reversed Charge Long Dista Telecommunications Service Listin		6	9
(AT)	Special Cords		13	105
	Special Billing Service Numbers Special Construction Charges		13 5	87 5
	Small Group Alerting System		13	67 87
	-Standard Arrangement	ncial ville	20	1
	-Regulations, General -Service Lines Connected to a Ce	ntral Office	20 20	1 2
	Service Line Service		20	
	-Description -Regulations		19 19	1 2
	-Charges		19	2 1
	-Service and Equipment Charge		19	ĭ
	-Travel Charge -Regulations		19 19	2 4 2 2 3 6 3 1
	-Premises Wire		19	3
	-Jacks		19	2
	-Description -Standard Service		19 19	2
	-Charges		19	4
	-Premises Work Charges		19	2
	-General -Nonapplication of		19	1 7
	-Service Charges			vice Commission
	Service Connection Charges		19	IISSOURI
	Semi-Public Telephone Service -Rate Application		18	-
	Secretarial Listings		6 JUN	<b>2</b> 5 <b>198</b> 4
:	School Listing Guide, Special		6	9
			Seppion	EWED
			m c a	
I	of canceling this tariff.	Repla	cing Origina	al Sheet 13
1	except for the purpose			ed Sheet 13
	tariff will be issued			INDEX

۰.

	•		
	No supplement to this	General Exchang	ë_Tariff
-	tariff will be issued		[]]INDEX
	except for the purpose	Original	Shéet 13
	of canceling this tariff.		8
		DEC <u>2</u> 9 1983	
		7	H H
		SectionUR	Sheet
	Cohen I Idention Cod In Constal	Public Service Comm	nissica
	School Listing Guide, Special	Contraction of the local division of the loc	0
	Secretarial Listings	6 18	8
	Semi-Public Telephone Service	18	1
	-Rate Application	18	1
	Service Connection Charges -Service Charges	19	1
	-General	19	1
	-Nonapplication of	19	7
	-Premises Work Charges	19	
	-General -Nonapplication of -Premises Work Charges -Charges -Description -Standard Service -General BANGELLED AUGI 0 1984 -Charges -Charges -Charges -Charges -Charges -Standard Service	19	· 4
	-Description	19	2
	-Standard Service AUGIC , 2	19	2
	-Jacks		2
	-Jacks -Premises Wire -Travel Charge -Regulations -Regulations -Regulations	19	2 4 2 2 2 3 6 3
	-Travel Charge DIBLIC SERVICE COURT	19	6
	-Regulations	19	3
	-Service and Equipment Charge	19	1
	-Charges	19	2
	-Description	19	1
·	-Regulations	19	2
	Service Line Service	20	
	-Regulations, General	20	1
	-Service Lines Connected to a Central Office	20	2
	-Standard Arrangement	20	1
	Small Group Alerting System	13	67
	Special Billing Service Numbers	13	87
	Special Construction Charges	5	5
	Special Reversed Charge Long Distance Message		
	Telecommunications Service Listings-	. 6	9
	Special School Listing Guide	6	9
	Special Service Arrangements	17	28
	Special Taxes, Fees and Charges	17	26
	Special Types of Extra Listings	6	6

FNLED JAN - 1 1984 **83 - 253** Public Service Commission

Issued: DEC 2 9 1983

ł

Effective: JAN 0 1 1984

I

I .

ļ ī.

1

.

ł

÷

ı.

Issued: <b>JUL 1 9 1993</b>	Effective: AUG 2 3 1993	MO. PUBL	IC SERVICE
		AU	IG 23 1993
	Public Service Commussion		FILED
Toll Restriction	IST RS#11	13	106
	MAR 2 9 1999		
-General Provisions	CANCELLED	17	25
-During Minimum Terms	OANOTHED	17	24
-Contractual Agreements		17	25
-Cancellation of Application for	r Service	17	22
-After Expiration of Minimum Ter		17	25
-Rules and Regulations		17	22
Termination of Contracts		17	
-Part of Service, of		22	5
-Entire Service, of		22	4
-Centrex Service, of		22	5
Temporary Suspension of Service		22	2
Temporary Service, Construction Ch	narges	5	6
Telephone Numbers, Rules and Regul	lations	17	18
-Regulations, General		23	۰ <u>۱</u>
-Telephone Answering and Secu	cetarial Service	23	5
-Secretarial Answering Line		23	3
-Concentrator-Identifier		23	6
-Secretarial Answering Equipm	nen t	23	5
-Extension Lines		23	3
-AUTOTAS Answering System		23	11
Felephone Answering and Secretaria -Rates	IT SELAICE	23	
Telecommunications Service Priorit	• • •	17 23	30
• • •			Sheet 2
Symbols, Explanation of		Applica	
-Temporary Suspension, Entire -Telephone Company, by the	T-UNIC Selaice Couluit	5510n 22	1
	Servicenblin Coming Commi		4
-Temporary Suspension, Centre	x Service MISSOURI	22	5
-General		22	2
-Customer Request	JUL 16 1993	22	2
Suspension of Service		22	
	RECEIVED	Section	Sheet
of canceling this tariff.	Replacing 2	nd Revised	Sheet 14
except for the purpose	3	rd Revised	Sheet 14
tariff will be issued			INDEX

Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

	No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.	Replacing 1s	al Exchange <b>GEREVISEDES</b> IT Revised SI JUN 28 1991	INDEX heet 14
			N <sup>Section</sup> RI	Sheet
	Suspension of Service		lervic <sub>22</sub> Comr	
	-Customer Request	• • • • • • •	22	2
	-General		22	2
	-Temporary Suspension, Centrex Service		22	5
	-Temporary Suspension, Entire Service		22	4
	-Telephone Company, by the		22	1
	Symbols, Explanation of		Applicati	on of
			Tariff, S	heet 2
	Telebranch Service		13	85
(AT)	Telecommunications Service Priority (TSP) System		17	30
	Telephone Answering and Secretarial Service		23	
	-Rates		23	
	-AUTOTAS Answering System		23	11
	-Extension Lines		23	3
	-Secretarial Answering Equipment		23	5.
	-Concentrator-Identifier		23	6
	-Secretarial Answering Line		23	3
	-Telephone Answering and Secretarial Service		23	5 1
	-Regulations, General		23 17	18
	Telephone Numbers, Rules and Regulations Temporary Service, Construction Charges		5	6
				2
	-Centrex Service, of	ANCELLE	22	5
	-Entire Service, of		22	- 4
	-Part of Service, of	ALIC 2.31993	22	5
	Termination Charges and Contract Terms	AUG	14	-
	-Centrex	Y Zukkisi		21
	-Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O.	AUG 231993 BY <u>3rd R.S.</u> C Garriso Com	<b>mi98</b> 129	1
	-Rules and Regulations	0.33130 0.21	17	22
	Termination of Contracts		17	
	-After Expiration of Minimum Term		17	25
	-Cancellation of Application for Service		17	22
	-Contractual Agreements		17	25
	-During Minimum Terms		17	24
	-General Provisions		17	25
	Tie Lin <b>es</b>			
	-Centrex		2	17
			29	15
	Toll Restriction		13	106

FILED

Issued: JUL - 2 :991

ł

Bffective: AUG - 2 1991

AUG 2 1991

By R. D. BARRON, President-Missouri Division Southwestern Bell Telephone Company .

ļ

ļ

ļ

-- -

No supplement to this	General Exchange Tari	iff
tariff will be issued	-	DEX
except for the purpose	1 _st_RevisedoSheet	14
of canceling this tariff.	ReplacingErfragenVSEen	14
		- 1
		Į,
-	Section 4 worsheet	-
	Seggion 4 198 teet	- 1
Suspension of Service	2200.000000	
-Customer Request		
-General	Public Service Commissi	ion
-Temporary Suspension, Centrex Service		
-Temporary Suspension, Entire Service	22 4	
-Telephone Company, by the	22 4	
Symbols, Explanation of	Application of	
	Tariff, Sheet 2	
Telephone Answering and Secretarial Service	23	
-Rates		
	23	
-AUTOTAS Answering System	23 11	
-Extension Lines	23 3	
-Secretarial Answering Equipment	23 5 23 6 23 3 23 5	
-Concentrator-Identifier	23 6	
-Secretarial Answering Line	23 3	
-Telephone Answering and Secretarial Service		
-Regulations, General	23 1	
Telephone Numbers, Rules and Regulations	17 18	
Temporary Service, Construction Charges	5 6	
Temporary Suspension of Service	22 2 22 5	
-Centrex Service, of	22 5	
-Entire Service, of	22 4	
-Part of Service, of	22 5	
Termination Charges and Contract Terms		
-Centrex	2 21	
-Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O.	29 1	
-Rules and Regulations	17 22	
Termination of Contracts	17	
-After Expiration of Minimum Term	17 25	
-Cancellation of Application for Service	17 22	
-Contractual Agreements	17 25	
-During Minimum Terms	17 24	
-General Provisions	17 25	
Tíe Lines	1) 25	
-Centrex	2 17	
ocher ca	29 15	
) Toll Restriction	106	1
,	FILED T	- f
CANCELLED	1. 11. CITE (m. 10)	1
0/ 1/0 22222	AUG 23 1986	ł
AUG 11 1991,	A00 20 1000	1
		ł
BY 2-1 R. 5. +14	Public Service Commissio	JU
Public Service Commission		
A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	UG 2 3 1980	
Issued: JUL 1 5 1986 Effective: 🖷		
By R. D. BARRON, President-Missouri Di	vision	
Southwestern Bell Telephone Compa		

Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

.

P.S.C. MoNo. 35	REGEN	
No supplement to this	General Exchan	/ 「」」) ge Tariff
tariff will be issued		INDEX
except for the purpose	Düriginal	
of canceling this tariff.	DEGREGAT	Sheet 14
	MISSOU Pub <u>lise Servia</u> e C	
Suspension of Service	22	
-Customer Request	22	2
-General	22	2
-Temporary Suspension, Centrex Service	22 '	2 5
	22	9
-Temporary Suspension, Entire Service		4
-Telephone Company, by the	22	1
Symbols, Explanation of	Applicati Tariff, S	
Telephone Answering and Secretarial Service	23	
-Rates	23	
-AUTOTAS Answering System	23	11
-Extension Lines	23	3
-Secretarial Answering Equipment	23	5
-Concentrator-Identifier	23	6
-Secretarial Answering Line	23	3
-Telephone Answering and Secretarial Service	23	5
-Regulations, General	23	1
Telephone Numbers, Rules and Regulations	17	18
Temporary Service, Construction Charges	5	6
Cemporary Suspension of Service	. 22	2
-Centrex Service, of	22	5
-Entire Service, of	22	4
-Part of Service, of	22	5
Termination Charges and Contract Terms		
-Centrex	2	21
-Rate Stability Plan - Centrex C.O.	29	1
-Rules and Regulations	17	22
Termination of Contracts	17	22
		05
-After Expiration of Minimum Term	17	25
-Cancellation of Application for Service	17	22
-Contractual Agreements	17	25
-During Minimum Terms	17	24
-General Provisions	. 17	25
-General Provisions Tie Lines -Centrex	•	
	2	17
AUG 2 3 1986	29	15
Αυαμοιο		
+0 - ±14		LED
BY 12 K2, WISSION		$\neg   5   0 $
BY BY COMMISSION		1 100 -
OF MUSICAL		1 1934
,	83-	253
	Public Comi-	
	Public Servic	e Commissio

· · · \_ - ·

)

1

.

1

;

ų.

By R. D. BARRON, Vice President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

	No supplement to this tariff will be issued except for the purpose	6th	al Exchange Tariff INDEX a Revised Sheet 15
	of canceling this tariff.	Replacing 5th	Revised Sheet 15
		Section	<u>Sheet</u> NOV 2 1 1997
	Touch-Tone Calling Service	24	
	- Rates	24 140 DI	JBLIC SERVICE2COMM
	- Individual and Two-Party Line Service, for		JOUN CENTRA 200 Mich
	- Regulations, General	24	1
	Transfer of Contracts	17	22
	Transmitting Messages, Rules and Regulations	17	11
	Unauthorized Attachments		
	- Rights of Telephone Company	17	19
	- Use of	17	11
	United States Executive Department and		
	Agencies, Connections With	4	47
	Universal Emergency Number Service (911)	28	1
	-B911	28	7
	-C911	28	7
	-D911	28	7.01
	-E911	28	7.01
	- Automatic Location Identification	28	7
	Urban Mileage	12	1
	Use of Service and Facilities	17	
	- Customer Service	17	9
	- Lines of Other Companies	17	11
	- Paralleling Service	17	10
	- Transmitting Messages	17	11
	- Unauthorized Attachments or Connections	17	11
(RT)			
	Work Interruption, Rules and Regulations	17	16
	CANCELLED		
	MAR 2 9 1999 184 RS 4 11		
	Public Service Commus MISSOURI	ision	filed

DEC 24 1997

MISSOURI Effective: DEC 124/11997rvice Commission

Issued: NOV 2 4 1997

i

I

1

1

By PRISCILLA HILL-ARDOIN, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

General Exchange Tariff General Exchange Tariff Stin Bayes Street 15 Replacing 4th Revised Sheet 15

Gedtion 1997 Sheet

Touch-Tone Calling Service -Rates	MGSOURI Public Service Commission			
-Individual and Two-Party Line Service, for				
-Regulations, General	24	1		
Transfer of Contracts	17	22		
Transmitting Messages, Rules and Regulations	17	11		
Unauthorized Attachments				
-Rights of Telephone Company	17	19		
-Use of	17	11		
United States Executive Department and				
Agencies, Connections With	4	47		
Universal Emergency Number Service (911)	28	1		
-B911	28	7		
-C911	28	7		
-D911	28	7.01		
-E911	28	7.01		
-Automatic Location Identification	28	7		
Urban Mileage	12	1		
Use of Service and Facilities	17			
-Customer Service	17	9		
-Lines of Other Companies	17	11		
-Paralleling Service	17	10		
7) -Transmitting Messages	17	11		
-Unauthorized Attachments or Connections	17	11		
Volume Control Handset (Semi-Public Only)	18	4		
Work Interruption, Rules and Regulations	17	16		

CANCELLED

DEC 2 4 1997 P. Coth RS # 15 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

MAR 1.7, 1997

FILED

Issued:

FEB 07 1997

Effective:

MAP 17 1997

NO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM

By KAREN JENNINGS, President-Missouri Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri

Issued: JUL 1 9 1993 Effectiv	e:AUG 2.3 1993	PUBLIC SERVI	CE CO
		AUG 23 1	993
		FILED	)
Work Interruption, Rules and Regulations		17	16
*			
Volume Control Handset (Semi-Public Only)		18	1
-Transmitting Messages -Unauthorized Attachments or Connections		17 17	1
-Paralleling Service -Party Line Service		17 17 17	1
Use of Service and Facilities -Customer Service -Lines of Other Companies	blic Service Commission Missouri	17 17 17	1
Urban Mileage	MAR 17 1967 5 th R.S. Dic Service Commission MISSOUR!	12	
-Automatic Location Identification		28	7
-C911 -D911 -E911	CANCELLED	28 28 28	7 7. 7.
Universal Emergency Number Service (911) -B911		28 28	<u>1</u> 7
United States Executive Department and Agencies, Connections With		4	47
-Rights of Telephone Company -Use of	Public Service		19 11
Transmitting Messages, Rules and Regulations Unauthorized Attachments	SUL 10 MISSO	~ /	11
-Regulations, General Transfer of Contracts		27	1 22
-Rates -Individual and Two-Party Line Service.	for DEAL	24	2.
Touch-Tone Calling Service	<u>-</u>	Section 24	Sheet
of canceling this tariff.	Replacing 3rd	Revised She	et 15
except for the purpose	4th	Revised Shee	≏t 15

1

i.

Т

Southwestern Bell Telephone Company St. Louis, Missouri .

,

..

ţ.

1

i

i

ļ

i

ł

Issued:	DEC 19 1986	Effective: JAN	2.0 1000	
	· · ·		100 - COOT	
			Public Serv	ce Commission
			JAN	
				30 <b>1987</b>
			1 BR	IED
Work Interrup	otion, Rules and Re	gulations	29 17	17 16
WATS, Direct ~Centrex	Station Access		2	18
	ol Handset (Semi-Pu	iblic Only)	18	4
	ed Attachments or		17	11
-Transmitti	ng Messages		17	11
-Parallelin -Party Line		AUG 231 BY 475 Sublic Service	17 17	10 11
-Lines of C	)ther Companies	BI 2	Commission 17	11
Use of Servic -Customer S	e and Facilities Service	y th	R.S. 15 17	9
Urban Mileage		AUG 231	1993 12	1
JUNITER DE	IVIC, WILL	CANVEL	29	16
	e Line Terminal Cha ervice, With	rges	LED 2	17
	Location Identific	ation	28	7
-E911			28	7.01
-C911 -D911			28 28	7 7.01
-B911			28	7
-	rgency Number Serv	rice (911)	28	1
	Executive Departm Innections With	ient and	4	47
-Use of	Runnut in	cent and	17	11
-	Attachments Telephone Company		17	19
Iransmitting	Messages, Rules an	d Regulations	17	11
fransfer of C	ontracts	1.5. 1.1	Public Service (	
-Individ -Regulation	ual and Two-Party	Line Service, for	24/1350	
-Rates			24	ļ
fouch-Tone Ca	lling Service		D240 1 9	1986
			Section	Sheet
			REGE	WED
-				
			3rd Revise	INDEX
			General Excha	
a ex	riff will b cept for th	o supplement to this wriff will be issued accept for the purpose acceling this tariff.	riff will be issued scept for the purpose	riff will be issued are greated and a second se

----

.

No supplement to this		General Exch	ange Tarif
tariff will be issued	15		
except for the purpose	1	<b>B</b> E	別を聞い
of canceling this tariff.	Replac	ing 1st Revis	ed Sheet 1
	Reprac	(118 130 NCVIS	ed Olleer I
-			1005
		AUG 30	190:2
·*		Section	Sheet
Touch Tong Collins Country		2 MISSU	MRI
Touch-Tone Calling Service			Commission
-Rates		Public Service	Poliminosion
-Individual and Two-Party Line Ser	vice, for	24	2
-Regulations, General		24	1
Transfer of Contracts		17	22
Transmitting Messages, Rules and Regula	ations	17	11
g g , s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s		11	11
Unauthorized Attachments			
-Rights of Telephone Company			
		17	19
-Use of		17	11
United States Executive Department and			
Agencies, Connections With		4	47
) Universal Emergency Number Service (911	.)	28	1
-B911	-	28	7
-C911		28	7
-D911			•
-E911		28	7.(
		28	7.0
) -Automatic Location Identification		28	7
Universal Tie Line Terminal Charges			
-Centrex Service, With		2	17
		29	16
Urban Mileage		12	1
Use of Service and Facilities		12	T
-Customer Service			0
		17	9
-Lines of Other Companies		17	11
-Paralleling Service	25	<b>n</b> 17	10
-Party Line Service		17	11
-Transmitting Messages	MELLE	17	11
-Unauthorized Attachments or Connecti	onson M 1015	17	11
-Party Line Service -Transmitting Messages -Unauthorized Attachments or Connecti Volume Control Handset (Semi-Public Onl	JAN 30 1987	* 1	1.4
Volume Control Handset (Semi-Public Onl	w) 0° 1901	. 13	50
vordine concror manuace (bear rubite oni	IAN 30	.6 - 13	20
	ö. 1	CION	
WATS, Direct Station Access		MISSIO	
-Centrex	S BVICE OUR	<b>a</b> 2	18
	BI SENT SENT MISSOU	29	17
Work Interruption, Rules and Regulation	BY BUBLIC SERVICE CON PUBLIC SERVICE CON	17	16
-			
	1)		
	<b>OCT 3</b>	1985	
	1 20. 2	Ì	
	Ŋ	1	
	20hlie Service	Commission	
	1 2 0000 000000		
, <sup>•</sup>	<b></b>		
	0CT 3 19	85	
Issued: AUG 30 1985	ffective:	1 1095	
133dc0. D			
By R. D. BARRON, Presi	dent-Missouri Divisi.	on	
Southwestern Bell			
St. Louis,			
· · · ·			

./

ţ

١

	No supplement to this	General Exchange	Tariff
	tariff will be issued		INDEX
	except for the purpose	lst Revised S	heet 15
	of canceling this tariff.	Replacing Original S	heet 15
			A
		Section Con	Sheet
			N
	Touch-Tone Calling Service	MAR $-\frac{24}{28}$ 1985	ł,
	-Rates	24	
	-Individual and Two-Party Line Service, for	MISSOURI	2
	-Regulations, General		am 90
	Transfer of Contracts	Public Service7Commissi	on F <sup>2</sup>
	Transmitting Messages, Rules and Regulations		l l
	Unauthorized Attachments		
	-Rights of Telephone Company	17	19
	-Use of	17	11
	United States Executive Department and		
	Agencies, Connections With	4	47
	Universal Tie Line Terminal Charges		
	-Centrex Service, With	2	17
		29	16
	Urban Mileage	12	1
	Use of Service and Facilities	17	
	-Customer Service	17	9
	-Lines of Other Companies	17	11
	-Paralleling Service	17	10
	-Party Line Service	17	11
	-Transmitting Messages	17	11
	-Unauthorized Attachments or Connections	17	11
(AT)	Volume Control Handset (Semi-Public Only)	13	50
	WATS, Direct Station Access		
	-Centrex	2	18
		29	17
	Work Interruption, Rules and Regulations	17	16

		Partic Service Sommission	OCT BY 2 2 PUBLIC SERVE	3 1985 R.S.H.IS ICE COMMISSION MISSOURI
	······			FILED
Issued:	MAR 0 8 1985	Effective:	APR 0 8 1985	APR 08 1985
		ARRON, President-Missour: estern Bell Telephone Con St. Louis, Missouri		Public Service Commission

P.S.C. MoNo. 35		22 <b>222</b> 77.6** *
		'EM
No supplement to this	General LExcha	ngeUTariff
tariff will be issued		INDEX
except for the purpose	Origina	al Sheet 15 83
of canceling this tariff.	DE0 39 6	83
	L'ISSOUR	21
	Public Section	
Couch-Tone Calling Service	24	
-Rates	24	
-Individual and Two-Party Line Service, for	24	2
-Regulations, General	24	1
Transfer of Contracts	. 17	22
Transmitting Messages, Rules and Regulations	17	11
Unauthorized Attachments		
-Rights of Telephone Company	17	19 -
-Use of	17	11
United States Executive Department and		
Agencies, Connections With	4	47
Universal Tie Line Terminal Charges		
-Centrex Service, With	2	17
	29	16
Urban Mileage	12	1
Use of Service and Facilities	17	
-Customer Service	17	9
-Lines of Other Companies	17	11
-Paralleling Service	17	10
-Party Line Service	. 17	11
-Transmitting Messages	17	11
-Unauthorized Attachments or Connections	17	11
WATS, Direct Station Access		
-Centrex	2	18
	29	17
Work Interruption, Rules and Regulations	mi 17	16 .
a N [5	U C	
Work Interruption, Rules and Regulations		
an Bling -		
(B) A/ 10 1981	ວຼ	
	6	
$\beta_{\lambda\nu}  \alpha  \gamma$	DION	
	A MANISTIC	
C. C. C.	URI	
AP N AP N A CO BY ALL SERVICE CO BUBLIC SERVICE OF MISSO		Carry - Carry State and Party of
		led
ýu-		515世
Ϋ́ν.	11	
žω.	y.	- 4 4004
άm.	y.	-1 1984
άm.	JAN .	
άm.	JAN - 83 -	253
άm.	JAN - 83 -	

Issued: DEC 2 9 1983

Effective: JAN 0 1 1984

General Exchange Tariff Section 1 Original Sheet 1

#### ANNOUNCEMENT DISTRIBUTION SERVICES

#### 1.1 GENERAL

1.1.1 Announcement Distribution Services enable customers to provide specific information to the general public.

Announcement Distribution Services accessible by the general public will hereafter be referred to as Public Announcement Distribution Services. Examples of such service include Time and Temperature, Weather and Dial-A-(\_\_\_\_).

#### 1.1.2 Announcement Equipment

In compliance with the Federal Communication Commission Computer Inquiry II decision, Docket No. 20828 adopted October 7, 1981, and released October 30, 1981, the Announcement Services using Telephone Company-provided equipment located in a Telephone Company central office was discontinued effective January 1, 1983. Therefore, those customers who were served by Telephone Company-provided announcement equipment located in a Telephone Company central office have disconnected such service and have secured announcement equipment from another supplier and arranged for announcement distribution services from the Telephone Company.

1.1.3 In addition to rates and charges, following, for Announcement Distribution Services, Service and Equipment Charges as specified in the Local Exchange Tariff are applicable.



#### ANNOUNCEMENT DISTRIBUTION SERVICES

#### 1.2 DESCRIPTION OF SERVICE

- 1.2.1 Public Announcement Distribution Service provides facilities to enable completion of Public Announcement Distribution Service calls. Following are the types of distribution methods offered:
  - A. Facilities Delivery

Facilities Delivery provides announcement facilities and, when required, network traffic load protection for customers whose announcement equipment requires individual access line termination. Public Announcement Distribution Service calls are delivered to the customer-premises announcement equipment. Charges for such service are as specified in Paragraph 1.4.1,following.

B. Dedicated Subcenter Distribution Network

The Dedicated Subcenter Distribution Network provides facilities and inherent network traffic load protection for customers whose announcement equipment provides a continuous announcement to the Telephone Company Subcenter Network. Public Announcement Distribution Service calls are delivered to the Telephone Company subcenter. This distribution method is obsolete to existing customers at existing locations. Charges for such service are as specified in Paragraph 1.4.2, following.

#### 1.3 PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT DISTRIBUTION SERVICE - REGULATIONS

- 1.3.1 The Telephone Company will furnish, where facilities are available, all facilities to customers for their use in providing prerecorded public announcements under the following conditions:
  - A. In order to assure satisfactory service to parties calling prerecorded announcements and to protect the telecommunications network for use of the general public, Public Announcement Distribution Service customers are required to subscribe to facilities sufficient to prevent a call overflow exceeding 5 percent in more than 40 days of a continuous l2-month period and sufficient to prevent call overflow exceeding 15 percent in more than 15 days of a continuous l2-month period.

Issued: December 29, 1983



General Exchange Tariff Section 1 Original Sheet 3

#### ANNOUNCEMENT DISTRIBUTION SERVICES

#### 1.3 PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT DISTRIBUTION SERVICE - REGULATIONS-(Continued)

- 1.3.1 (Continued)
  - B. Upon applying for service, the customer may be required to designate the nature of the prerecorded announcement for which the distribution facilities are to be used (e.g., news, sports, inspirational messages, weather, time and temperature, etc.). In addition, the customer may be required to provide expected call volumes and announcement duration based on reliable market research or analysis which can be reviewed by the Telephone Company. Once service has been established, the customer must give advance notice to the Telephone Company of any change to be made in the kind of announcement provided over Telephone Company facilities and must supply new calling volumes and announcement duration data to allow the Telephone Company to determine if a change in the number of facilities to accommodate the new announcement will be required.
  - C. The furnishing of facilities for Public Announcement Distribution Service contemplates that the customer's use of such facilities will be such that the call volumes received at any time will not cause impairment, disruption or deterioration of the quality of other exchange telephone service or Long Distance Message Telecommunications Service furnished by the Telephone Company for use by its customers. In the event that the use of a Public Announcement Distribution Service causes such impairment, disruption or deterioration, as described more particularly in 1.3.1, A., preceding, the following options are available to customers:
    - 1. Subscribe to additional access lines to continue to maintain an acceptable level of service as described in 1.3.1, A., preceding, or
    - 2. The addition of network traffic load protection which makes it unnecessary to provide additional access lines to handle abnormal call volumes.

In the event of the Public Announcement Distribution Service customer's refusal to subscribe to the options described above, the Telephone Company shall have the right to discontinue such service without prior notification to the customer.



General Exchange Tariff Section 1 Original Sheet 4

#### ANNOUNCEMENT DISTRIBUTION SERVICES

#### 1.3 PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT DISTRIBUTION SERVICE - REGULATIONS-(Continued)

#### 1.3.1 (Continued)

- D. The Public Announcement Distribution Service customer indemnifies and saves the Telephone Company harmless against claims for libel, slander or infringement of copyright arising from the material transmitted over facilities furnished hereunder and against all other claims arising out of any act or mission of the customer in connection with facilities provided by the Telephone Company.
- E. The customer assumes all risk for damages arising out of mistakes, omissions, interruptions, delays, errors or defects in transmission, failures or defects in equipment and facilities furnished by the Telephone Company occurring in the course of furnishing telephone service or other communication services furnished him by the Telephone Company except as follows: If service is interrupted other than by negligence or willful act of the customer, an allowance at the rate for that portion of the customer's service affected by the interruption shall be made for the time such interruption continues after the fact is reported by the customer or after detected by the Telephone Company, and the interruption is for more than 24 hours. No other liability shall be, in any case, attached to the Company in consideration of such interruptions. The Telephone Company will not be responsible for any loss or damage nor for any impairment or failure of the service arising from, or in connection with, the use of customer-owned facilities or equipment and not caused solely by the negligence of the Telephone Company.
- F. The customer may not transmit over the facilities furnished hereunder any material which is prohibited by law.
- G. The Telephone Company reserves the right to assign the telephone number or numbers to be used with any Announcement Distribution Service provided.
- H. Announcement Distribution Service is provided solely for the benefit of the customer, and the provision of such service shall not be interpreted, construed or regarded as being for the benefit of, or creating any Telephone Company obligation toward or any right of action on behalf of, any third person or other legal entity.
- I. One directory listing will be furnished without additional charge for each Announcement Distribution Service telephone number.

Issued: December 29, 1983



General Exchange Tariff Section 1 2nd Revised Sheet 5 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 5

#### ANNOUNCEMENT DISTRIBUTION SERVICES

#### 1.4 PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT DISTRIBUTION SERVICE - RATES

#### 1.4.1 Facilities Delivery(1)

		Monthly <u>. Rate .</u>	Installation/ Move Charge	Service and Equipment <u>. Charge .</u>
A.	Announcement Facilities,each (788)	Ind. Bus Line Flat Rate (See Local Ex change Tariff)		Apply Indi- vidual Bus. Flat Line Service and Equipment Charge.
	Network Traffic Load Protection(3)			enarge.
	- per line (VE9)	\$4.50	\$25.50	(CR)\$5.50
B.	Usage Rates(2)		Hannla Data	
	<ol> <li>First 1,000 hours, per month</li> <li>Next 9,000 hours, per month</li> <li>Over 10,000 hours, per month</li> </ol>		<u>Hourly Rate</u> \$.98 .34 .24	
1.4.2	Dedicated Subcenter Distribution Netw	vork(4)		
	Usage Rates			
	<ol> <li>First 1,000 hours, per month</li> <li>Next 9,000 hours, per month</li> </ol>		<u>Hourly Rate</u> \$.98 .34	
	3. Over 10,000 hours, per month		.24	

- (1) See Paragraph 1.2.1 for further information on application of rates.
- (2) Applicable only to existing customers at existing locations who were billed at these rates as of April 30, 1983. Such customers have the option to be billed pursuant to the terms of Paragraph 1.4.1, A., if they so choose.
- (3) See Paragraph 1.3.1, C. for information on optional application.
- (4) Applicable only to existing customers at existing locations with announcement equipment located on the customer's premises which produces a continuous announcement, who as of April 30, 1983, and thereafter will provide Public Announcement Service via a Dedicated Subcenter Distribution Network.

Issued: September 25, 1989

Effective: October 01, 1989

Filed

MO PSC

No supplement to this tariff will be issued	,		Exchange Tariff Section 1
except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.		Replaning	Revised Sheet 5 Figine Sheet 5
ANNOUNCEMENT D	ISTRIBUTION SE	RVICES MEU	
1.4 PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT DISTRIBUTION	SERVICE - RATE	s JUN	2 7 1986
1.4.1 Facilities Delivery(1)		17	
			Aice Commission 112200 KI
	Monthly Rate	Installation/ Move Charge	Equipment
A. Announcement Facilities,		HOVE CHAIge	<u></u>
each (788)	. Ind. Bus. Line Flat		Apply Indiv ual Bus. Fl
	Rate (See Local Ex-		Line Servic and Equipme
	change Tarif	f)	Charge.
Network Traffic Load Protection(3)			
- per line (VE9)	. \$4.50	\$25.50	\$5.25
B. Usage Rates(2)		-	
		Hourly Rate	
<ol> <li>First 1,000 hours, per month</li> <li>Next 9,000 hours, per month.</li> <li>Over 10,000 hours, per month</li> </ol>	• • •	(CR)\$ .98   .33ANC (CR) .24	ELLED
1.4.2 Dedicated Subcenter Distributi		NCT	No. #5
Usage Rates		Hourty Rate MI	ice Commission SSOURi
1. First 1,000 hours, per mon	th	(CR)\$.98	
<ol> <li>Next 9,000 hours, per mont</li> <li>Over 10,000 hours, per mon</li> </ol>			
<ul><li>(1) See Paragraph 1.2.1 for further in</li><li>(2) Applicable only to existing custom</li></ul>	formation on a ers at existin	application of r ng locations who	ates. 511
at these rates as of April 30, 198	3. Such custo	omers have the o	ption to
be billed pursuant to the terms of (3) See Paragraph 1.3.1, C. for inform	ation on optic	onal application	86-84
(4) Applicable only to existing custom equipment located on the customer'	ers at existin s premises wh:	ng locations wit ich produces a c	Sterner Commissio
announcement, who as of April 30, Announcement Service via a Dedicat	1983, and the	reatter will pro	vide Public

· · ·

.

.

•

÷

. .

L 10+0,	. <u>ro</u> xo. JJ		
No supplement to this tariff will be issued		General E:	change Tariff
except for the purpose of canceling this tariff.			EGEIVED
ANNOUNCEMENT 1	DISTRIBUTION SERVICE	es	DEC 2 9 1603
1.4 PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT DISTRIBUTION	SFRVICE - RATES		_
1.4.1 Facilities Delivery(1)		Public	MISSOURI Service Commission
•••		T abit	Service and
	2	tallation/ ve Charge	Equipment Charge
A. Announcement Facilities,			
each (788)	. Ind. Bus. Line Flat Rate (See Local Ex- change Tariff)		Apply Individ- ual Bus. Flat Line Service and Equipment Charge.
Network Traffic Load Protection(3)	,		
- per line (VE9)	. \$4.50	\$25.50	\$5.25
B. Usage Rates(2)	Ho	urly Rate	
<ol> <li>First 1,000 hours, per mont</li> <li>Next 9,000 hours, per month</li> <li>Over 10,000 hours, per mont</li> </ol>	• • • •	\$.77 .27 .19	
1.4.2 Dedicated Subcenter Distribut	ion Network(4)		
Usage Rates			
		urly Rate	
<ol> <li>First 1,000 hours, per mon</li> <li>Next 9,000 hours, per mon</li> <li>Over 10,000 hours, per mon</li> </ol>	ntn	\$.77 .27 .19	
•	JUL 1 1986		
ВҮ	CERS.5	ł	
(1) See Paragraph 1.2.1 for further i	BLIC SERVICE COMMISSION	, 	
<ul> <li>(1) See Paragraph 1.2.1 for further 1</li> <li>(2) Applicable only to existing custo at these rates as of April 30, 19</li> </ul>	mers at existing lo	cations who w	ere billed
be billed pursuant to the terms o	of Paragraph 1.4.1,	A., if they s	
<ul> <li>(3) See Paragraph 1.3.1, C. for infor</li> <li>(4) Applicable only to existing custo equipment located on the customer</li> </ul>	mers at existing lo 's premises which p	cations with roduces a con	tinuous
announcement, who as of April 30, Announcement Service via a Dedica			
Issued: DEC 29 1983	Effective: JAN	0 1 1984	JAN - 1 1984 83 - 253
Southwestern Be	Vice President-Misso All Telephone Compan Missouri	uri Iy	Public Service Commis-